

5th International Online Conference on Mathematics "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021

ICOM 2021 CONFERENCE SHORT ABSTRACT BOOK

ISBN 978-605-67964-7-0

Editor Kenan Yildirim



5th International Online Conference on Mathematics "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021

Chair Opening Speech

Dear Participants,

First of all, thank you very much for your interest in International Online Conference on Mathematics, 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey. This is the fifth edition of the our conference and we are happy due to high interest to conference.

This year, our 150 participants are from 25 different countries which are Pakistan, Algeria, Morocco, China, Greece, Kuwait, Albania, Serbia, Bulgaria, Croatia, Nigeria, India, Italy, Iran, United Kingdom, United States, United Arab Emirates, Tunisia, Azerbaijan, Uganda, Congo, Spain, Romania, Poland, Russia, Oman and France.

Also, on behalf of organizing committee, I present our deepest and special thanks to our Keynote Speakers Guiseppe Conte, Mehmet Emir Köksal and Sakthivel Rathinasamy due to their contributions to conference.

The sixth edition of this conference will be organized as face to face and online in the end of the June in Istanbul. I hope that you will enjoy. Thank you very much for your participation and interest.

Kenan Yıldırım, PhD

Chair on ICOM'21

01 December 2021

5th International Online Conference on Mathematics "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021



Conference Chairman

Kenan Yıldırım

Organizing Committee

Adem Akkuş(Mus Alparslan, Turkey)
Gümrah Uysal(Karabük Univ.,Turkey)
Mehmet Fatih Karaaslan(Yıldız Technical Univ., Turkey)
Muhsin Incesu(Mus Alparslan Univ., Turkey)
Mücahit Akbıyık(Beykent Univ., Turkey)
Rim Jiwari(Indian Inst. of Tech Roorkee, India)
Reza Abazari(University of Ardabili, Iran)
Sadulla Jafarov(Mus Alparslan Univ, Turkey)
Seda Akbıyık(Gelişim Univ., Turkey)
Tayfun Abut(Mus Alparslan Univ, Turkey)
Turgut Yeloğlu(Sinop Univ., Turkey)
Oylum Cavdar(Mus Alparslan Univ, Turkey)

Scientific Committee

Ali Başhan(Zonguldak Bülent Ecevit Univ., Turkey) Ayman Badawi (American Univ. of Sharjah, UAE) Brahim Tellab(Ouargla University, Algeria) Cemil Tunç(Van Yüzüncü Yıl Univ., Turkey) Dilek Demirkuş(Beykent Univ., Turkey) Ebru Cavlak(Fırat Univ., Turkey) Erhan Pişkin(Dicle University, Turkey) Fateh Mebarek-Oudina(Skikda University, Algeria) Gül Karadeniz Gözeri(İstanbul Univ., Turkey) Gümrah Uysal(Karabük Univ., Turkey) Hamid Seridi (Guelma Univ., Algeria) Hari M. Srivastava(Univ. of Victoria, Canada) Majid Erfanian(Univ. of Zabol, Iran) Maia Kratsashvili(Sokhumi State Univ., Georgia) Mehmet Özen(Sakarya Univ., Turkey) Mehmet Emir Köksal(Samsun 19 Mayıs Univ, Turkey) Mehmet Fatih Karaaslan(Yıldız Technical Univ., Turkey) Monireh Nosrati Sahlan(University of Bonab, Iran) Muhammed Kurulay(Yıldız Technical Univ., Turkey)

Mücahit Akbıyık(Beykent Univ., Turkey)

Nabil Mlaiki(Prince Sultan Univ., Saudi Arabia)

Oleh Buhri (Ivan Franko Univ., Ukraine)

Oudina Fateh(Skikda Univ., Algeria)

Özcan Bektaş(Rize RTE Univ., Turkey)

Reza Abazari(Univ. of Tabriz, Iran)

Sadulla Jafarov(Muş Alparslan Univ., Turkey)

Samuel Segun Okoya(Univ. of Lagos, Nigeria)

Sang-Eon Han(Univ. of New Mexico, South Korea)

Seda Akbıyık(Gelişim Univ., Turkey)

Thabet Abdeljawad(Prince Sultan Univ., Saudi Arabia)

Temur Jangveladze (Ivane Javakhishvili State Univ., Georgia)

Turgut Yeloğlu(Sinop Univ., Turkey)

Yılmaz Şimsek(Akdeniz Univ., Turkey)

Zurab Kiguradze(Missouri University of Science and Technology, USA)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

p – valently Convex of Complex Order for a General Integral Operator1
A Block Hybrid Scheme for the Solution of First Order Ordinary Differential Equations
A Crowd Dynamic-based Approach to Calculate Contact Matrices for Epidemiological Models
A Hybrid Genetic Algorithm for Improving the Approximate Solutions for Travelling Salesman Problem
A Mathematical Model of Hysteresis in Soft Magnetic Materials5
A new approach for computing the inverse of confluent Vandermonde matrices via Taylor's expansion
A new approach for solving distributed order fractional partial differential equations8
A New Type of Dual Numbers9
A Note on the Comparison Theorems for Second Order Neutral Dynamic Equations on Time Scales
A special Green-function for steady-state fractional differential equations with nonlocal boundary condition
A Study of Stability of Differential Equations in the Sense of Ulam12
A Study of the Solutions of Notable Engineering Problems
Algorithm For Solving A Transportation Problem With Five Indicators14
An Analytical Approach to Assess and Compare the Vulnerability Risk of Operating Systems
Analysis of a cancer-obesity model under the treatment with quadratic optimal control approach
Analyzing the performance of French and German car brands by using a new simultaneous analysis method
Application of Fractional Calculus Operators to the functions in the certain subclasses of analytic functions
Approxİmate Controllability Of Nonsimple Elastic Plate With Memory19
Approximation by Nonlinear Multivariate Convolution Operators in Differentiation

Approximation of stochastic differential equations with jumps under irregular coefficients
Artificial neural networks for non-parametric regression with biological data22
Bivariate Max-Product Bleimann–Butzer–Hahn Operators24
Coefficient Estimates For A Certain Subclass of Bi-Univalent Functions Defined By using Deniz□Özkan Differential Operator
Cofinitely ⊕-g-Rad-Supplemented Modules26
Coincidence and Common Fixed Soft Point Theorems in Parametric Soft Metric Spaces
Commutativity and Wangerin Differential Equation
Commutativity Associated with Euler Second-Order Differential Equation29
Commutativity of a Third-Order Discrete-Time Linear Time-Varying System30
Comparison of Static Path Planning Models by Time Requirement31
Comparison of the order-type integrals in Riesz Space32
Composition series of a class of induced representations
Convergence of an implicit scheme for diagonal non-conservative hyperbolic systems
Curvatures of the Astro-Rotational Hypersurfaces35
Cut locus of L ¹ sub-Finlser problems in R ³ : two case studies
Development of a neural statistical model for the relative humidity levels prediction in the region of Rabat-Kenitra (Morocco)
Discretization of Continuous Random Distributions Based on the Minimization of a Statistical Distance between Cumulative Distribution Functions
Doubly Reflected Backward Stochastic Differential Equations in the Predictable Setting
Dynamics of a Biological System with Discontinuous Effects
Eigenvalue estimates for magnetic Schrodinger operators in a waveguide41
Energy of Timelike spherical Magnetic Curves on the De-Sitter Space S ₁ ² 42
Energy on the Nf-Magnetic curves

Existence of Non-Trivial Solutions For The p&q-Laplacian Problem With Discontinuous Nonlinearity44
Exponential synchronization of retarded BAM neural network systems45
Fault-tolerant tracking control design for fractional-order nonlinear control systems46
Feedback Control for Attractor Dynamics in the Epileptor Model
Fekete-Szegö Problem Functional Problems For Some Subclasses of Bi-Univalent Functions Defined By Deniz-Özkan Differential Operator
Fixed point results for (α, μ, φ) -generalized Meir-Keeler contraction on quasi 2-normed spaces
Focal Curves of Adjoint Curves50
Fractional Bernoulli wavelets for solving fractional Burger's Equation51
From The First Remarkable Limit to a Nonlinear Differential Equation52
Global Symplectic Lanczos Method With Application To Matrix Exponential Approximation
Group Action on Fuzzy Ideals of Near-Rings54
Hadamard Products of Uniformly Starlike and Convex Functions Associated with Deniz- Özkan Differential Operator56
Hardy Space of Rabotnov Function
Hilfer fractional stochastic differential equation and optimal control58
Invariance of Special Class of Rational Numbers59
Limit Cycles Of Continuous And Discontinuous Piecewise Differential Systems Formed By Linear And Cubic Isochronous Centers
Limit Cycles Of Continuous And Discontinuous Pilecewise Differential Systems Formed By The Linear Center And The Uniform Isochronous Quadratic Or Cubic Center61
Machine Learning Classification Model for Heart Failure Patients62
Mathematical modeling of COVID-19 with Vaccination Strategy Driven by L'evy Jump Perturbation63
Mathematics Performance of Community college students in an online environment during the COVID-19 Pendamic64
Modeling the effects of density dependent emigration, weak Allee effects, and matrix hostility on patch-level population persistence

Neighborhoods and Partial Sums of Certain Meromorphic Functions
Neighborhoods of Certain Classes of Analytic Functions Defined By Rabotnov Function
New Characterization of Schrödinger Flow with Bäcklund Transformations68
New Modified Square Root Quadratic Proximal (SRQP) Method for Nonlinear Complementarity Problems
New type constant Π ₂ - slope curves according to type-2 Bishop frame70
Numerical analysis of a diagonal hyperbolic system of non-conservative form Application to disloctaions densities
Numerical analysis of PDE with random coefficients
On (b,c)-inverses in rings73
On additive formulas for the Drazin inverse of complex matrices and block representations
On eg-Supplemented Modules75
On Finitely e-Supplemented Module76
On General Results on Absolute Matrix Summability Factors
On Rough Statistical Convergence
On spectral Petrov-Galerkin method for solving fractional initial value problems in weighted Sobolev space
On s-Supplemented Modules80
On statistical convergence modulated by a function
On Strongly ⊕-g-Rad-Supplemented Modules82
On Summability of Infinite Series and Fourier Series
On the Maximal Output Admissible Set for a Class of Bilinear Discretetime Systems84
On the motion of a dumbbell micro-spheres subjected to a time-periodic external field
On The Ruled Surface According to Dual Bézier Curves
On the semiprime submodules of Noetherian modules
On the Spectral Properties of a Boundary Value Problem with Spectral Parameters88

On The Spherical Projection of Dual Bézier Curves
On Wijsman -Statistical Convergence for Sequences of Sets in Intuitionistic Fuzzy Normed Spaces
Online Professional Development in STEM Education during the COVID-19 Pandemic: STEM Teacher Institutes
Partial asymptotic null-controllability for semilinear evolution equations in Hilbert spaces
Partial asymptotic null-controllability with mixed state-input constraints93
Poisson algebras and Poisson prime ideals94
Prime Ideals of Gamma Nearness Near-Ring95
Problems and results in the matching problem for max-plus dynamical systems96
Pseudo Concircular Ricci Symmetric Spacetimes Admitting Special Conditions97
Quasi Focal Curves of Timelike Curves in Minkowski Space
Reducibility of some generalized principal series of the metaplectic group99
Robust parallel solver for computational continuum mechanic problems100
Second Order parallel tensor on generalized f.pk-space form and hypersurfaces of generalized f.pk-space form
Semi-recursive kernel conditional density estimators under random censorship and dependent data
Several New Bounds of Gauss-Jacobi Type Quadrature Formula Pertaining to s -Convex Functions
Several New Bounds of Hermite-Hadamard Type Integral Inequalities Pertaining to s -Convex Functions And Their Applications
Skorokhod reflection problem for regulated processes
Smarandache TNB Curves of Helices in Sol Space
Solution for Second-Order Differential Equation Using Least Square Method108
Solving Lientof model with algebric methods and its implementation in R109
Some Combinatorial Properties of Spanning Simplicial Comple
Some Convexity Properties for a New p – valent Integral Operator111
Some Families of Meromorphic Functions Involving a Differential Operator112

vectors	
Some Properties of Cofinitely eg-Supplemented Modules	.114
Some properties of Finite Generalized Groups	.115
Some Results on Rough Weighted Ideal Statistical Convergence of Sequences	.116
Some Special Types of Legendre Curves	117
Stability for generalized proportional Caputo fractional differential equations	118
Statistical Convergence and Some Generalization	119
Statistical inference for non-ergodic weighted fractional Vasicek models	.120
Statistical Physics Approach to Small Scale Artificial Neural Networks	.121
Stochastic Ill-posed Problem with α-mixing errors	.122
Ternary Hom-Jordan algebras induced by Hom-Jordan algebras	.123
Survey of stability for various types of fractional differential equations	.124
Symmetric Fuzzy Stochastic Differential Equations: Generalization of the Lipsc Condition	
Tangent Surfaces of Adjoint Curves	.126
The 2-D Hyper-complex Gabor Quadratic-Phase Fourier Transform and Uncerta Principles	•
The algebraic method of solution of a inhomogeneous linear system of differential equation with constant coefficients and its implementation in R	
The Analytic Solutions for 2D First Kind Fredholm Integral Equations with Symmeternels Using Eigenfunction Expansion	
The Nehari Manifold Method For Perturbed Dynamical Systems	130
The Source of Semiprimeness on Semigroup Types	131
The Spectral Expansion Formula for a Discontinous Equation of Second Order	.132
The strong versions of the order-McShane and Henstock integrals in Riesz space	.133
Through Unimodular Matrix on SLE using LaTex	134
Translation Hypersurfaces and Curvatures in the Four Dimensional Euclid	

	Hypersurfaces							
Space					 •••••			136
Use of Fracti	onal Calculus in	Science	and Engin	eering		•••••	•••••	137
-	Analysis of S		1 0					
	e multi-valued							-

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

p – valently Convex of Complex Order for a General Integral Operator

Tayfun Çoban¹, Erhan Deniz¹, Murat Çağlar²

Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey,
 Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science, Erzurum Technical University, Erzurum-Turkey,
 E-mail(s): tayfun.coban36@gmail.com, edeniz36@gmail.com, mcaglar25@gmail.com

Abstract

In this study, we defined a new general p-valent integral operator in the unit disk \mathcal{U} . We obtained some sufficient condition for the integral operator $\mathcal{F}_{p,m,l,\mu}(z)$ to be p-valently convex of complex order.

References:

- 1. Breaz, D., Owa, S., Breaz, N., A new integral univalent operator, Acta Univ. Apulensis Math. Inform. 16, 11-16, 2008.
- 2. Deniz, E., Orhan, H., Sokol, J., Classes of analytic functions defined by a differential operator related to conic domains, Ukrainian Mathematical Journal, 67(9), 1367-1385, 2016.
- 3. Frasin, B. A., Convexity of integral operators of p valent functions, Math. Comput. Model., 51, 601-605, 2010.
- 4. Oros, G. I., Oros, G. A., Convexity property for an Integral Operator F_m , Stud. Univ. Babes -Bolyai Math., 55 (3), 169-177, 2010.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Block Hybrid Scheme for the Solution of First Order Ordinary Differential Equations

Cole, A. T.¹, Ale, S.²

Abstract

A new hybrid linear multistep method (LMM) is considered for the solution of first order initial value problems (IVPs). The new hybrid method is an extension of LMM by the inclusion of extra intermediate off-step points in between the usual grid points in the numerical schemes. A detailed analysis of the method such as the local truncation error and order, consistency and zero stability are investigated and presented. The method as compared with other recently derived methods provide approximation of high accuracy to solution of IVPs in ordinary differential equations.

Keywords: Hybrid linear multistep method, Off-step points, Local truncation error, Consistency, First order initial value problems, Zero-stable.

¹ Department of Mathematics, Federal University of Technology, Minna, Nigeria,

² Department of Mathematics, Federal University of Technology, Minna, Nigeria, E-mail(s): cole.temilade@futminna.edu.ng, aleseun@yahoo.com

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Crowd Dynamic-based Approach to Calculate Contact Matrices for Epidemiological Models

Dramane Sam Idris Kante¹, Anass Bouchnita², Aissam Jebrane³, Abdelilah Hakim¹

¹Universite Cadi Ayyad, Marrakesh, Morocco, ²University of Texas at Austin, Austin, United State of America, ³Ecole Centrale Casablanca, Casablanca, Morocco,

 $E-mail(s): abdelilah.hakim@gmail.com, \ aissamjebrane@gmail.com, \ anassbouchnita@gmail.com, \ dramanesamidrisk@gmail.com$

Abstract

Social contact matrices represent a crucial tool to assess the reproduction rate of disease transmission in epidemiological models. Projection methods are usually used to determine the contact matrices in countries where conducting surveys is not easy [1, 2]. Furthermore, these obtained matrices using projection and survey methods do not consider the impact of social distancing and non-pharmaceutical interventions on the behavior of individuals. In this work, we estimate the contact matrices in different locations (malls, households, workplaces, and schools), using a microscopic social-force model that considers the population demographics and location-specific movement characteristics. The proposed approach allows for the proper integration of social distancing and NPIs into compartment-based epidemiological models.

References:

- 1. Mossong, J., Hens, N., Jit, M., Beutels, P., Auranen, K., et al, Social Contacts and Mixing Patterns Relevant to the Spread of Infectious Diseases, PLOS Medicine 5(3): e74, 2008.
- 2. Prem, K., Cook, AR., Jit, M., Projecting social contact matrices in 152 countries using contact surveys and demographic data, PLOS Computational Biology 13(9): e1005697, 2017.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Hybrid Genetic Algorithm for Improving the Approximate Solutions for Travelling Salesman Problem

Mohsen Abdolhosseinzadeh¹, Mir Mohammad Alipour²

¹Department of Mathematics, University of Bonab, Iran, ²Department of Computer Engineering, University of Bonab, Iran, E-mail(s): mohsenab.ubonab@gmail.com, alipour@ubonab.ac.ir

Abstract

There are some approximation algorithms for travelling salesman problem, whose approximation ratios are tight. So, it is a challenge to transform the obtained approximate solution into a nearly optimal solution, the genetic algorithm is an evolutionary algorithm and 2-opt heuristic method is a local search algorithm; then, a hybrid algorithm is developed to improve an approximate solution and to avoid from such a local optimal solution. The genetic algorithm does not yield high quality population for the initial approximate solution, because of local optimality; 2-opt heuristic as well needs many iterations to obtain a good solution. The Christofides algorithm provides a 1.5-approximate solution for the symmetric travelling salesman problem, where the arc costs satisfy the triangle inequality. So, the approximate solution is applied to produce the initial population for the genetic algorithm. Then, the crossover and the mutation operators produce some offspring by 2-opt heuristic method. Therefore, the hybrid algorithm could produce a near optimal solution in a reasonable iteration. It is implemented on some travelling salesman instances, and the results determine the hybrid algorithm efficiency.

References:

- 1. Rosenkrantz , D. J., Stearns, R. E., Lewis II, P. M., An analysis of several heuristics for the traveling salesman problem, SIAM J. Computing, 6, 563–581, 1977.
- 2. Majumdar, J., Bhunia, A.K., Genetic algorithm for asymmetric traveling salesman problem with imprecise travel times, Journal of Computational and Applied Mathematics, 235, 3063-3078, 2011.
- 3. Zhou, Y., & Hao, J. K., A fast heuristic algorithm for the critical node problem, In Proceedings of the Genetic and Evolutionary Computation Conference Companion, 121-122, 2017.
- 4. Christofides, N., Worst-case analysis of a new heuristic for the traveling salesman problem, Carnegie Mellon University, Technical Report CS-93-13, 1976.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Mathematical Model of Hysteresis in Soft Magnetic Materials

Gheorghe Paltanea¹, Veronica (Manescu) Paltanea^{1,2}

¹Faculty of Electrical Engineering, University Politehnica of Bucharest, Romania, ²Faculty of Material Sciences and Engineering, University Politehnica of Bucharest, Romania, E-mail(s): paltanea03@yahoo.com, m1vera2@yahoo.com

Abstract

In this paper it is presented a mathematical approach of the magnetic hysteresis in soft magnetic materials (SMMs) using an efficient classical Preisach model. The magnetic behavior of SMMs is characterized by a function $p(a, b) = p_1(a)p_2(b)$, which represents the density distribution of the rectangular hysteresis loops of different reversal fields a and b, (b < a, $a \le H_s$, $b \ge -H_s$), where H_s is the saturation magnetic field. The experimental data of the normal magnetization curve must have N points equally spaced, obtained by varying the applied magnetic field H from zero to saturation value H_s . From H_s value is necessary to have an equally spaced distribution of N points to zero value and another N points from zero to negative saturation value $-H_s$. Because of the symmetry of the Preisach distribution the function p_1 is defined by N values and p_2 is characterized by 2N values. The entire Preisach distribution p_1 will have 3N equations. The knowledge of the function p(a,b) is sufficient to determine the macroscopic behavior of the material by computing the magnetic polarization J. The Preisach density p(a,b) exists, is unique and it depends only on the nature and structure of the material. The set of the 3N equations can be described as follows, for $0 \le k \le N - 1$:

$$J_{k+1} - J_k = \frac{H_s^2}{N^2} p_1(a_{k+1}) \sum_{i=0}^k \left[p_2(b_{N-i}) + p_2(b_{N+i+1}) \right];$$

$$J_{N+k} - J_{N+k+1} = \frac{H_s^2}{N^2} p_2(b_{k+1}) \sum_{i=0}^k p_1(a_{N-i});$$

$$J_{2N+k} - J_{2N+k+1} = \frac{H_s^2}{N^2} p_1(a_{k+1}) \left[\sum_{i=0}^k \left[p_2(b_{N-i}) + p_2(b_{N+i+1}) \right] + \frac{H_s^2}{N^2} p_2(b_{N+k+1}) \sum_{\substack{i=k+1\\i \le N}}^N p_1(a_i) \right].$$

$$J = \iint_{S_+} p(a,b) dadb - \iint_{S_-} p(a,b) dadb,$$

$$J = \iint_{S_+} p(a,b) dadb - \iint_{S_-} p(a,b) dadb,$$

Acknowledgement: The work was supported by University Politehnica of Bucharest through the "Engineer in Europe" project of the Romanian Ministry of Education and Research, project number 140/GP/19.04.2021.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A new approach for computing the inverse of confluent Vandermonde matrices via Taylor's expansion

Said Zriaa and Mohammed Mouçouf

Mathematics, Faculty of Science, Chouaib Doukkali University, El Jadida, Morocco a

Emails: saidzriaa1992@gmail.com, moucouf@hotmail.com

Abstract

The importance of Vandermonde matrices and their inverses hardly need to be explained. They have realized serious importance, due to their normal appearance in diverse areas of mathematics, physics, and engineering. Both the Vandermonde matrices and their inverses have been widely used in many applications including interpolation, discrete Fourier transform, coding theory, hypersurfaces, systems theory, etc. Many mathematicians were involved in the study of the Vandermonde matrices. D. Kalman shows in [1] that Vandermonde matrices have realized serious importance, due to their normal appearance, in differential and difference equations. In [2], we can see the importance of the usual Vandermonde matrix in cryptography, it is a helpful tool in decoding the Reed-Solomon codes. Also, we can see some applications of Vandermonde matrices in V-independent sets in [4]. The inverse of the Vandermonde matrices has received a regain of interests owing to its diverse applications. Therefore, several methods and algorithms have been developed to achieve such inversion. Explicit formulas for the inverse of the Vandermonde matrices are given in [5],[7],[8],[6],[9],[5],[10],[11]. There are two famous methods of calculating the explicit inverse of the usual Vandermonde matrix. The first one is the LU factorization (see [11] and [12]). The second inversion method is based on the use of the elementary symmetric functions of roots (see [7],[9],[10]). The partial fraction expansion is the most widely used method for computing the elements of the inverse of the confluent Vandermonde matrix (see for example [3]). This talk aims to expose our novel method for computing an explicit formula for the inverse of the confluent Vandermonde matrices. There is a lack of explicit formulas expressing their inverses, which are desired by the mathematical community. Our results in a large part fill that hole. The presented formulas are compact and easy to use, and quite innovative. It is well known that obtaining the inverse of this kind of matrices is fairly difficult but with our method, we reduce the problem to a simple problem of finding the standard form of certain polynomials. The advantage of the proposed method is that it is direct and straightforward and gives explicit and compact formulas not current in the large literature on this essential subject. The proposed results may have many interesting perspectives in diverse areas of mathematics and natural sciences, notably on the situations where the Vandermonde matrices have acquired much usefulness. The main tools are some elementary basic linear algebra.

References

[1] D. Kalman. The generalized Vandermonde matrix. Math Mag. 1984;57(1):15-21.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

- [2] S. I. Reed, G. Solomon. Polynomial codes over certain finite fields. J SIAM. 1960;8(2):300-304.
- [3] J. S. Respondek. Incremental numerical recipes for the high efficient inversion of the confluent Vandermonde matrices. Comput Math with Appl. 2016;225:489-502.
- [4] J. V. Brawley. Vandermonde independent matrices, basic sets, and polynomial matrix functions over a finite field. Linear Multilinear Algebra. 1986;19(4):373-386.
- [5] G. Y. Aliyari. A recursive algorithm for computing the inverse of the Vandermonde matrix. Cogent Eng. 2016;3(1):1175061.
- [6] A. A. Pantelous, A. D. Karageorgos. Generalized inverses of the Vandermonde matrix: applications in control theory. Int J Control Autom Syst. 2013;11(5):1063-1070.
- [7] M. E. El-Mikkawy. Explicit inverse of a generalized Vandermonde matrix. Appl Math Comput. 2003;146(2-3):643-651.
- [8] S. H. Hou, W. K. Pang. Inversion of confluent Vandermonde matrices. Comput Math with Appl. 2002;43(12):1539-1547.
- [9] E. A. Rawashdeh. A simple method for finding the inverse matrix of Vandermonde matrix. Mat Vesn. 2019;71(3):207--213.
- [10] A. Spitzbart, N. Macon, Inverses of Vandermonde matrices. Am Math Mon. 1958;65(2):95-100.
- [11] L. R. Turner. Inverse of the Vandermonde matrix with applications. NASA Tech Note. 1966.
- [12] S. L. Yang. On the LU factorization of the Vandermonde matrix. Discret Appl Math. 2005;146(1):102-105

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A new approach for solving distributed order fractional partial differential equations

Monireh Nosrati Sahlan

Department of Mathematics, University of Bonab, Bonab, Iran. E-mail(s): m.nosratisahlan@gmail.com

Abstract

Distributed-order fractional partial differential equations (DOFPDEs), can serve as a natural generalization of the single order and multi-term fractional partial differential equations. Distributed-order fractional derivatives indicate fractional derivatives that are integrated over the order of the differentiation within a given range. In the current paper, we consider the following two-dimensional DOFPDE

$$\int_{0}^{1} \rho(\alpha) D_{c}^{\alpha} u(x, t) d\alpha = u_{xx}(x, t) + H(x, t), \quad (x, t) \in [0, 1] \times [0, 1], \tag{1}$$

subject to the initial - Dirichlet conditions:

$$u(x,0) = f(x), \quad u(0,t) = p(t), \quad u(1,t) = q(t),$$
 (2)

where $D_c^{\alpha}u$ denotes the Caputo fractional derivetve and H, f, p and q are continuous functions. Also $\rho(\alpha)$ is a continuous non-negative weight function satisfying

$$\rho(\alpha) \ge 0, \quad \int_{0}^{1} \rho(\alpha) d\alpha > 0.$$

Also the fractional order derivative, α , is considered in the Caputo sense. The aim of this study is introducing a new approach based on fractional order Bernoulli wavelets. The operational matrices of Bernoulli wavelets and the Gauss-Legendre quadrature are applied to acquire the approximated solution of problem (1)-(2). To validate the proposed method, we have considered some illustrative examples and compared with the exact results.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A New Type of Dual Numbers

İlkay Arslan Güven¹, Semra Kaya Nurkan²

¹Gaziantep University, Department of Mathematics, Turkey ²Uşak University, Department of Mathematics, Turkey, E-mail(s): iarslan@gantep.edu.tr, semra.kaya@usak.edu.tr

Abstract

In this study, we introduce new type of dual numbers by means of Leonardo numbers. We call them "dual Leonardo numbers". We establish the properties of dual Leonardo numbers including relations with Leonardo, Fibonacci and Lucas numbers. The identities D'ocagnes, Cassini, Catalan and dual numbers with negative index are given. Additionally, we obtain Binet formula and generating function for dual Leonardo numbers. Finally, we exemplify the theorems.

References:

- 1. Alp, Y., Koçer, E. G., Some properties of Leonardo numbers, Konuralp Journal of Mathematics, 9(1), 183-189, 2021.
- 2. Catarino, P., On some identities for k-Fibonacci sequence, Int. J. Contemp. Math. Sciences, 9(1), 37-42, 2014.
- 3. Catarino, P., Borges, A., On Leonardo numbers, Acta Math. Univ. Comenianae, LXXXIX(1), 75-86, 2020.
- 4. Dunlap, R. A., The golden ratio and Fibonacci numbers, World Scientific Publishing, Singapore, 1997.
- 5. Güven, İ. A., Nurkan, S. K., A new approach to Fibonacci, Lucas numbers and dual vectors, Adv. Appl. Clifford Algebras, 25, 577-590, 2015.
- 6. Kandasamy, W. B. V., Smarandache, F., Dual numbers, Zip Publishing, Ohio, 2012.
- 7. Veldkamp, G. R., On the use of dual numbers, vectors and matrices in instantaneous, spatial kinematics, Mechanism and Machine Theory, 11(2), 141-156, 1976.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Note on the Comparison Theorems for Second Order Neutral

Dynamic Equations on Time Scales

Orhan Özdemir¹

¹Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Arts and Science, Tokat Gaziosmanpaşa University, Turkey. E-mail: orhanozdemir37@yahoo.com

Abstract

In [1], Agarwal et al. presented some comparison theorems on the oscillation of second order functional dynamic equations with a neutral term. They studied a class of neutral dynamic equations under assumptions that allow applications to equations with both delayed and advanced arguments. In this work, by extending the ideas exploited in [1] and [2], we attempt to establish several new comparison theorems for oscillation of second order mixed neutral noncanonical dynamic equations, based on comparisons with associated second order linear non-neutral dynamic equations on time scales.

References:

- 1. Agarwal, R. P., Bohner, M., Li, T. and Zhang, C., Comparison theorems for oscillation of second-order neutral dynamic equations, Mediterranean Journal of Mathematics, 11,1115-1127, 2014.
- 2. Tunç, E., Özdemir, O., On the oscillation of second-order half-linear functional differential equations with mixed neutral term, Journal of Taibah University for Science, 13(1), 481-489, 2019.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A special Green-function for steady-state fractional differential equations with nonlocal boundary condition

Mehmet Fatih Karaaslan

Department of Statistics, Yildiz Technical University, Turkey E-mail(s): mfatih@yildiz.edu.tr

Abstract

In this work, we consider steady-state fractional convection-diffusion equation with nonlocal boundary condition. Here, the highest-order derivative is taken as Caputo fractional derivative with order of $1 < \gamma < 2$. An explicit formula for the associated Green's function is given in terms of two-parameter Mittag-Leffler functions.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Study of Stability of Differential Equations in the Sense of Ulam

Rebiha Sarıdugan¹

¹Postgraduate Student, Mathematics, Amasya University, Turkey, E-mail(s): rebiha-matematik@hotmail.com

Abstract

In this seminar study, Ulam Type Stability Of Differential Equations was studied. Here, we examined how stability started, how it evolved, and the methods developed. We searched the literature and made a compilation of it. First of all, information was given about Ulam's life and the stability problem he presented. Afterwards, the answers of Hyers and Rassias to this stability problem are examined. Then, some of the studies from the stability of the simplest differential equations to the stability of the delayed differential equations are given.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

A Study of the Solutions of Notable Engineering Problems

Mudasir Younis

Department of Mathematics, Jammu and Kashmir Institute of Mathematical Sciences, Srinagar-190008, J&K, India E-mail: mudasiryouniscuk@gmail.com

Abstract

We develop some fresh findings involving graph contractions in a more generalized environment. We also provide some examples to further illustrate and expound on the applicability of the obtained findings. We explain how our conclusions enhance, extend, generalize, and unify various notable results in the existing state-of-the-art using nontrivial cases. We use computer simulation to verify our findings. To pique interest in the topic and demonstrate its utility, we focus on recent applications, placing emphasis on the existence of solutions to various models related to engineering problems, such as fourth-order two-point boundary value problems describing deformations of an elastic beam, ascending motion of a rocket, and a class of integral equations. This is a novel method that will lead to new directions in the underlying graph structure.

References:

- 1. Younis M., Singh D., Altun I, Chauhan V., Graphical structure of extended *b*-metric spaces: An application to the transverse oscillations of a homogeneous bar, Int. J. Nonlinear Sci. Numer. Simul. https://doi.org/10.1515/ijnsns-2020-0126, 2021
- 2. Younis M., Singh D., On the existence of the solution of Hammerstein integral equations and fractional differential equations, J. Appl. Math. Comput. https://doi.org/10.1007/s12190-021-01558-1), 2021.
- 3. Younis M., Abdou A.N., Singh D., A fixed point approach for tuning circuit problem in *b*-dislocated metric spaces, Accepted for printing in: Math. Methods Appl. Sci., 10.1002/mma.7922, 2021.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Algorithm For Solving A Transportation Problem With Five Indicators

Benoumelaz Farouk

University of Batna, Algeria

E-mail: fbenoumelaz@yahoo.fr

Abstract

In this paper, I studied an algorithm for obtaining the best solution to transportation problem a fixed-charge with five indicators (AATPI5FC) .The introduced method solves FCTPI5 to analyze the problem into partial subsections. Solution algorithm is coupling between our technique and simplex algo-Rithm (the technique on the fifth index to guarantee improved service).

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

An Analytical Approach to Assess and Compare the Vulnerability Risk of Operating Systems

Pubudu K. Hitigala Kaluarachchilage ¹, Champike Attanayake², Sasith Rajasooriya³, Chris P. Tsokos⁴

Statistics, Miami University, Ohio, USA,
 Mathematics, Miami University, Ohio, USA,
 Statistics, Mercy, MO, USA,

⁴Statistics, University of South Florida, Florida, USA

E-mail(s): hitigap@miamioh.edu, c.attanayake@miamioh.edu, sasith@mail.usf.edu, ctsokos@usf.edu

Abstract

Operating system (OS) security is a key component of computer security. Assessing and improving OSs strength to resist against vulnerabilities and attacks is a mandatory requirement given the rate of new vulnerabilities discovered and attacks occurring. Frequency and the number of different kinds of vulnerabilities found in an OS can be considered an index of its information security level. In the present study five mostly used OSs, Microsoft Windows (windows 7, windows 8 and windows 10), Apple's Mac and Linux are assessed for their discovered vulnerabilities and the risk associated with each. Each discovered and reported vulnerability has an Exploitability score assigned in CVSS score of the national vulnerability database. In this study the risk from vulnerabilities in each of the five Operating Systems is compared. Risk Indexes used are developed based on the Markov model to evaluate the risk of each vulnerability. Statistical methodology and underlying mathematical approach is described. Initially, parametric procedures are conducted and measured. There were, however, violations of some statistical assumptions observed. Therefore the need for non-parametric approaches was recognized. 6838 vulnerabilities recorded were considered in the analysis.

According to the risk associated with all the vulnerabilities considered, it was found that there is a statistically significant difference among average risk levels for some operating systems, indicating that according to our method some operating systems have been more risk vulnerable than others given the assumptions and limitations. Relevant test results revealing a statistically significant difference in the Risk levels of different OSs are presented.

Keywords: Cybersecurity, Markov chain, Non-parametric analysis, Vulnerability.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Analysis of a cancer-obesity model under the treatment with quadratic optimal control approach

Kaushik Dehingia

Department of Mathematics, Gauhati University, Guwahati 781014, Assam, India E-mail: kaushikdehingia17@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, the author proposes a cancer-obesity-treatment model involving four ordinary differential equations under some control parameters, including IL-2 therapy, ACI therapy, and nutritional diet. The author begins the work by examining the proposed model without applying any treatments. Then the existence and stability of the proposed model at each of equilibrium under the treatment procedure are investigated. Next, an optimal control problem is constructed over a finite time interval under the applied treatment control parameters to reduce the number of cancer cells and to minimize the toxicity effect of the applied drug dose on other healthy cells. Finally, the author presents simulation results for the proposed model considering different treatment strategies viz. no treatment, only IL-2 therapy, a combination of IL-2 therapy and ACI therapy, and a combination of IL-2 therapy, ACI therapy, and diet to understand the effect of treatment. The findings shows that it may be possible to create an optimal treatment schedule for cancer management by controlling all three treatment parameters.

Keywords: cancer-obesity model; adoptive cellular immunotherapy (ACI-therapy); IL-2 therapy; nutritional diet; stability; optimal control.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Analyzing the performance of French and German car brands by using a new simultaneous analysis method

Claude Mederic Ndimba¹, Bernedy Nel Messie Kodia Banzouzi¹

¹Statistics, Faculté des Sciences et Techniques, Université Marien N'Gouabi, Congo E-mail(s): ndimbaclaudemederic@gmail.com, bernedy.kodia@umng.cg

Abstract

We analyze the data of French car brands which constitute the first multi-table and the German car brands, the second multi-table, by using a dual data analysis method: CONCORGS1D. This method is an extension of CONCORGS1 method in the context of two horizontal multi-tables measured on the same set of individuals. Each brand is made up of several models and these car models from two vertical multi-tables measured on the same number of variables.

Keywords: CONCORGS, Dual method, Horizontal multi-table, Vertical multi-table

References:

- 1. Kissita, G., Makany, R., Mizere, D, L'analyse CONCORG simultanée : La méthode CONCORGS. Africa Statistica, 168-180, 2010.
- 2. Kissita, G., Cazes, P., Hanafi, M., Lafosse, R., Deux methodes d'analyse factorielle du lien entre deux tableaux de variables partitionnees. Revue de Statistique Appliquee, 52 (3), 73-92, 2004.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Application of Fractional Calculus Operators to the functions in the certain subclasses of analytic functions

Erhan Deniz¹, Yücel Özkan¹, Murat Çağlar²

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey, ² Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science, Erzurum Technical University, Erzurum-Turkey, E-mail(s): edeniz36@gmail.com, y.ozkan3636gmail@mail.com

Abstract

In this study, we investigate the growth and distortion properties of functions in the a certain subclasses of analytic functions which involves the operator Fractional Calculus.

References:

- 1. Deniz E., Özkan Y. Subclasses of analytic functions defined by a new differential operator, Acta. Uni Apul., 40, 85-95, 2014
- 2. Deniz E., Özkan Y. Certain a Subclasses of Uniformly Convex Functions Associated with Deniz-Özkan Differential Operator, Icrapam, 2021.
- 3. Srivastava, H. M.; Owa, S. (eds.): Univalent Functions, Fractional Calculus, and their Applications. Halsted Press (Ellis Horwood Limited) / Wiley, Chichester/ New York. 1989.
- 4. Owa, S.: On distortion theorems, I. Kyungpook Math. J. 18, 55-59, 1978.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

APPROXIMATE CONTROLLABILITY OF NONSIMPLE ELASTIC PLATE WITH MEMORY

Taoufik Moulahi

University of Monastir, Tunisia

E-mail: moncefaouadi00@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we give some qualitative results on the behavior of a nonsimple elastic plate with memory corresponding to anti-plane shear de formations. First we describe briefly the equations of the considered plate and then we study the well-posedness of the resulting problem. Secondly, we per form the spectral analysis, in particular, we establish conditions on the physical constants of the plate to guarantee the simplicity of the roots of the character—istic equation. The spectral results are used to prove the exponential stability of the solutions at an optimal decay rate given by the physical constants. Then we present an approximate controllability result of the considered control prob—lem. Finally, we give some numerical experiments based on the spectral method developed for multi-dimensional problems with implementation in MATLAB for one and two-dimensional problems.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Approximation by Nonlinear Multivariate Convolution Operators in Differentiation Sense

Gümrah Uysal

Department of Computer Technologies, Karabük University, Turkey

E-mail: fgumrahuysal@gmail.com

Abstract

In this work, we will prove some theorems for nonlinear multivariate convolution operators in order to approximate one-sided partial derivatives of functions of multivariables by using extended definition of the notion of one-sided derivative in univariate case. Our proofs will be guided by previous studies in the literature.

Keywords: nonlinear multivariate convolution operators, Lipschitz condition, approximation of partial derivatives

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Approximation of stochastic differential equations with jumps under irregular coefficients

Nasroallah Kaoutar¹, Ouknine Youssef²

¹Cadi Ayyad University, Marrakech, Morocco,
²Cadi Ayyad University, Marrakech, Morocco, Hassan II Academy of Sciences and Technology Rabat,
Morocco, Mohammed VI Polytechnic University, Africa Business School, Ben Guerir, Morocco,

E-mails: kaoutar.nasroallah@ced.uca.ma, ouknine@uca.ac.ma

Abstract

In this talk, we consider a stochastic differential equation with jumps for which pathwise uniqueness hold. We establish a fundamental mean square convergence theorem for Euler approximation scheme. We provide some results on strong stability with respect to small perturbations on the initial conditions, and study the convergence of Picard scheme.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"

1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Artificial neural networks for non-parametric regression with biological data

Mehmet Ali Kaygusuz ¹, Abdullah Nuri Somuncuoglu ² and Vilda Purutcuoglu ^{1,2}

¹Department of Statistics, Middle East Technical University, Turkey, ² Department of Biomedical engineering, Middle East Technical University, Turkey E-mail(s): makaygusuz1988@gmail.com, asomuncu@metu.edu.tr vpurutcu@metu.edu.tr

Abstract

Deep neural networks have huge success in different areas such as image progressing, analyses of biomedical signals and financial time series in recent years. In this work, we have suggested this neural network model as generalized additive models(GAMs) for biological data. Because, GAMs have great flexibility to explain explanatory variables while capturing non-linearities in the regression model. In order to solve the problem of nonlinearity, Hastie and Tibshirani (1990) [3] have suggested the multilayer feed forward neural network approach. Then, the non-parametric regressions are proposed by Scmidt-Hieber (2020) [4], in particular, when the number of network's parameter is greater than the number of samples which is called the prob- lem of over-parametrization. Moreover, we have also compared the proposed generalized additive neural networks (GANNs) and Gaussian Graphical model (GGM) with bootstrap scheme and two model selection criteria inserted in GGM. we consider the deep learning network model in the construction of biological networks. This approach has been commonly used in recent years for modelling complex non-linear regression model and for the classification problem. Here, we have adapted this approach as a regression model for the representation of the protein-protein interaction networks. Thus, we have compared its performance with the Gaussian graphical model (GGM) which is one of the well known graphical models to describe the biological systems. In the calculation of GGM, we have also implemented the bootstrap procedure to increase the number of observations and the Consistent AIC as well as information and complexity approaches as the model selection criteria within GGM to improve the accuracy of estimates. In the analyses, we have used two real bench-mark datasets and compared the accuracy of the deep learning method with the underling GGM.

Keywords: Deep neural networks, non-parametric regression, biological data **References:**

- [1] Bauer,B. and Kohler, M., On deep learning as a remedy for the curse of dimensionality in non-parametric regression, The Annals of Statistics, 47, 2261-2285,2019.
- [2]Bulbul, G.B., Purutçuoğlu, V. Purutçuoğlu, E., Novel model selection criteria on sparse biological networks, International Journal of Environmental Science and Technology, (16), 1-12, 2019.
- [3] Goodfellow, I., Bengio, Y. Courville, A., Deep learning, MIT Press, 2016.
- [4] Hastie, T. and Tibshirani, R., Generalized additive models, Chapman and Hall, CRC Press, 2019.

[5] Schmidt-Hieber, J., Non-parametric regression using Deep neural networks with Re-lu activation function, The Annals of Statistics, 48(4), 1875-1897, 2020.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Bivariate Max-Product Bleimann-Butzer-Hahn Operators

Gökhan Serenbay¹, Sevilay K. Serenbay² and Aydın İzgi³

1,2,3 Mathematics, Harran University, Turkey, E-mail(s): goksevil@yahoo.com, skserenbay@harran.edu.tr, a_izgi@harran.edu.tr

Abstract

In the approximation theory, polynomials are particularly positive linear operators. Nonlinear positive operators by means of maximum and product were introduced by B. Bede. In this study, nonlinear maximum product type Bivariate Bleimann–Butzer–Hahn Operators are defined and approximation properties are investigated with the help new definitions.

References:

- 1. B. Bede, L. Coroianu, and S. G. Gal (2016). Approximation by Max-Product Type Operators, Springer International Publishing, Switzerland.
- 2. B. Bede, H. Nobuhara, J. Fodor, K. Hirota, Max-product Shepard approximation operators, Journal of Advanced Computational Intelligence and Intelligent Informatics, 10 (2006), 494--497.
- 3. D. Karahan, E. Acar and S.K. Serenbay, Approximation for the Bernstein operator of max-product kind in symmetric range. Khayyam Journal of Mathematics. DOI: 10.22034/kjm. 2020. 109823.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Coefficient Estimates For A Certain Subclass of Bi-Univalent Functions Defined By using Deniz-Özkan Differential Operator

Yücel Özkan¹, Erhan Deniz¹, Sercan Kazımoğlu¹

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey, E-mail(s): nakomrt@gmail.com, edeniz36@gmail.com, srcnkzmglu@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we investigate a new subclass $B_{\Sigma}^{m}(\lambda,\beta;\varphi)$ of bi-univalent functions in the open unit disk U defined by Deniz-Özkan differential operator. We obtain initial coefficients bounds for functions belonging to this class.

References:

- 1. Bulut, S., Coefficient estimates for a class of analytic and bi-univalent functions, Novi Sad J. Math., 43(2), 59-65, 2013.
- 2. Deniz, E., Certain subclasses of bi–univalent functions satisfying subordinate conditions, J. Classical Anal., 2(1), 49-60, 2013.
- 3. Deniz, E., Özkan, Y., Subclasses of analytic functions defined by a new differential operator, Acta Universitatis Apulansis, 40, 85-95, 2014.
- 4. Kazımoğlu, S., Mustafa, N., Bounds for the initial coefficients of a certain subclass of bi-univalent functions of complex order, Palestine Journal of Mathematics, 9(2), 1020-1031, 2020.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Cofinitely ⊕-g-Rad-Supplemented Modules

Hilal Başak Özdemir¹, Celil Nebiyev²

Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Samsun/Turkey

¹hilal-basak@windowslive.com, ²cnebiyev@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this work, all rings have unity and all modules are unitary left modules. Let M be an R-module. If every cofinite submodule of M has a g-supplement that is a direct summand in M, then M is called a cofinitely \oplus -g-radical supplemented (briefly, cofinitely \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented) module. In this work, some properties of these modules are investigated.

Keywords: Small Submodules, g-Small Submodules, Supplemented Modules, g-Supplemented Modules.

Results

Proposition 1. Every ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented module is cofinitely ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented.

Proposition 2. Every fintely generated cofinitely \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented module is \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented.

Proposition 3. Every cofinitely ⊕-g-supplemented module is cofinitely ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented.

Proposition 4. Every ⊕-cofinitely supplemented module is cofinitely ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented.

Proposition 5. Hollow and local modules are cofinitely ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented.

- 1. J. Clark, C. Lomp, N. Vanaja, R. Wisbauer, Lifting Modules Supplements and Projectivity In Module Theory, Frontiers in Mathematics, Birkhauser, Basel, 2006.
- 2. H. Çalışıcı and A. Pancar, ⊕-Cofinitely Supplemented Modules, Czechoslovak Mathematical Journal, 54 No. 129, 1083-1088, 2004.
- 3. Berna Koşar, Cofinitely g-Supplemented Modules, British Journal of Mathematics and Computer Science, 14 No.4, 1-6, 2016.
- 4. C. Nebiyev and H. H. Ökten, ⊕-g-Supplemented Modules, Presented in 'The International Symposium: New Trends in Rings and Modules I', Gebze Technical University, Gebze-Kocaeli-Turkey, 2018.
- 5. C. Nebiyev and H. H. Ökten, Cofinitely ⊕-g-supplemented modules, Presented in 'IX International Conference of the Georgian Mathematical Union', Batumi-Georgia, 2018.
- 6. C. Nebiyev and H. B. Özdemir, ⊕-g-Rad-Supplemented Modules, Presented in '9th International Eurasian Conference on Mathematical Sciences and Applications (IECMSA-2020)', 2020.
- 7. R. Wisbauer, Foundations of Module and Ring Theory, Gordon and Breach, Philadelphia, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Coincidence and Common Fixed Soft Point Theorems in Parametric Soft Metric Spaces

Yeşim Tunçay¹, Vildan Çetkin²

¹Mathematics Department, Kocaeli University, Turkey, ²Mathematics Department, Kocaeli University, Turkey, E-mail(s): yesimtuncay980@gmail.com, vildan.cetkin@kocaeli.edu.tr

Abstract

Parameters play the main role to model real life problems involving uncertainly. Researchers working in the area of metric spaces have been inspired by this idea, and the soft metric spaces gave birth [1]. By the similar reason, we defined parametric soft metric spaces as the parametric extension of the soft metric spaces [2]. The existence and the uniqueness of the fixed points in the metric (-like) spaces take important place. Since the theory of fixed points is the backbone of the several applied sciences. In this article, we investigate some common and coincidence fixed soft point results in the parametric soft metric spaces. So we hope to make contribution to the fixed point theory.

- 1.S.Das,S.K.Samanta,Soft metric,Ann Fuzzy Math.Infor.6,77-94,2013
- 2.Y.Tunçay,V.Çetkin,Parametric soft metric spaces,4th International Symposium on Engineering,Natural Sciences and Arthitecture Proceedings Book 60-64,2021.

Commutativity and Wangerin Differential Equation

Mehmet Emir Koksal
Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayis University, 55139 Atakum, Samsun, Turkey
E-mail(s): mekoksal@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

The commutativity conditions of the Wangerin differential equation are studied. It is shown that the only class of commutative pairs of Wangerin differential equation is its constant feedback and constant-forward feedback conjugate pairs, and the possibility of commutative pairs other than feedback conjugates is proven to be strictly negative. The commutativity with its feedback conjugate pairs is also studied under nonzero initial conditions.

Acknowledgement: This study was supported by the Scientific and Technological Research Council of Turkey (TUBITAK) under the project no. 115E952.

References:

- 1. Koksal, M., Exhaustive study on the commutativity of time-varying systems, International Journal of Control, 5, 1521-1537, 1988.
- 2. Koksal, M., Koksal, M. E., Commutativity of linear time-varying differential systems with non-zero initial conditions: A Review and some new extensions, Mathematical Problems in Engineering, 2011, 1-25, 2011.
- 3. Koksal, M. E., Commutativity conditions of some time-varying systems, International Conference on Mathematics: "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians", 3-6 Jul 2018, Istanbul, Turkey, pp. 109-117, 2018
- 4. Koksal, M. E., Commutativity and commutative pairs of some well-known differential equations, Communications in Mathematics and Applications, 9 (4) 689-703, 2018.
- 5. Koksal, M. E., An alternative method for cryptology in secret communication, Journal of Information Science and Engineering, 32 (4) 1-23, 2020.
- 6. Koksal, M., Effects of commutativity on system's sensitivity, 6th International Symposium on Networks, Systems and Signal Processing, Zagreb, Yugoslavia, pp. 61-62, June 27-29, 1989.
- 7. Koksal, M. E., Yakar, A., Decomposition of a third-order linear time-varying differential system into its second and first-order commutative pairs, Circuits, Systems and Signal Processing, 38 (10) 4446-4464, 2019.
- 8. Koksal, M., Koksal, M. E., Commutativity of cascade connected discrete-time linear time-varying systems, Transection of the Institute of Measurements and Control, 37 (5) 615-622, 2015.
- 9. Koksal, M. E., Commutativity of first-order discrete-time linear time-varying systems, Mathematical Methods in the Applied Sciences, 42 (16) 5274-5292, 2019

Commutativity Associated with Euler Second-Order Differential Equation

Salisu Ibrahim

Mathematics Education, Tishk International University-Erbil, Kurdistan Region, Iraq E-mail(s): ibrahimsalisu46@yahoomail.com; salisu.ibrahim@tiu.edu.iq

Abstract

This work study the commutativity and alongside with the sensitivity of second-order Euler differential equation. The conditions for commutativity of second-order Euler differential equation are investigated. Example will be given to support the results.

Keywords: Commutativity, Euler Differential Equation and analogue system

References:

- 1. Koksal, M., Commutativity of 4th order systems and Euler systems time-varying systems. Proceedings of the National Congress of Electric Engineering. (1985): BI-6.
- 2. Ibrahim, S., Koksal, M.E., Commutativity of Sixth-Order Time-Varying Linear Systems. Circuits Syst Signal Process (2021). https://doi.org/10.1007/s00034-021-01709-6.

.

Commutativity of a Third-Order Discrete-Time Linear Time-Varying System

Remziye Funda Korkmaz and Mehmet Emir Koksal Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayis niversity, 55139 Atakum, Samsun, Turkey

* Corresponding author: Email: mekoksal@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this study, necessary and sufficient conditions for the commutativity of third-order discretetime linear time-varying systems are derived. The problem is formulated for third-order difference equations. The results are well verified by examples worked by using MATLAB Simulink tool. The importance of the paper subject is emphasized considering the engineering applications such as sensitivity, robustness and stability.

References:

- 1. Koksal, M., Koksal, M. E., Commutativity of cascade connected discrete-time linear timevarying systems, Transactions of the Institute of Measurement and Control, 37 (5) 615-622, 2015
- 2. Koksal, M. E., Commutativity of first-order discrete-time linear time-varying systems, Mathematical Methods in the Applied Sciences, 42 (16) 5274-5292, 2019

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Comparison of Static Path Planning Models by Time Requirement

Mehmet Emir Köksal¹, Serap Karagöl²

¹Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Turkey, ²Electricaal-Electronics Engineering, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Turkey, E-mail(s): mekoksal@omu.edu.tr, serap.karagol@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

In the last decade, much research has been done on localization for wireless sensor networks. Most existing localization techniques for WSNs can be classified into two main groups based on a key classification: range-based or range-free. Range-free techniques use only connectivity information between sensors and beacons [1]. Range-based techniques use distance/angle information to locate a node, while range-free techniques use connectivity information to locate it. Range-free techniques are less complex, inexpensive, and do not require additional hardware, but range-based techniques provide better results in terms of localization accuracy [2]. The location information of a sensor node is the main problem in processing the sensed data in wireless sensor networks (WSNs). A promising solution for static distributed sensors is localization using mobile beacons. The main challenge is to design and develop an optimal path planning mechanism for a mobile beacon to reduce the time required for location determination. In this paper, we have tested six existing path plans in the literature with a different number of nodes in Uniform, Beta, Weibull, Gamma, and Generalized Pareto distributed networks. The time taken for localization of these models is compared using Accuracy Priority Trilateration (APT) localization technique. The localization performance of the networks is evaluated and compared using MATLAB simulations.

- 1. Rezazadeh, J., Moradi, M., Ismail, A. S., & Dutkiewicz, E. (2014). Superior path planning mechanism for mobile beacon-assisted localization in wireless sensor networks. IEEE Sensors Journal, 14(9), 3052-3064, 2014.
- 2. Kannadasan, K., Edla, D.R., Kongara, M.C. et al. M-Curves path planning model for mobile anchor node and localization of sensor nodes using Dolphin Swarm Algorithm. Wireless Netw 26, 2769–2783, 2020.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Comparison of the order-type integrals in Riesz Space

Mimoza Shkëmbi¹, John Shkëmbi²

Department of Mathematics, University of Elbasan, Albania,
 Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, USMA, West Point, U.S.A. E-mail(s): mimoza-sefa@yahoo.com, jshkembi14@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper we begin with investigating the order-type Pettis, Bochner, Dunfort and McShane integrals in Banach lattice integrals and give some comparison results. One interesting difference between these kinds of integration is the fact that they possess the properties represented by Hake and Henstock lemmas. We observe that on the case of L-space the order integral of Pettis is stronger as Bochner one (by norm).

Composition series of a class of induced representations

Igor Ciganović¹

¹Faculty of Science, University of Zagreb, Croatia, E-mail: igor.ciganovic@math.hr

Abstract

We determine compostion series of a class of a parabolically induced representation of p-adic symplectic group in terms of Moeglin-Tadić classification of discrete series. We consider representations induced from two essentially square integrable representation attached to Zelevinsky segments, with certain half-integer borders, and a cuspidal representation of a smaller symplectic group.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Convergence of an implicit scheme for diagonal non-conservative hyperbolic systems

R. Boudjerada¹, A. El Hajj², A. Oussaily²

¹USTHB, Faculté de Mathématiques, Laboratory AMNEDP, BP32 El Alia Bab Ezzouar Alger Algérie. ²Sorbonne Université, Université de Technologie de Compiègne, LMAC, 60205 Compiègne Cedex France.

Abstract

In this work we present a convergence result for an implicit Upwind scheme considering the framework of hyperbolic systems, which are not necessarily strictly hyperbolic [2]. Related to this work, it is worth noting that, in [3] the authors have proved a similar result for a semi-explicit scheme in the case of non-conservative strictly hyperbolic systems. Moreover, their result was only valid in the class of vanishing viscosity solutions, introduced by Bianchini and Bressan in [1]. Here, we show the convergence taking only Lipschitz continuous solutions, without any other restriction concerning the class of solutions.

- [1] S. Bianchini and A. Bressan, Vanishing viscosity solutions of nonlinear hyperbolic systems, Ann. of Math. (2), 161 (2005), pp. 223–342.
- [2] R. Boudjerada, E. H. A, and O. A., Convergence of an implicit scheme for diagonal non-conservative hyperbolic systems, ESAIM: M2AN, 55 (2020), p. S573ÜS591.
- [3] L. Monasse and R. Monneau, Gradient entropy estimate and convergence of a semi explicit scheme for diagonal hyperbolic systems, SIAM J. Numer. Anal., 52 (2014), pp. 2792–2814.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Curvatures of the Astro-Rotational Hypersurfaces

Erhan Güler^{1,*}, Ömer Kişi²

^{1,2}Bartın University, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics, Kutlubey Campus, 74100 Bartın, Turkey E-mail(s): eguler@bartin.edu.tr okisi@bartin.edu.tr

*Corresponding Author

Abstract

In this work, we introduce and examine differential geometric properties of the astro-rotational hypersurface which its profile curve has astroid curve in the four dimensional Euclidean space \mathbb{E}^4 . We reveal the curvatures $\mathfrak{C}_{i=1,2,3}$ of the astro-rotational hypersurface, that is the first (ie. the mean) curvature \mathfrak{C}_1 , the second curvature \mathfrak{C}_2 , the third (ie. the Gaussian) curvature \mathfrak{C}_3 . Moreover, projecting the the astro-rotational hypersurface into 3-spaces, we indicate surfaces, visually.

References:

- 1. Arslan K., Kılıç Bayram B., Bulca B., Öztürk G. Generalized rotation surfaces in E⁴. Results Math. 61, 315–327, 2012.
- 2. Eisenhart L.P. A Treatise on the Differential Geometry of Curves and Surfaces. Dover Publications, N.Y. 1909.
- 3. Forsyth A.R. Lectures on the Differential Geometry of Curves and Surfaces, Cambridge Un. press, 2nd ed. 1920.
- 4. Ganchev G., Milousheva V. General rotational surfaces in the 4-dimensional Minkowski space. Turk. J. Math. 38, 883–895, 2014.
- 5. Gray A., Salamon S., Abbena E. Modern Differential Geometry of Curves and Surfaces with Mathematica, Third ed. Chapman & Hall/CRC Press, Boca Raton, 2006.
- 6. Güler E., Hacısalihoğlu H.H., Kim Y.H. The Gauss map and the third Laplace-Beltrami operator of the rotational hypersurface in 4-Space. Symmetry. 10(9), 1–11, 2018.
- 7. Güler E., Magid M., Yaylı Y. Laplace Beltrami operator of a helicoidal hypersurface in four space. J. Geom. Sym. Phys. 41, 77–95, 2016.
- 8. Güler E., Turgay N.C. Cheng-Yau operator and Gauss map of rotational hypersurfaces in 4-space. Mediterr. J. Math. 16(3), 1–16, 2019.
- 9. H.H. Hacısalihoğlu, Diferensiyel Geometri I. Ankara Ün., Ankara, 1982.

Cut locus of L¹ sub-Finlser problems in R³: two case studies.

Fazia Harrache^{1,2}, Francesca C. Chittaro², Jean-Paul Gauthier², Mohamed Aidène¹

¹L2CSP, Université Mouloud Mammeri, Tizi-Ouzou, Algeria ²LIS, UMR CNRS 7020, Université de Toulon, Aix-Marseille University, France E-mail: fazia.harrache@lis-lab.fr, chittaro@univ-tln.fr, gauthier@univ-tln.fr, aidene@ummto.dz

Abstract

Let f and g be two smooth vector fields on R^3 such that f,g and their Lie brackets [f,g] are linearly independent at every point. We endow R^3 with a L^1 sub-Finsler distance, in the following way: for every pair of points x_0, x_1 in R^3 , we define the distance between them as the infimum of the functional

$$J(u) = \int_{0}^{1} |u_{1}(t)| + |u_{2}(t)| dt$$

taken over all L¹ functions u_1 and u_2 such that the solution of the Cauchy problem $\begin{cases} \dot{\xi}(t) = u_1(t) f(\xi(t)) + u_2(t) g(\xi(t)) \\ \xi(0) = x_0 \end{cases}$ satisfies $\xi(1) = x_1$.

This problem is indeed an optimal control problem, that can be treated with classical tools, such as Pontryagin Maximum Principle, which provides a family of candidate optimal trajectories, called *geodesics*. In most cases, a geodesic is not optimal forever, but at some points, called the *cut point*, it loses its optimality (that is, it ceases to be length minimizing). The set of all cut points is called the *cut locus*. Determining the cut locus is thus important in order compute the distance between two points and to describe the properties of the metric, such as, for instance, the shape of the spheres. In the nilpotent case (the Heisenberg group), studied in 1., the cut locus is made of four symmetric branches. The generic case is studied in paper 2.: in particular, depending on the values of two invariants (assumed to be non-zero) associated with the fields *f* and *g*, the cut locus is symmetric with respect to the origin, and is composed either by five smooth branches, or by only one smooth branch. When one (and only one) of the invariants is nonzero, there are several possible cases, some of them being quite different from the generic ones (for instance, the central symmetry is broken): in particular, in this talk we are showing two of them, one in which the cut locus is made by three smooth branches, one other in which the cut locus is not connected.

References:

- 1. Barilari, D., Boscain, U., Le Donne, E., Sigalotti, M., Sub-Finsler geometry from the time-optimal control viewpoint for some nilpotent distributions, J. Dyn. Control Syst., 3(3)547-575, 2017.
- 2. Ali, E. A. L., Charlot, G., Local Contact sub-Finsler geometry for maximum norms in dimension 3, Mathematical Control & Related Fields, 11(2): 373-401, 2021.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Development of a neural statistical model for the relative humidity levels prediction in the region of Rabat-Kenitra (Morocco)

Kaoutar El Azhari¹, Badreddine Abdallaoui², Abdelaziz Abdallaoui¹, Hamid Zineddine¹

¹ Moulay Ismail University, Faculty of Science, Analytical Chemistry and Electrochemistry, Processes and Environment team, Meknes, Morocco.

² Street of Fort Neipperg 23, 2230, Luxembourg.

E-mail(s): k.elazhari@gmail.com, badr.abdallaoui@gmail.com, a.abdallaoui@gmail.com, zineddineh@yahoo.fr

Abstract

This work provides the development of a powerful artificial neural network (ANN) model, for the prediction of relative humidity levels, using other meteorological parameters of the Rabat-Kenitra region. The treatment was applied to a database containing a daily history of five meteorological parameters of nine stations covering this region for a period from 1979 to mid-2014.

We have shown that for the prediction of relative humidity in this region, the best performing three-layer ANN (input, hidden and output) mathematical model is the multi-layer perceptron (MLP) model. This neural model using the Levenberg-Marquard algorithm, having an architecture [5-11-1] and the transfer functions Tansig in the hidden layer and Purelin in the output layer was able to estimate values for relative humidity very close to those observed. Indeed, this was affirmed by a low mean squared error (MSE) and a high correlation coefficient (R), compared to the statistical indicators relating to the other models developed as part of this study.

Key words — Modeling; ANN; MLP, learning algorithm; Relative humidity; Rabat-Kenitra.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Discretization of Continuous Random Distributions Based on the Minimization of a Statistical Distance between Cumulative Distribution Functions

Alessandro Barbiero¹, Asmerilda Hitaj²

¹Department of Economics, Management and Quantitative Methods, Università degli Studi di Milano, Milan, Italy,

²Department of Economics, Università degli Studi dell'Insubria, Varese, Italy, E-mail(s): alessandro.barbiero@unimi.it, asmerilda.hitaj@uninsubria.it

Abstract

Approximating a continuous random variable through a discrete one can be a possible solution to be adopted in many problems where dealing with continuous probability distribution would make computations intractable or would dramatically increase the computational burden required to produce a numerical solution [1]. In this work, we propose a technique for constructing a discrete approximation of a continuous probability distribution, which is based on the minimization of a statistical distance between the original random distribution and its discrete approximation, which is expressed in terms of the two cumulative distribution functions and which can be selected from a broad class containing among others the Cramér-von Mises distance. The proposed technique is able to handle both finite and countable supports for the discrete approximation; in the former case the support points and their probabilities are jointly derived from the minimization process; in the latter case, the support points are fixed a priori and they constitute the set of integers or non-negative integers according to whether the original random variable is supported over the whole or positive real line. When the support points are fixed, nice closed-form expressions are available for the probability mass function of the discrete approximation for most parametric families of continuous distributions. An application to a well-known problem in the insurance field is provided.

Keywords: Anderson-Darling distance, Cramér-von Mises distance, discrete approximation

Acknowledgement: This project is supported by Gruppo Nazionale per l'Analisi Matematica, la Probabilità e le loro Applicazioni (GNAMPA)

References:

1. Barbiero, A., Hitaj, A., Approximation of continuous random variables for the evaluation of the reliability parameter of complex stress–strength models. Ann Oper Res, 1-26, 2021.

Doubly Reflected Backward Stochastic Differential Equations in the Predictable Setting

Ihsan Arharas¹, Siham Bouhadou², Youssef Ouknine^{1,2}

¹Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Sciences Semlalia, Cadi Ayyad University, B.P. 2390, Marrakesh, Morocco,

²Mohammed VI Polytechnic University, Africa Business School, Lot 660, Hay Moulay Rachid, 43150 Ben Guerir, Morocco,

E-mail(s): ihsan.arharas@edu.uca.ac.ma, sihambouhadou@gmail.com, youssef.ouknine@um6p.ma; ouknine@uca.ac.ma

Abstract

In this paper, we introduce a specific kind of doubly reflected backward stochastic differential equations (in short DRBSDEs), defined on probability spaces equipped with general filtration that is essentially non quasi-left continuous, where the barriers are assumed to be predictable processes. We call these equations predictable DRBSDEs. Under a general type of Mokobodzki's condition, we show the existence of the solution (in consideration of the driver's nature) through a Picard iteration method and a Banach fixed point theorem. By using an appropriate generalization of Itô's formula due to Gal'chouk and Lenglart we provide a suitable a priori estimates which immediately implies the uniqueness of the solution.

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} \textbf{Keywords} Doubly reflected backward stochastic differential equations} & Predictable DRBSDEs & Non-quasi-left continuous & Picard iteration method & Fixed point theorem \\ \end{tabular}$

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Dynamics of a Biological System with Discontinuous Effects

Duygu ARUĞASLAN ÇİNÇİN¹, Nabaa Watheq Azeez ALKAYAL²

^{1,2}Mathematics, Süleyman Demirel University, Turkey, darugaslan@hotmail.com, nabaa.watheq94@yahoo.com

Abstract

The theory of differential equations provides very important tools to understand and interpret many real world processes in several fields. This theory has been developed significantly and extended to different types of differential equations, such as differential equations with piecewise constant argument, due to the needs. This paper is devoted to a prey-predator system modeled by differential equations with piecewise constant argument of generalized type [Akhmet, 2007]. The importance of these equations is caused by the needs of modern science and technology as discontinuous characteristics are very often observed in the growth of real processes in biology, chemistry, control theory, ecology, economics, neural networks, medicine, electronics, physics, and another field.

The main objective of this paper is to analyze the dynamics of a prey and predator system [Xu and Li, 2012] with piecewise constant argument of generalized type. We will investigate and present sufficient results on positive invariance for this system [Akhmet, Aruğaslan and Liu, 2008].

Acknowledgement: Diffrential Equations with Piecewise Constant Argument, Positive Invariance, Prey-Predator Model, Functional Response, Nonautonomous System.

References:

- 1. Akhmet, M.U.: Integral manifolds of differential equations with piecewise constant argument of generalized type. Nonlinear Analysis. 66, 367--383 (2007)
- 2. Akhmet, M. U., Aruğaslan, D., Liu, X.: Permanence of nonautonomous ratio-dependent predator-prey systems with piecewise constant argument of generalized type. Dynamics of Continuous Discrete and Impulsive Systems Series A. Mathematical Analysis. 15, 37-51 (2008)
- 3. Xu, C., Li, P.: Dynamical Analysis in a Delayed Predator-Prey Model with Two Delays. Hindawi Publishing Corporation Discrete Dynamics in Nature and Society. Article ID 652947, 22 pages (2012)

Eigenvalue estimates for magnetic Schrodinger operators in a waveguide

Ben Sorowen¹, Martin Karuhanga²

¹Kyambogo University, Uganda

²Mbarara University of Science and Technology, Uganda

Abstract

The study of quantum waveguides has attracted much interest in the recent years largely because of their physical importance. They represent many important applications in nano physical devices as well as flat electromagnetic waveguides. Several interesting results on the spectral properties of these quantities have been obtained, including results on the existence of eigenvalues below the essential spectrum. Some of these results largely depend on the geometry of the waveguide and the conditions imposed at the boundary. In the present work, we present an upper estimate for the number of negative eigenvalues below the essential spectrum for the magnetic Schrdinger operator with Aharonov-Bohm magnetic field in a strip. The estimate is obtained by reducing the operator to a family of self-adjoint Sturm Liouville operators whose estimates for the number of negative eigenvalues below the essential spectrum are given by the well-known Bergman type estimates

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"

1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Energy of Timelike spherical Magnetic Curves on the De-Sitter Space S_1^2

Rıdvan Cem Demirkol ¹, Talat Körpınar ²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey

²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey

E-mail(s): rcdemirkol@gmail.com, talatkorpinar@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we investigate the energy of timelike spherical magnetic curves associated with the given magnetic field G on the De-Sitter 2-space S_1^2 . We use a completely geometrical approach for this computation such that the energy of each timelike spherical magnetic curve is stated by using the geodesic curvature of each magnetic curve.

- 1. M. Barros, J. L. Cabrerizo, M. Fernandez and A. Romero, Magnetic vortex filament flows, J. Math. Phys. 48 (2007) 082904.
- 2. T. Sunada, Magnetic flows on a Riemann surface. Proceedings of KAIST Mathematics Workshop, (1993) 93.
- 3. T. Körpınar, R.C. Demirkol, V. Asil, The motion of a relativistic charged particle in a homogeneous electromagnetic field in De-Sitter space, Revista Mexicana de Fisica 64 (2018) 176.
- 4. D. E. Blair: Contact Manifolds in Riemannian Geometry, Lecture Notes in Mathematics, Springer-Verlag 509, Berlin-New York, 1976.
- 5. T. Körpınar, R.C. Demirkol, Energy on a timelike particle in dynamical and electrodynamical force fields in De-Sitter space Revista Mexicana de Fisica 63 (2017) 560.
- 6. C.M. Wood, On the Energy of a Unit Vector Field, Geom. Dedic. 64 (1997) 319.
- 7. W. Rindler, Lenght contraction paradox, Am. J. Phys. 24 (1961) 365.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Energy on the N_f-Magnetic curves

Rıdvan Cem Demirkol¹, Zeliha Körpınar²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey ²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey E-mail(s): rcdemirkol@gmail.com, zelihakorpinar@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we define a normal magnetic curve geometrically, (N_f -magnetic curve) which is associated with the magnetic field B on the 3D Riemannian manifold, by considering a normal force on the particle. Moreover, we obtain energy on the N_f -magnetic curves in the B magnetic vector field.

References:

- 1. T. Körpinar, R.C. Demirkol, Gravitational magnetic curves on 3D Riemannian manifolds, International Journal of Geometric Methods in Modern Physics. 15 (2018), 1850184.
- 2. T. Körpinar and R.C. Demirkol, Frictional magnetic curves in 3D Riemannian manifolds, International Journal of Geometric Methods in Modern Physics. 15 (2018), 1850020.
- 3. T. Körpinar, On T-Magnetic Biharmonic Particles with Energy and Angle in the Three Dimensional Heisenberg Group H, Adv. Appl. Clifford Algebras, 28 (1) (2018), 1.
- 4. A. Coronel-Escamilla, J.F. Gomez-Angular, E. Alvarado-Mendez, G.V. Guerrero-Ramirez and R.F. Escobar-Jimenez, Fractional Dynamics of charged particles in magnetic fields, *Int. Journal of Modern Phys. C.* **27** (2016).
- 5. T. Körpınar, R.C. Demirkol, Energy on a timelike particle in dynamical and electrodynamical force fields in De-Sitter space Revista Mexicana de Fisica 63 (2017) 560.
- 6. C.M. Wood, On the Energy of a Unit Vector Field, Geom. Dedic. 64 (1997) 319.
- 7. W. Rindler, Lenght contraction paradox, Am. J. Phys. 24 (1961) 365.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Existence of Non-Trivial Solutions For The p&q-Laplacian Problem With Discontinuous Nonlinearity

Raid Zouai

Mathematics, Badji Mokhtar Annaba University, Algeria,

E-mail(s): raidzouai@gmail.com

Abstract

Using non-smooth mountain pass theorem for nondifferenciable functionals, we prove the existence of non-trivial solution to a class of p-q elliptic problems with discontinuous nonlinearity in smooth bounded domain.

Keywords: Variational methods, Discontinuous nonlinearity, p-q Laplacian

- 1. Chang, K. C. variational methods for nondifferenciable functionals and their applications to partial deferential equations, J. Math. Anal, 80: 102-129, 1981.
- 2. Figueiredo, G. M. Nascimento, R. G. Existence of positive solutions for a class of p–q elliptic problem with critical exponent and discontinuous nonlinearity. Monatsh Math, 2018.
- 3. Gazzola, F. Radulescu, V. A nonsmooth critical point theory approach to some nonlinear elliptic equations in \mathbf{R}^{N} . Differential and Integral Equation, 13: 47-60, 2000.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Exponential synchronization of retarded BAM neural network systems

Sakina Othmani¹, Nasser-Eddine Tatar²

¹ Laboratory of SDG, Faculty of Mathematics, USTHB, Algeria,
 ² Department of Mathematics, KFUPM, IRC for
 Intelligent Manufacturing & Robotics, Saudi Arabia,
 E-mail(s): sothmani@usthb.dz, tatarn@kfupm.edu.sa

Abstract

The purpose of this work is to address the stabilization of some bidirectional associative memory neural network systems involving distributed delays. Under a relaxed Lipschitz condition, Cid criterion, and a nonlinear version of Halanay's inequality, a new sufficient condition is derived ensuring the exponential synchronization of the master-slave systems. The effectiveness of the obtained theoretical results is validated by a numerical example.

Keywords: Exponential synchronization, bidirectional associative memory, distributed delay, Halanay inequality.

Acknowledgement: The second author would like to thank King Fahd University of Petroleum and Minerals for its continuous support through project SB201006.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Fault-tolerant tracking control design for fractional-order nonlinear control systems

R. Sakthivel

Department of Applied Mathematics, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore, India

E-mail: krsakthivel@buc.edu.in

Abstract

In this talk, a fault-tolerant control that governs the tracking of fractional-order nonlinear uncertain systems with actuator faults, uncertainties and external disturbances will be discussed. By employing Lyapunov technique and theories of fractional calculus, a set of sufficient conditions is derived in the form linear matrix inequalities to design the dynamic error feedback fault-tolerant controller which guarantees the robust asymptotic stabilization of the resulting closed-loop fractional-order system. Finally, two numerical examples with simulations are provided to demonstrate the effectiveness of the obtained control design technique.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Feedback Control for Attractor Dynamics in the Epileptor Model

Sergey Borisenok^{1,2}

Department of Electrical and Electronics Engineering, Faculty of Engineering, Abdullah Gül University, 38080, Kayseri, Turkey,
 Feza Gürsey Center for Physics and Mathematics, Boğaziçi University, 34684, Istanbul, Turkey,
 E-mails: sergey.borisenok@agu.edu.tr, borisenok@gmail.com

Abstract

The variety of dynamic mechanisms leading to epileptic behavior in the human brain demands the development of different theoretical approaches to the modeling of this disease. The Epileptor [1] is a generic phenomenological model recently developed to describe fast-slow limit cycles in the dynamics of seizures. To make the control over the co-existing attractors in the Epileptor model we propose here the algorithm based on Kolesnikov's "synergetic" target attractor feedback [2]. We investigate the pros and cons of our approach to compare with other methods and discuss the perspectives of the further development of the control algorithm for modeling the real epileptic processes in vivo.

- 1. Jirsa, V. K., Stacey, W. C., Quilichini, P. P., Ivanov, A. I., Bernard, C., On the nature of seizure dynamics, Brain, 137(8), 2210-2230, 2014.
- 2. Kolesnikov, A., Synergetic control methods of complex systems, Moscow: URSS Publ., 2013.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Fekete-Szegö Problem Functional Problems For Some Subclasses of Bi-Univalent Functions Defined By Deniz-Özkan Differential Operator

Erhan Deniz¹, Yücel Özkan¹, Murat Çağlar²

Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey,
 Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science, Erzurum Technical University, Erzurum-Turkey,
 E-mail(s): edeniz36@gmail.com, nakomrt@gmail.com, mcaglar25@gmail.com

Abstract

In this study, we solve Fekete-Szegö problem for a new subclass $B_{\Sigma}^{m}(\lambda, \beta; \varphi)$ of bi-univalent functions in the open unit disk U defined by Deniz-Özkan differential operator.

- 1. Deniz, E., Certain subclasses of bi–univalent functions satisfying subordinate conditions, J. Classical Anal., 2(1), 49-60, 2013.
- 2. Fekete, M., Szegö, G., Eine Bemerkung über ungerade schlichte Funktionen, J. London Math. Soc., 8, 85-89, 1933.
- 3. Kazımoğlu, S., Deniz, E., Fekete-Szegö problem for generalized bi-subordinate functions of complex order, Hacet. J. Math. Stat., 49(5), 1695-1705, 2020.
- 3. Zaprawa, P., On the Fekete-Szegö problem for classes of bi-univalent functions, Bull. Belg. Math. Soc., 21(1), 169-178, 2014.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Fixed point results for (α, μ, φ) -generalized Meir-Keeler contraction on quasi 2-normed spaces

Silvana Liftaj¹, Eriola Sila²

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Information Technology, "Aleksander Moisiu" University, Durres, Albania

² Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Natural Science, University of Tirana, Tirana, Albania

E-mail(s): silvanaliftaj@yahoo.com, eriola.sila@fshn.edu.al

Abstract

The normed spaces are generalized to 2-normed spaces by Gahler [1]. Some topological properties and fixed point theorems are studied by many authors in these spaces. Later, 2-normed spaces are extended to quasi 2-normed spaces by Park [2]. In 1969, Meir-Keleer[3] introduced a new contraction and proved the existence of a fixed point in metric spaces. Samet et al. [4] presented the concept of α -admissible mappings and generalized many known contractions. In this paper, there are proved some results which garantee the existence and the uniqueness of a fixed point for generalized Meir-Keeler contraction, using α -admissible and μ -subadmissible mappings using a comparison function in quasi 2-normed spaces. The main theorem generalizes some known results.

- 1. Gahler, S.: 2-metrische raume und ihre topologische strüktür. Math. Nachr.26(1-4),115-148 (1963)
- 2. Park, C. Generalized quasi-Banach spaces and quasi -(2, p) normed spaces," *Journal of the Chungcheong Matematical Society*, vol. 19, no. 2, 2006
- 3. A. Meir and E. Keeler, "A theorem on contraction mappings," *Journal of Mathematical Analysis and Applications*, vol. 28, pp. 326–329, 1969
- 4. B. Samet, C. Vetro, and P. Vetro, "Fixed point theorems for α - ψ -contractive type mappings," *Nonlinear Analysis: Theory, Methods and Applications*, vol. 75, no. 4, pp. 2154–2165, 2012
- 5. Tiwari. Sh. K, Mishra N.L, Fixed point theorem for (α,β) -admissible mappings in metric-like space with respect to simulation function, Ser. A: Appl. math. inform. and mech. vol. 11, 1 (2019), 21-32
- 6. Rumlawang Y. F., Fixed Point Theorem in 2-Normed Spaces, Pure and applied Mathematics Journal, Vol 1, no 1, (2020), 41-46
- 7. Kikina K., Gjoni L., Hila K., Quasi-2-Normed Spaces and Some Fixed Point Theorems, Appl. Math. Inf. Sci. **10**, No. 2, 469-474 (2016)

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Focal Curves of Adjoint Curves

Talat Körpınar ¹, Ahmet Sazak²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey ²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey E-mail(s): talatkorpinar@gmail.com, a.sazak@alparslan.edu.tr

Abstract

In this study, we construct focal curves of adjoint curves. Moreover, we obtain new characterizations of focal curvatures.

- 1. P. Alegre, K. Arslan, A. Carriazo, C. Murathan and G. Öztürk, Some Special Types of Developable Ruled Surface, Hacettepe Journal of Mathematics and Statistics, 39 (3) (2010), 319-325.
- 2. M. Dede, C. Ekici, H. Tozak, Directional Tubular Surfaces, International Journal of Algebra, 9 (12) (2015), 527 535.
- 3. T. Körpınar, New type surfaces in terms of B-Smarandache Curves in Sol³, Acta Scientiarum Technology, 37(2) (2015), 245--250.
- 4. E. Turhan, T. Körpınar, Characterize on the Heisenberg Group with left invariant Lorentzian metric, Demonstratio Mathematica 42 (2) (2009), 423-428.
- 5. E. Turhan, T. Körpınar, On Characterization Of Timelike Horizontal Biharmonic Curves In The Lorentzian Heisenberg Group Heis³, Zeitschrift für Naturforschung A- A Journal of Physical Sciences 65a (2010), 641-648.
- 6. E. Turhan and T. Körpınar, Parametric equations of general helices in the sol space Sol³, Bol. Soc. Paran. Mat. 31 (1) (2013), 99-104.
- 7. R. Uribe-Vargas: On vertices, focal curvatures and differential geometry of space curves, Bull. Brazilian Math. Soc. 36 (3) (2005), 285-307.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Fractional Bernoulli wavelets for solving fractional Burger's Equation

Monireh Nosrati Sahlan

Department of Mathematics, University of Bonab, Bonab, Iran. E-mail(s): m.nosratisahlan@gmail.com

Abstract

Burgers equation is one of the basic and important non-linear partial differential equation including diffusive effects and non-linear propagation effects. Fractional Burgers equation can describe the process of unidirectional propagation of weakly nonlinear acoustic waves through a pipe filled with gas. In this study, the fractional order Bernoulli wavelets are adopted to acquire the approximate solution of one dimensional time-fractional Burger's equation. Burgers' equation is the diffusive equation [1]:

$$\frac{\partial^{\alpha} u}{\partial t} + u \frac{\partial u}{\partial x} - v \frac{\partial^{2} u}{\partial x^{2}} = H(x, t), \quad (x, t) \in [0, 1] \times [0, T], \tag{1}$$

subject to the following initial and boundary conditions

$$u(x,0) = f(x), \quad u(0,t) = p(t), \quad u(1,t) = q(t).$$
 (2)

where v > 0 denotes the coefficient of kinematic viscosity and the prescribed function f(x) is sufficiently smooth. Also the fractional order derivative, α , is considered in the Caputo sense.

In the introduced scheme, the operational matrices of classic (non fractional) and fractional derivatives are made and employed to transform the nonlinear problem (1)-(2) into nonlinear equation. The obtained equation is discretized by fractional Bernoulli wavelets via spectral collocation and Galerkin methods. So it reduced to the nonlinear system of equations, which is solved by Newton iterative method. For analyzing the effect of fractional order on the solutions, the problem (1)-(2) has been solved for some different values of α . To validate the proposed method, we have considered some illustrative examples and compared with the exact results.

References:

[1] A. Mohebbi, Analysis of a numerical method for the solution of time fractional Burgers equation, B Iran. Math. Soc., 44 (2) (2018), pp. 457-480.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

From The First Remarkable Limit to a Nonlinear Differential Equation

Yagub N. Aliyev

School of IT and Engineering, ADA University Baku AZ1008, Azerbaijan, E-mail(s): yaliyev@ada.edu.az

Abstract

In the paper a nonlinear differential equation arising from an elementary geometry problem was discussed. This geometry problem was inspired by one of the proofs of the first remarkable limit known from the 1st semester undergraduate Calculus course. In the paper the problem was solved using an approximate geometric method which constructs broken line approximation for the curve. Compass tool of GeoGebra was extensively used for these constructions. At the end of the paper, some generalizations were discussed. A new transformation of curves, named as Interception, was introduced and its approximate construction by GeoGebra was described. It was noted in [1, Part C (Part 3 in Russian Translation), Sect. 1.370] that a differential equation of the form $r^2 + (r')^2 = f^2(x)$ can always be transformed into I type Abel equation (see [1, Sect. 4.10], [2, Sect. 4-1]). The special case $y^2 + (y')^2 = \frac{a^2}{\cos^4 x}$, was discussed in [3] in relation to one kinematics problem which is dilational version of our problem (See also [1, Sect. 1.460]). Solution in quadratures for the last equation was given in [4] (See also [1, Sect. 1.460]). Some connections with problems related to laser-beam riding interception (hence the name) of high-speed missiles in defence technology was discussed in [5].

Acknowledgement: This paper is sopported by ADA University Faculty Research and Development Fund.

References:

- 1. Kamke E., Differentialgleichungen Lösungsmethoden und Lösungen, Wiesbaden, 1977; Russian translation: Nauka, 1971.
- 2. Murphy G.M., Ordinary Differential Equations and Their Solutions (Dover Books on Mathematics), 2011.
- 3. Wilder Ch.E., A discussion of a differential equation, The American Mathematical Monthly, 38(1) (1931) 17-25.
- 4. Zbornik J., Akademie der Wissenschaften in Wien Mathematisch-Naturwissenschaftliche Klasse, Abt. IIa, Sitzungberichte, 166 (1957) 42.
- 5. Elnan O.R.S., Lo H., Interception of High-Speed Target by Beam Rider Missile, AIAA Journal, 1963, Vol.1: 1637-1639.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Global Symplectic Lanczos Method With Application To Matrix Exponential Approximation

Atika Archid, Abdeslem Hafid Bentbib

Laboratory LabSI, Faculty of Science, University of Ibn Zohr, Agadir, Morocco, Laboratory LAMAI, Faculty of Science and Technology, University of Cadi Ayyad Marrakesh, Morocco

Emails: a.bentbib@uca.ac.ma, a.archid@uiz.ac.ma

Abstract

It is well-known that the symplectic Lanczos method is an efficient tool for computing a few eigenvalues of large and sparse Hamiltonian matrices. A variety of block Krylov subspace methods were introduced by Lopez and Simoncini to compute an approximation of \$exp(M)V\$ for a given large square Hamiltonian matrix \$M\$ and a tall and skinny matrix \$V\$ that preserves the geometric property of \$V\$. For the same purpose, in this paper, we have proposed a new method based on a global version of the symplectic Lanczos algorithm, called the global \$J\$-Lanczos method (\$GJ\$-Lanczos). To the best of our knowledge, this is probably the first adaptation of the symplectic Lanczos method in the global case. Numerical examples are given to illustrate the effectiveness of the proposed approach.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Group Action on Fuzzy Ideals of Near-Rings

Asma Ali¹, Ram Prakash Sharma^{*2} and Arshad Zishan³

^{1&3}Mathematics, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh,

²³Mathematics, Himachal Pradesh University, Shimla,

E-mail(s): asma ali2@rediffmail.com, rp.math.hpu@gmail.com, arshadzeeshan1@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper we introduce the group action on a near ring N and with it we study group action on fuzzy ideals of N, G-invariant fuzzy ideals, finite products of fuzzy ideals and G-primeness of fuzzy ideals of N.

Acknowledgement: Not Applicable

References:

- 1. Azriel Rosenfeld, Fuzzy Groups, Journal of Mathematical Analysis and Applications 35, 512-517(1971).
- 2. G¨unter Pilz, Near-Rings, North-Holland Publishing Comp. Amsterdam. New York(1983).
- 3. L.A.Zadeh, Fuzzy Sets, Information and Control 8, 338-353(1965).
- 4. M.Lorenz and D.S. Passman, Prime ideals in crossed products of finite groups, Israel J.Math.33, No.2 89-132(1979).
- 5. N.Kuroki, On fuzzy ideals and fuzzy bi-ideals in semigroups, Fuzzy Sets and Systems 5, 203-215(1981).
- 6. P.B. Bhattacharya, S.K.Jain and S.R.Nagpaul Basic Abstract Algebra, Cambridge University Press(2006).
- 7. R.G.McLean and H.Kummer, Fuzzy ideals in semigroups, Fuzzy Sets and Systems 48, 137-140(1992).
- 8. Ram Prakash Sharma and Samriti Sharma, Group action on fuzzy ideals, Communication in Algebra, 4207-4220(1998)
- 9. Salah Abou Zaid, On Fuzzy Subnear-Rings and Ideals, Fuzzy Sets and Systems 44, 139-146(1989)
- 10. Seung Dong Kim and Hee Sik Kim, On Fuzzy Ideals of Near-Rings, Bull. Korean Math. Soc.33, 593-601(1996).
- 11. Susan Montgomery, Fixed Rings of Finite Automorphism Groups of Associative Rings, Springer-Verlag Berlin Heidelberg New York, (1980).
- 12. T.K.Mukherjee and M.K. Sen, On Fuzzy Ideals of a Ring I, Fuzzy Sets and Systems 21, 99-104(1987).
- 13. Wang-jin LIU, Fuzzy Invariant Subgroups and Fuzzy Ideals, Fuzzy Sets and Systems 8, 133-139(1982).

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Hadamard Products of Uniformly Starlike and Convex Functions Associated with

Deniz-Özkan Differential Operator

Yücel özkan¹, Erhan Deniz¹

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey, E-mail(s): y.ozkan3636@mail.com, edeniz36@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper we introduce the subclasses $\beta - TSP_{\lambda}^{m}(\alpha)$ and $\beta - TUCV_{\lambda}^{m}(\alpha)$ of analytic functions defined by Deniz-Özkan Differential operator $D_{\lambda}^{m}f(z)$. We obtain modified Hadamard products of functions belonging to the subclasses $\beta - TSP_{\lambda}^{m}(\alpha)$ and $\beta - TUCV_{\lambda}^{m}(\alpha)$.

References:

- 1. Bharti, R., Parvatham, R. On subclasses of uniformly convex functions and corresponding class of starlike functions, Mech Res Com, 84, 27-42, 2017.
- 2. Deniz E., Özkan Y. Subclasses of analytic functions defined by a new differential operator, Acta. Uni Apul., 40, 85-95, 2014
- 3. Deniz E., Özkan Y. Certain a Subclasses of Uniformly Convex Functions Associated with Deniz-Özkan Differential Operator, Icrapam, 2021.
- 3. Goodman, A. W. On uniformly convex functions, Ann. Polon. Math., 56, 87-92, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Hardy Space of Rabotnov Function

Erhan Deniz¹, Sercan Kazımoğlu¹

Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey, E-mail(s): edeniz36@gmail.com, srcnkzmglu@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we obtain conditions for the normalized Rabotnov function to belong to the Hardy space \mathcal{H}^{∞} .

References:

- 1. Baricz, Á., Bessel transforms and Hardy space of generalized Bessel functions, Mathematica, 48(2), 127–136, 2006
- 2. Ponnusamy, S., The Hardy spaces of hypergeometric functions, Complex Variables, Theory and Application, 29(1), 83-96, 1996.
- 3. Yağmur, N., Orhan, H., Hardy space of generalized Struve functions, Complex Variables and Elliptic Equations, 59(7), 929–936, 2014.
- 4. Kim, Y.C., Srivastava, H.M., The Hardy space for a certain subclass of Bazilevic functions, Applied Mathematics and Computation, 183(2), 1201–1207, 2006.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Hilfer fractional stochastic differential equation and optimal control

Sanjukta Das¹

¹School of Engineering, Mahindra University, India, E-mail(s): dassanjukta44@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper a class of Hilfer fractional stochastic differential equations is investigated. First the existence of mild solutions is studied through stochastic analysis theory, fractional calculus and semigroup theory. Next the existence of optimal pairs of the corresponding Lagrange control system is investigated. Eventually an example is presented to illustrate the results.

The control system is modelled by

$$D_{0^{+}}^{\vartheta,\mu}x(t) = Ax(t) + f(t,x(s))\frac{dW(t)}{dt} + \int g(t,x(t),v)\widetilde{N}(dt,dv) + Bu(t), \ t \in [0,a]$$

$$I_{0+}^{(1-\vartheta)(1-\mu)}x(0) + h(x) = x_{0}$$

Here $D^{\vartheta,\mu}$ is the Hilfer fractional derivative : $0 \le \vartheta \le 1$, $0 < \mu < 1$.

Hilfer [1] introduced a general operator for fractional derivative which includes Caputo and Riemann-Liouville fractional derivatives. For instance, Hilfer fractional derivative arises in the theoretical simulation of dielectric relaxation in glass forming materials. Compared to ordinary derivatives, mostly fractional derivatives are used to model many real world phenomena since the latter incorporates the hereditary and memory properties of processes and materials. In an open loop control system the aim of optimal control is to get the optimal values of control variables which optimizes the a given performance index (for more details see [2]). The existence and uniqueness of mild solution is studied by using successive approximation theory. This theory is advantageous since it involves linearization for nonlinear functional with respect to state variables. Then the existence of optimal control pairs of the dynamic system modelled by Hilfer fraction stochastic differential equation, is established by using general mild conditions of cost functional. This approach overcomes many difficulties that arise in the study of existence of solution and optimal control of stochastic control problems. Lastly the results are illustrated by an example.

Acknowledgement: I sincerely acknowledge the support of Mahindra University in this research.

References:

- 1. Hilfer, R., Applications of Fractional Calculus in Physics, World Scientific., Singapore, 2000.
- 2. N. U. Ahmed, Stochastic initial boundary value problems subject to distributed and boundary noise and their optimal control, Journal of Mathematical Analysis and Applications, vol 421, no.1, pages 157-179, 2015.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Invariance of Special Class of Rational Numbers

Yagub Aliyev

ADA University, 61 Ahmadbay Agha-Oglu Street, Baku AZ1008, Azerbaijan E-mail: yaliyev@ada.edu.az

Abstract

Consider the set of operations $O = \left\{ T(x) = \frac{x}{2} \right\} \cup \left\{ S_k \mid S_k(x) = \frac{5x+k}{2}, \ k \in Z \right\}$. Suppose that a sequence of operations $P = B_0 B_1 \dots B_{n+m-1}$ is given, where $B_i \in O$ for $i = 0,1,2,\dots,n+m-1$. Suppose that n is the number of T operations and m is the total number of S_k operations for all k. We assume that m > 0 and $n \ge 0$. We will need also infinite extension of P defined by $B_i = B_j$ if $i \equiv j \pmod{n+m}$. In other words, we interpret P as a sequence infinite in both directions:

$$P = \cdots B_0 B_1 \dots B_{n+m-1} B_0 B_1 \dots B_{n+m-1} B_0 B_1 \dots B_{n+m-1} \dots$$

Consider the equation $B_0B_1 \dots B_{n+m-2}B_{n+m-1}(x) = x$. Note that this is a linear equation and therefore its solution x_0 is a rational number. We are not going to write a formula for x_0 , although it is possible. We just mention the fact that x_0 is completely defined by the given sequence of operations. In a similar way, let x_1 be the solution of $B_1 \dots B_{n+m-2}B_{n+m-1}B_0(x) = x \ (x_0 = B_0(x_1))$. The other numbers x_i are defined similar to these. The last number x_{n+m-1} is the solution of $B_{n+m-1}B_0B_1 \dots B_{n+m-2}(x) = x \ (x_{n+m-1} = B_{n+m-1}(x_0))$. Again, we can extend the numbers x_i ($i = 0, 1, \dots, n+m-1$) using the equalities $x_i = x_j$ if $i \equiv j \pmod{n+m}$. This means that the numbers x_i are also interpreted as a sequence infinite in both directions:

$$\dots, x_0, x_1, \dots, x_{n+m-1}, x_0, x_1, \dots, x_{n+m-1}, x_0, x_1, \dots, x_{n+m-1}, \dots$$

Let $U_i = \frac{2^i}{2^{n+m}-5^m}$, where i=0,1,2,...,n+m. There are infinitely many pairs of nonnegative integers (a,b), for which $5^aU_0-U_b$ is an integer, or equivalently, $5^aU_i-U_{i+b}$ is an integer $(0 \le i \le i+b \le n+m)$. Let $\sigma(s,r)$, where $s \le r$, be the number of all S_k operations in the fragment $B_sB_{s+1}...B_{r-1}$ of the infinitely extended sequence P. In particular $\sigma(s,s)=0$, because $\sigma(s,s)$ corresponds to an empty fragment of the sequence P.

Theorem 1.

If the pair of nonnegative integers (a, b) satisfy $5^a U_0 - U_b \in \mathbb{Z}$ then for the numbers x_i defined above, the difference $5^a x_i - 5^{\sigma(i,i+b)} x_{i+b}$ is also an integer $(0 \le i \le i + b \le n + m)$.

Theorem 2.

If the pair of nonnegative integers (a, b) satisfy $5^a U_0 + U_b \in \mathbb{Z}$ then for the numbers x_i defined above, the sum $5^a x_i + 5^{\sigma(i,i+b)} x_{i+b}$ is also an integer.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

LIMIT CYCLES OF CONTINUOUS AND DISCONTINUOUS PIECEWISE DIFFERENTIAL SYSTEMS FORMED BY LINEAR AND CUBIC ISOCHRONOUS CENTERS

Bilal Ghermoul and Tayeb Salhi

Mathematics, University Mohamed El Bachir El-Ibrahimi, El-Anasser, Algeria,

E-mails: t.salhi@univ-bba.dz, bilal.ghermoul@univ-bba.dz

ABSTRACT. In this work, we tackle the continuous and discontinuous planar piecewise differential system separated by the straight-line x = 0; formed by the arbitrary isochronous linear center in the half-plane x > 0 and one of the following four cubic systems having an isochronous center

$$\dot{x} = -y + x^3 - 3xy^2,$$
 $\dot{y} = x + 3x^2y - y^3,$ $\dot{x} = -y + x^3 - xy^2,$ $\dot{y} = x + x^2y - y^3,$ $\dot{y} = x + x^2y - y^3,$ $\dot{y} = x + 2x^3 + 9xy^2,$ $\dot{y} = x - 2x^3 + 9xy^2,$ $\dot{y} = x + 2x^3 - 9xy^2,$

in the half-plane x < 0 after an affine transformation. The study of the continuous piecewise differential systems cannot provide limit cycles. In the case of discontinuous, for the first and the second cubic systems, the maximum number of limit cycles is two and one, respectively, and there are realized examples show these limit cycles; while the third and the fourth cubic systems provided at most three limit cycles, here realized examples are given with only one limit cycle.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Limit Cycles Of Continuous And Discontinuous Piecewise Differential Systems Formed By The Linear Center And The Uniform Isochronous Quadratic Or Cubic Center

Tayeb Salhi And Bilal Ghermoul

Mathematics, University Mohamed El Bachir El Ibrahimi, Bordj Bou Arreridj 34265, El-anasser, Algeria

Emails: t.salhi@univ-bba.dz, bilal.ghermoul@univ-bba.d

Abstract

The purpose of this paper was firstly a study of the continuous planar piecewise differ ential systems separated by the straight-line y = ax + b formed by the linear isochronous center and the uniform isochronous quadratic or cubic center. We prove that the crossing limit cycles cannot be obtained by these piecewise differential systems. Secondly, we study also the crossing limit cycles of the discontinuous planar piecewise differential formed by the same previous differential systems.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Machine Learning Classification Model for Heart Failure Patients

Sevval Tugce Badik¹, Mutlu Akar¹

¹Yildiz Technical University, College of Arts & Sciences, Department of Mathematics, 34210, Turkey

E-mails: sevvalbadikk@gmail.com, makar@yildiz.edu.tr

Abstract

Heart failure is a cardiovascular disease that affects millions of people throughout the world. The goal of this study is to use multiple machine learning techniques to estimate the chance of survival of patients based on their various features, diseases, and lifestyles.

Acknowledgement: This research was partially supported by the Office of Scientific Research Project Coordination at the Yildiz Technical University (Grant No: FYL-2021-4416).

Keywords: Heart Failure, Machine Learning, Decision Tree.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Mathematical modeling of COVID-19 with Vaccination Strategy Driven by L'evy Jump Perturbation

Jaouad Dananea

University Hassan First, National School of Applied Sciences, Laboratory of Systems Modelization and Analysis for Decision Support, Berrechid, Morocco

Email: jaouaddanane@gmail.com

Abstract

In this work, we study the dynamic of COVID-19 model by taking into account a vaccination strategy with L'evy jump processes. Our mathematical model incorporating four acting compartments that are the susceptibles, the infected, the vaccinated and the quarantined population. The well-posedness of our model is fulfilled by mean of proving the existence, uniqueness of the positive solution. Moreover and under some conditions, we show the extinction of infection and we give also some sufficient conditions ensuring the infection persistence case. Finally, we support the theoretical findings by the numerical simulations.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Mathematics Performance of Community college students in an online environment during the COVID-19 Pendamic

Dr. Ali Ahmad

Mathematics, New Mexicp State University-Dona Ana Community college, USA, E-mail(s): aahmad@nmsu.edu

Abstract

In this session, you will dive into the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic on college students mathematics performance. We will share how students did perform in different math courses in Fall 2020 relative to different semesters.

We will share tools, practical strategies we used to differentiate instruction to meet the needs of online students during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Acknowledgement: New Mexico State University Student Records in the Banner System

.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Modeling the effects of density dependent emigration, weak Allee effects, and matrix hostility on patch-level population persistence

J. T. Cronin¹, N. Fonseka², J. Goddard³, J. Leonard⁴, R. Shivaji⁵

¹Louisiana State University, Baton Rouge, USA, jcronin@lsu.edu

²Carolina University, Winston-Salem, USA, fonsekan@carolinau.edu

³Auburn University at Montgomery, Montgomery, USA, jgoddard@aum.edu

⁴University of North Carolina at Greensboro, Greensboro, USA, jackson.leonard97@gmail.com

⁵University of North Carolina at Greensboro, Greensboro, USA, r shivajii@uncg.edu

Abstract

The relationship between conspecific density and the probability of emigrating from a patch can play an essential role in determining the population-dynamic consequences of an Allee effect. In this paper, we model a population that inside a patch is diffusing and growing according to a weak Allee effect percapita growth rate, but the emigration probability is dependent on conspecific density. The habitat patch is one-dimensional and is surrounded by a tuneable hostile matrix. We consider five different forms of density dependent emigration (DDE) that have been noted in previous empirical studies. Our models predict that at the patch-level, DDE forms that have a positive slope will counteract Allee effects, whereas, DDE forms with a negative slope will enhance them. Also, DDE can have profound effects on the dynamics of a population, including producing very complicated population dynamics with multiple steady states whose density profile can be either symmetric or asymmetric about the center of the patch. Our results are obtained mathematically through the method of sub-super solutions, time map analysis, and numerical computations using Wolfram Mathematica.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Neighborhoods and Partial Sums of Certain Meromorphic Functions

Erhan Deniz¹, Zeynep Yıldırım¹, Sercan Kazımoğlu¹

¹Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars, Turkey, E-mail(s): edeniz36@gmail.com, zeynep_yldrm36@hotmail.com, srcnkzmglu@gmail.com

Abstract

In this study, using a differential operator, we define a new subclass of meromorphic functions. Some properties neighborhoods and partial sums of functions in this subclass are given.

- 1. Raducanu D., Orhan, H., Erhan, D., Inclusion relationship and Fekete-Szegö like inequalities for a subclass of meromorphic functions, J. Math. Appl., 34, 87-95, 2011.
- 2. Ruscheweyh, S., Neighborhoods of univalent functions, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 81(4), 521-527, 1981.
- 3. Silverman, H., Partial sums of starlike and convex functions, J. Math. Anal. Appl. 209(1), 221-227, 1997.
- 3. Srivastava, H.M., Owa, S., Current topics in analytic function theory, World Scientific, 1992.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Neighborhoods of Certain Classes of Analytic Functions Defined By Rabotnov Function

Sercan Kazımoğlu¹, Erhan Deniz¹

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey, E-mail(s): srcnkzmglu@gmail.com, edeniz36@gmail.com

Abstract

We introduce a new subclass of analytic functions in the open unit disk \mathcal{U} with negative coefficients defined by normalized of the Rabotnov function. The object of the present paper is to determine coefficient inequalities, inclusion relations and neighborhoods properties for Rabotnov function belonging to this subclass.

References:

- 1. Altıntaş, O., Owa, S., Neighborhoods of certain analytic functions with negative coefficients, Int. J. Math. and Math. Sci., 19, 797-800, 1996.
- 2. Çağlar, M., Deniz, E., Kazımoğlu, S., Neighborhoods of Certain Classes of Analytic Functions Defined by Normalized Function $az^2J''_v(z)+bzJ'_v(z)+cJ_v(z)$, Turkish Journal of Science, 5(3), 226-232, 2020.
- 3. Rabotnov, Y., Equilibrium of an elastic medium with after-effect, Fract. Calc. Appl. Anal., 17(3), 684-696, 2014.
- 4. Ruscheweyh, S., Neighborhoods of univalent functions, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 81(4), 521-527, 1981.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

New Characterization of Schrödinger Flow with Bäcklund Transformations

Zeliha Körpınar¹, Talat Körpınar²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey ²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey E-mail(s): zelihakorpinar@gmail.com, talatkorpinar@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we characterize integrable geometric Schrödinger flow with differential geometry properties of surfaces We give some new solutions by using Bäcklund transformations. Finally, we obtain some solutions of mKdV system.

- 1. NH. Abdel-All, R. A. Hussien and T. Youssef, Hasimoto Surfaces, Life Science Journal 9(3) (2012) 556.
- 2. A.V. Bäcklund, Concerning Surfaces with Constant Negative Curvature (1905), Coddington, E.M., Translator; New Era Printing Co.: Lancaster, PA, USA.
- 3. S.S. Chern, K. Tenenblat, Pseudospherical surfaces and evolution equations, Stud. Appl. Math., 74 (1986) 55.
- 4. C. Qu, J. Han, J. Kang, Bäcklund Transformations for Integrable Geometric Curve Flows, Symmetry 7 (2015), 1376.
- 5. D. J. Struik, Lectures on Classical Differential Geometry, (1988), Dover, New-York.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

New Modified Square Root Quadratic Proximal (SRQP)

Method for Nonlinear Complementarity Problems

Ali Ou-yassine¹, Salah-ddine Krit²

¹Mathematics and Management Department, Engineering Sciences and Energies Laboratory,
Polydisciplinary Faculty of Ouarzazate, Ibn Zohr University, Morocco,

²Informatics Department, Engineering Sciences and Energies Laboratory,
Polydisciplinary Faculty of Ouarzazate, Ibn Zohr University, Morocco,

E-mail(s): a.ouyassine@yahoo.com, salahddine.krit@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we propose a new modified interior proximal point method for solving nonlinear complementarity problems. The method uses a profitable searching direction and instead of using the logarithmic quadratic term in the nonlinear complementarity subproblems, we used a new Square root quadratic term. We prove the global convergence of the proposed method under the assumption that F is monotone. Some preliminary computational results are given to illustrate the efficiency of the proposed method.

Key words. Nonlinear complementarity problems, Monotone operator, Square root quadratic term, Logarithmic quadratic term, Interior point method.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

New type constant Π_2 - slope curves according to type-2 Bishop frame

Zeliha Körpınar¹, Rıdvan Cem Demirkol²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey ²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey E-mail(s): zelihakorpinar@gmail.com, rcdemirkol@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we study Smarandache $\Pi_1\Pi_2B$ curves of biharmonic new type constant Π_2 -slope curves according to type-2 Bishop frame in the SOL³. Type-2 Bishop equations of Smarandache $\Pi_1\Pi_2B$ curves are obtained in terms of base curve's type-2 Bishop invariants.

- 1. L. R. Bishop: There is More Than One Way to Frame a Curve, Amer. Math. Monthly 82 (3) (1975) 246-251.
- 2. A.V. Bäcklund, Concerning Surfaces with Constant Negative Curvature (1905), Coddington, E.M., Translator; New Era Printing Co.: Lancaster, PA, USA.
- 3. B. Bükcü, M.K. Karacan, The slant helices according to Bishop frame, Int. J. Math. Comput. Sci. 3 (2) (2009) 67-70.
- 4. C. Qu, J. Han, J. Kang, Bäcklund Transformations for Integrable Geometric Curve Flows, Symmetry 7 (2015), 1376.
- 5. D. J. Struik, Lectures on Classical Differential Geometry, (1988), Dover, New-York.
- 6. T. Körpınar and E. Turhan: Integral Equations of Biharmonic Constant Π_1 -Slope Curves according to New Type-2 Bishop Frame in Sol Space SOL³, Bol. Soc. Paran. Mat., 31 2 (2013), 205--212.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Numerical analysis of a diagonal hyperbolic system of non-conservative form

Application to disloctaions densities

Rachida Boudjerada¹

¹Mathematics, USTHB, faculty of mathematics, Labo AMNEDP, Algiers, Algeria

E-mail(s): ra.boudjerada@gmail.com, rboudjerada@usthb.dz

Abstract

In this work, we present a numerical analysis of a diagonal hyperbolic system of non-conservative form with Lipchitz initial data. Under some assumptions on the velocity of the matrix of non-conservative term of the system without supposing his strict hypertonicity, existence and uniqueness results were proved in a work of R. Monneau and A. EL Hajj in [2]. We prove a convergence result of a finite difference scheme by taking the same assumptions like [2]. A simulation of the result is done for a system modeling dislocations densities.

- 1. E. H. A. BOUDJERADA, RACHIDA AND A. OUSSAILY, Convergence of an implicit scheme for diagonal non-conservative hyperbolic systems, M2an, 55 (2021), pp. 573–591.
- [2] A. EL HAJJ AND R. MONNEAU, *Uniqueness results for diagonal hyperbolic systems with large and monotone data*, J. Hyperbolic Differ. Equ., 10 (2013), pp. 461–494.
- [3] L. MONASSE AND R. MONNEAU, *Gradient entropy estimate and convergence of a semi-explicit scheme for diagonal hyperbolic systems*, SIAM J. Numer. Anal., 52 (2014), pp. 2792–2814.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Numerical analysis of PDE with random coefficients

Saadeddine Essarrout¹, Zouhir Mahani², Said Raghay³

¹Mathematics, Ibn Zohr University, Morocco, ²Mathematics, Ibn Zohr University, Morocco, ²Mathematics, Cadi Ayyad University, Morocco,

E-mail(s): saadeddinemocasim@gmail.com, zouhir.mhani@gmail.com, s.rghay@.ac.uca.ma

Abstract

In this paper, we study the drug transport equation with random coefficients. We analyze the regularity of the solution with respect to the random variables. We prove the error estimate for the stochastic method proposed to solve our problem using the regularity result and the error estimate for the Finite difference method which is used for space discretization. Then, we provide the overall errors estimate and the convergence is achieved as a direct result. Finally some numerical results are simulated to illustrate the theoretical analysis.

Acknowledgement: This Project is sopported by XXX-YYY.

- 1. A .Barth, and A.Lang, Multilevel Monte Carlo method with applications to stochastic partial differential equations, Int.J.Comput. Math. 89(2012).
- 2. I.M.Babuska, and F.Nobile, and R. Tempone, A stochastic collocation method for elliptic partial differential equations with random imput data, SIAM J.Numer. Anal.45(3)(207)1005)-1034.
- 3. V .Troger, and J.L.Fischel, and P.Formento, and J.Gionni, and G.Milano, Effects of prolonged exposure to cisplatin on cytoxicity and intracellular drug concentration, Eur.J.Cancer 28 (1992) 82-86

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On (b,c)-inverses in rings

Jelena Višnjić¹, Yuanyuan Ke²

¹Faculty of Medicine, University of Niš, Republic of Serbia, ²School of Artificial Intelligence, Jianghan University, Wuhan, 430056, P. R. China, E-mail(s): jelena.visnjic@medfak.ni.ac.rs

Abstract

In this talk we present left and right annihilator (b,c)-inverses and some of theirs properties. Furthermore, here we investigate some properties of left and right (b,c)-inverses. In addition, here we present some new results concerning (b,c)-inverses in rings.

Acknowledgement: This Project is supported by Ministry of Education, Science and Technological Development of Republic of Serbia (Grant No: 451-03-9/2021-14/200113).

References:

1. Ke, Y., Višnjić, J., Chen, Y., One sided (b,c)-inverses in rings, Filomat, 34:3, 727-736, 2020.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On additive formulas for the Drazin inverse of complex matrices and block representations

Jelena Višnjić¹, Ivana Ilić²

^{1,2}Faculty of Medicine, University of Niš, Republic of Serbia, E-mail(s): jelena.visnjic@medfak.ni.ac.rs, ivanailicc3@gmail.com

Abstract

In this talk we investigate a recent result concerning the Drazin inverse for the sum of two matrices. Here we show that the main result from the mentioned paper is actually a corollary of one known result. In addition, we present some new representations for the Drazin inverse of anti-triangular block matrix, which generalize some representations from current literature on the topic.

Acknowledgement: This Project is supported by Ministry of Education, Science and Technological Development of Republic of Serbia (Grant No: 451-03-9/2021-14/200113).

References:

1. Višnjić, J., Ilić, I., On a recent result concerning the Drazin inverse of matrices, Filomat, Accepted, 2021.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On eg-Supplemented Modules

Celil Nebiyev¹, Hasan Hüseyin Ökten²

¹Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Samsun/Turkey cnebiyev@omu.edu.tr

²Technical Sciences Vocational School, Amasya University, Amasya/Turkey hokten@gmail.com

Abstract

In this work, some new properties of eg-supplemented modules are investigated. All rings have unity and all modules are unitary left modules. It is clear that every essential supplemented module is eg-supplemented. Hence eg-supplemented modules are more general than essential supplemented modules.

Keywords: g-Small Submodules, Essential Submodules, Supplemented Modules, g-Supplemented Modules.

Some Results

- **Proposition 1.** Every factor module of an essential supplemented module is eg-supplemented.
- **Proposition 2.** Every homomorphic image of an essential supplemented module is eg-supplemented.
- **Proposition 3.** The finite sum of essential supplemented modules is eg-supplemented.
- **Proposition 4.** Let *M* be an essential supplemented *R*-module. Then every finitely *M*-generated module is eg-supplemented.
- **Proposition 5.** Hollow and local modules are eg-supplemented.
- **Proposition 6.** Every g-hollow module is eg-supplemented.

References:

- 1. J. Clark, C. Lomp, N. Vanaja, R. Wisbauer, Lifting Modules Supplements and Projectivity In Module Theory, Frontiers in Mathematics, Birkhauser, Basel, 2006.
- 2. B. Koşar, C. Nebiyev and N. Sökmez, g-Supplemented Modules, Ukrainian Mathematical Journal, 67 No.6, 975-980, 2015.
- 3. C. Nebiyev and H. H. Ökten, Essential g-Supplemented Modules, Turkish Studies Information Technologies and Applied Sciences, 14 No.1, 83-89, 2019.
- 4. C. Nebiyev, H. H. Ökten and A. Pekin, Essential Supplemented Modules, International Journal of Pure and Applied Mathematics, 120 No.2, 253-257, 2018.
- 5. R. Wisbauer, Foundations of Module and Ring Theory, Gordon and Breach, Philadelphia, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On Finitely e-Supplemented Modules

Celil Nebiyev¹, <u>Hasan Hüseyin Ökten</u>²

¹Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Samsun/Turkey cnebiyev@omu.edu.tr

²Technical Sciences Vocational School, Amasya University, Amasya/Turkey hokten@gmail.com

Abstract

In this work, some new properties of finitely e-supplemented (briefly, fe-supplemented) modules are investigated. All rings have unity and all modules are unitary left modules, in this work. Let M be an fe-supplemented R-module and N be a finitely generated submodule of M. Then M/N is fe-supplemented.

Keywords: Small Submodules, Essential Submodules, Supplemented Modules, f-Supplemented Modules.

Results

Proposition 1. Every f-supplemented module is fe-supplemented.

Proposition 2. Let *M* be an *R*-module and $L \ll M$. If *M* is f-supplemented, then M/L is fe-supplemented.

Proposition 3. Let M be an f-supplemented module and N be a finitely generated submodule of M. Then M/N is fe-supplemented.

Proposition 4. Let *M* be an fe-supplemented module. If every nonzero finitely generated submodule of *M* is essential in *M*, then *M* is f-supplemented.

Proposition 5. Hollow and local modules are fe-supplemented.

References:

- 1. J. Clark, C. Lomp, N. Vanaja, R. Wisbauer, Lifting Modules Supplements and Projectivity In Module Theory, Frontiers in Mathematics, Birkhauser, Basel, 2006.
- 2. C. Nebiyev and H. H. Ökten, Finitely e-Supplemented Modules, Presented in 9th International Eurasian Conference on Mathematical Sciences and Applications (IECMSA-2020), 2020.
- 3. C. Nebiyev, H. H. Ökten and A. Pekin, Essential Supplemented Modules, International Journal of Pure and Applied Mathematics, 120 No.2, 253-257, 2018.
- 4. C. Nebiyev, H. H. Ökten and A. Pekin, Amply Essential Supplemented Modules, Journal of Scientific Research and Reports, 21 No.4, 1-4, 2018.
- 5. R. Wisbauer, Foundations of Module and Ring Theory, Gordon and Breach, Philadelphia, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On General Results on Absolute Matrix Summability Factors

Hikmet Seyhan Özarslan¹, Bağdagül Kartal², Mehmet Öner Şakar³

^{1,2,3}Mathematics, Ercives University, Turkey

E-mail(s): seyhan@erciyes.edu.tr, bagdagulkartal@erciyes.edu.tr, mehmethaydaroner@hotmail.com

Abstract

Let $\sum a_n$ be an infinite series with its partial sums (s_n) . Let (φ_n) be any sequence of positive real numbers. The series $\sum a_n$ is said to be summable $\varphi - |A, \beta; \delta|_k$, $k \ge 1$, $\delta \ge 0$ and β is a real number, if (see [1])

$$\sum_{n=1}^{\infty} \varphi_n^{\beta(\delta k+k-1)} \left| A_n(s) - A_{n-1}(s) \right|^k < \infty$$

where

$$A_n(s) = \sum_{v=0}^n a_{nv} s_v, \quad n = 0, 1, \dots$$

In this paper, two known theorems on absolute Riesz summability with weaker conditions are generalized for $\varphi - |A, \beta; \delta|_{\iota}$ summability of infinite series and Fourier series.

Keywords: Fourier series, infinite series, absolute matrix summability

References:

1. Özarslan, H. S., Kartal, B., On the general method of summability, J. Math. Anal., 9(4), 36-43, 2018.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On Rough Statistical Convergence

Sevcan Bulut¹, Gökay Karabacak², Aykut Or³

¹School of Graduate Studies, Çanakkale Onsekiz Mart University, Çanakkale, Turkey

sevcanbulut7@gmail.com

²Department of Mathematics, Kırklareli University, Kırklareli, Turkey

gokaykarabacak@klu.edu.tr

³Department of Mathematics, Çanakkale Onsekiz Mart University, Çanakkale, Turkey

aykutor@comu.edu.tr

Abstract: In this study, we analyze the rough convergence and some generalizations of it.

The notion of statistical rough convergence and rough ideal convergence are examined in particular, and the results obtained are compared. Furthermore, we also investigate a new generalization of the notion of rough ideal convergence.

Keywords: Rough Convergence, Rough Statistical Convergence, Rough Ideal Convergence, Rough Ideal Statistical Convergence.

- [1] H. Fast, "Sur la convergence statistique", Colloq. Math. 2(1951), 241-244.
- [2] Fridy, J. A. and Orhan, C. 1997. Statistical Limit Superior and Inferior, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 125, 3625-3631.
- [3] E. Savas and P. Das, A generalized statistical convergence via ideals, Appl. Math.Lett. 24 (2011), no. 6, 826–830.
- [4] E. Savas and P. Das, On I-statistical and I-lacunary statistical convergence of order α , Bull. Iranian Math. Soc.Vol. 40 (2014), No. 2, pp. 459–472.
- [5] Savaş, E., Debnath, S., & Rakshit, D. (2019). On I-statistically rough convergence, Publications de l'institut mathématique nouvelle série, tome 105(119) (2019), 145–150.
- [6] M. Maity, A note on rough statistical convergence of order α, arxiv.org/abs/1603.00183.
- [7] P. Kostyrko, T. Sal'at and W. Wilczynki, `I-convergence, Real Anal. Exchange 26 (2000/2001), no. 2, 669–685.
- [8] Phu, Hoang Xuan. "Rough convergence in normed linear spaces." Numerical functional analysis and optimization 22.1-2 (2001): 199-222.
- [9] S. Aytar: Rough statistical convergence, Numer. Funct. Anal. And Optimize. 29(3)(2008), 291-303.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On spectral Petrov-Galerkin method for solving fractional initial value problems in weighted Sobolev space

Shengyue Li¹, Wanrong Cao¹, Zhaopeng Hao²

¹ School of Mathematics, Southeast University, China,

² Department of Mathematics, Purdue University, USA,

E-mail(s): lishengyue@seu.edu.cn, wrcao@seu.edu.cn, hao27@purdue.edu

Abstract

In this paper, we investigate a spectral Petrov-Galerkin method for fractional initial value problems. Singularities of the solution at the origin inherited from the weakly singular kernel of the fractional derivative are considered, and the regularity is constructed for the solution in weighted Sobolev space. We present an optimal error estimate of the spectral Petrov-Galerkin method, and prove that the convergence order of the method in the weighted L^2 -norm is $3\alpha + 1$ for smooth source term, where α is the order of the fractional derivative. An iteration algorithm with a quasi-linear complexity is considered to solve the produced linear system. Numerical experiments verify the theoretical findings and show the efficiency of the proposed algorithm, and exhibit that the presented numerical method works well for some time-fractional diffusion equations after suitable temporal semi-discrete.

Acknowledgement: This Project is sopported by the National Natural Science Foundation of China (No. 12071073 and No. 11671083)...

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On s-Supplemented Modules

Berna Koşar¹, Celil Nebiyev²

¹Department of Health Management, Üsküdar University, Istanbul/Turkey bernak@omu.edu.tr, berna.kosar@uskudar.edu.tr

²Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Samsun/Turkey cnebiyev@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this work, some new properties of socle-supplemented (briefly, s-supplemented) modules are studied. Every ring has unity and every module is unitary left module, in this work. It is proved that every factor module and every homomorphic image of an s-supplemented module are s-supplemented.

Keywords: Small Submodules, Radical, Socle, Supplemented Modules.

Some Results

Proposition 1. Every s-supplemented module is essential supplemented.

Proposition 2. Every factor module of an s-supplemented module is essential supplemented.

Proposition 3. Every homomorphic image of an s-supplemented module is essential supplemented.

Proposition 4. The finite sum of s-supplemented modules is s-supplemented.

Proposition 5. The finite direct sum of s-supplemented modules is s-supplemented.

Proposition 6. Hollow and local modules are s-supplemented.

References:

- 1. J. Clark, C. Lomp, N. Vanaja, R. Wisbauer, Lifting Modules Supplements and Projectivity In Module Theory, Frontiers in Mathematics, Birkhauser, Basel, 2006.
- 2. B. Koşar and C. Nebiyev, s-Supplemented Modules, Presented in '4th International Conference on Mathematical Advances and Applications (ICOMAA-2021)', Istanbul-Turkey, 2021.
- 3. C. Nebiyev and A. Pancar, On Supplement Submodules, Ukrainian Mathematical Journal, 65 No. 7, 1071-1078, 2013.
- 4. C. Nebiyev, H. H. Ökten and A. Pekin, Essential Supplemented Modules, International Journal of Pure and Applied Mathematics, 120 No.2, 253-257, 2018.
- 5. C. Nebiyev, H. H. Ökten and A. Pekin, Amply Essential Supplemented Modules, Journal of Scientific Research and Reports, 21 No.4, 1-4, 2018.
- 6. R. Wisbauer, Foundations of Module and Ring Theory, Gordon and Breach, Philadelphia, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On statistical convergence modulated by a function

Fernando Le'on Saavedra

Mathematics, Cadiz University, Cadiz, Spain

Email:fernando.leon@uca.es

Abstract

Recently, the study of statistical convergences more sophisticated than the classical one, have aroused the interest of several researchers. Such is the case in which the density in the set of natural numbers is modulated by means of a function f, increasing on [0, inf ty) and continuous. This new way to compute the density of natural numbers leads to new convergence methods: f-statistical convergence. In this lecture we will discover the properties of the modulus functions f for classical results by Connors and Khan-Orhan which are true for the classical statistical convergence, remains true for the f-statistical convergence.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On Strongly \(\theta\)-g-Rad-Supplemented Modules

Hilal Başak Özdemir¹, Celil Nebiyev²

Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Samsun/Turkey ¹hilal-basak@windowslive.com, ²cnebiyev@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this work, all rings have unity and all modules are unitary left modules. It is investigated some new properties of strongly \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented modules, in this work. Let M be a strongly \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented R-module. If M is supplemented, then M is strongly \oplus -supplemented.

Keywords: Essential Submodules, g-Small Submodules, Supplemented Modules, g-Supplemented Modules.

Results

- **Proposition 1.** Let M be a strongly \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented module. Then M is g-semilocal.
- **Proposition 2.** Every strongly ⊕-g-supplemented module is strongly ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented.
- **Proposition 3.** Let M be a g-supplemented module. If every g-radical supplement submodule in M is a direct summand of M, then M is strongly \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented.
- **Proposition 4.** Every strongly ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented module is ⊕-g-Rad-supplemented.
- **Proposition 5.** Let M be a g-radical supplemented module and $K \le M$. If every g-radical supplement submodule in M/K is a direct summand of M/K, then M/K is strongly \oplus -g-Rad-supplemented.

References:

- 1. J. Clark, C. Lomp, N. Vanaja, R. Wisbauer, Lifting Modules Supplements and Projectivity In Module Theory, Frontiers in Mathematics, Birkhauser, Basel, 2006.
- 2. H. Çalışıcı and E. Türkmen, Generalized ⊕-Supplemented Modules, Algebra and Discrete Mathematics, 10 No.2, 10-18, 2010.
- 3. A. Harmancı, D. Keskin and P. F. Smith, On ⊕-Supplemented Modules, Acta Mathematica Hungarica, 83 No. 1-2, 161-169, 1999.
- 4. C. Nebiyev and H. H. Ökten, ⊕-g-Supplemented Modules, Presented in 'The International Symposium: New Trends in Rings and Modules I', Gebze Technical University, Gebze-Kocaeli-Turkey, 2018.
- 5. C. Nebiyev and H. B. Özdemir, Strongly ⊕-g-Rad-Supplemented Modules, Presented in '4th International E-Conference on Mathematical Advances and Applications (ICOMAA-2021)', 2021.
- 6. C. Nebiyev and A. Pancar, On Strongly ⊕-Supplemented Modules, Ukrainian Mathematical Journal, 63 No. 5, 768-775, 2011.
- 7. R. Wisbauer, Foundations of Module and Ring Theory, Gordon and Breach, Philadelphia, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On Summability of Infinite Series and Fourier Series

Hikmet Seyhan Özarslan¹, Mehmet Öner Şakar², Bağdagül Kartal³

^{1,2,3}Mathematics, Ercives University, Turkey

E-mail(s): seyhan@erciyes.edu.tr, mehmethaydaroner@hotmail.com, bagdagulkartal@erciyes.edu.tr

Abstract

Let $A = (a_{nv})$ be a normal matrix, i.e., a lower triangular matrix of non-zero diagonal entries. Let $\sum a_n$ be an infinite series with its partial sums (s_n) . The series $\sum a_n$ is said to be summable $|A, p_n, \beta; \gamma|_k$, $k \ge 1$, $\gamma \ge 0$ and β is a real number, if (see [1])

$$\sum_{n=1}^{\infty} \left(\frac{P_n}{p_n} \right)^{\beta(\gamma k + k - 1)} \left| A_n(s) - A_{n-1}(s) \right|^k < \infty$$

where (p_n) is a sequence of positive numbers such that

$$P_n = \sum_{v=0}^n p_v \to \infty$$
 as $n \to \infty$ $(P_{-m} = p_{-m} = 0, m \ge 1)$

and

$$A_n(s) = \sum_{v=0}^n a_{nv} s_v, \quad n = 0, 1, \dots$$

A sequence (c_n) is said to be δ - quasi-monotone if $c_n \to 0$, $c_n > 0$ ultimately and $\Delta c_n \ge -\delta_n$, where $\delta = (\delta_n)$ is a sequence of positive numbers [2]. In this paper, two known theorems on absolute Riesz summability factors of infinite and Fourier series are generalized to $|A, p_n, \beta; \gamma|_k$ summability method by using δ - quasi-monotone sequences.

Keywords: δ - quasi-monotone sequences, infinite series, Fourier series

References:

- 1. Özarslan, H. S., Karakaş, A., A new study on absolute summability factors of infinite series, Maejo Int. J. Sci. Technol. 13, 257-265, 2019.
- 2. Boas (Jr.), R. P., Quasi-positive sequences and trigonometric series, Proc. London Math. Soc. (3), 14a, 38-46, 1965.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On the Maximal Output Admissible Set for a Class of Bilinear Discretetime Systems

Youssef Benfatah¹, Amine El Bhih¹, Mostafa Rachik¹, and Abdessamad Tridane²

¹ Laboratory of Analysis Modeling and Simulation, Department of Mathematics and Computer Science, Faculty of Sciences Ben M'Sik, Hassan II University, Casablanca, Sidi Othman, BP 7955, ² the Department of Mathematical Sciences, United Arab Emirates University, Al Ain P.O. Box 15551, UAE.

E-mail(s): {youssef.benfatah, elbhihamine}@gmail.com; m-rachik@yahoo.fr; a-tridane@uaeu.ac.ae

Abstract

Given a discrete-time controlled bilinear systems with initial state x_0 and output function y_i , we investigate the maximal output set $\Theta(\Omega) = \{x_0 \in \mathbb{R}^n : y_i \in \Omega, \ \forall \ i \geq 0 \}$ where Ω is a given constraint set and is a subset of R p. Using some stability hypothesis, we show that $\Theta(\Omega)$ can be determined via a finite number of inequations. Also, we give an algorithmic process to generate the set $\Theta(\Omega)$. To illustrate our theoretical approach, we present some examples and numerical simulations. Moreover, to demonstrate the effectiveness of our approach in real-life problems, we provide an application to the SI epidemic model and the SIR model.

Acknowledgement: Research reported in this paper was supported by the Moroccan Systems Theory Network..

References:

- 1.E. G. Gilbert and K. T. Tan, "Linear systems with state and control constraints: the theory and application of maximal output admissible sets," in IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control, vol. 36, no. 9, pp. 1008-1020, Sept. 1991, doi: 10.1109/9.83532.
- 2. Amine El Bhih, Youssef Benfatah, Mostafa Rachik (2020). Exact determination of maximal output admissible set for a class of semilinear discrete systems. Archives of Control Sciences, ACS volume 30(LXVI), 2020, no. 3, pages 523-550 DOI: 10.24425/acs.2020.134676.
- 3. A. Abdelhak M. Rachik (2019). Model reduction problem of linear discrete systems: Admissibles initial states. Archives of Control Sciences, volume 29(LXV), no. 1, pages 41-55.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On the motion of a dumbbell micro-spheres subjected to a time-periodic external field

Mohammed Alhatmi, Anton Purnama

Department of Mathematics, Sultan Qaboos University, Oman, E-mail(s): s91615@student.squ.edu.om, antonp@squ.edu.om

Abstract

The motions of a dumbbell micro-spheres in a viscous incompressible fluid at low Reynolds number are investigated analytically. The dumbbell micro-spheres consist of two rigid spheres connected by a spring; one of them is non-conducting sphere and the other is conducting sphere moved under the action of an external oscillator field. The fluid flow past the micro-spheres is described by the Stokes equation and is solved analytically using the two-timing method. A systematic description of the average velocity of the system is provided. The results demonstrated that the system moves in a circular path with a speed that decreases inversely with the length of the spring.

Key words: fluid dynamics, low Reynolds number, oscillation motion, Stokes equation, two-timing method.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On The Ruled Surface According to Dual Bézier Curves

Muhsin Incesu¹

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey, E-mail(s): m.incesu@alparslan.edu.tr

Abstract

The set of dual numbers is defined by $D = \{a + \varepsilon a^* : a, a^* \in R, \varepsilon \neq 0; \varepsilon^2 = 0\}$. Let D^3 be the set of dual vectors stated as $D^3 = \{u = (u_1, u_2, u_3) : u_i \in D, i = 1,2,3\}$ In this paper the ruled surface corresponding a dual Bézier curve is studied. The invariants of this surface are introduced.

References:

- 1. Ören, İ. (2018). Equivalence conditions of two Bézier curves in the euclidean geometry. *Iranian Journal of Science and Technology, Transactions A: Science*, 42(3), 1563-1577.
- 2. Incesu, M., Gursoy, O. (2016, September). S (2, D)-Equivalence Conditions of Control Points of Dual Planar Bézier Curves. In *VII International Joint Conference of Georgian Mathematical Union & Georgian Mechanical Union* (p. 136).
- 3. W. K. Clifford, (1873) Preliminary sketch of bi-quaternions. Proceedings of the London Mathematical Society, s1–4(1):381–395.
- 4. E. Study (1891), Von den bewegungen und umlegungen. Mathematische Annalen, 39, 441–566.
- 5. GURSOY, O. (1992), Some Results on Closed Ruled Surfaces and Closed space Curves Mech. Mach. Theory (SCI), 27, 323-330
- 6. F. Taş, K. İlarslan (2019) A new approach to design the ruled surface, International Journal of Geometric Methods in Modern Physics Vol. 16, No. 6, 1950093 (16 pages)
- 7. F. Taş, On the Design and Invariants of a Ruled Surface, https://arxiv.org/ftp/arxiv/papers/1706/1706.00267.pdf
- 8. Wolters, H. J., & Farin, G. (1997). Geometric curve approximation. *Computer Aided Geometric Design*, 14(6), 499-513.
- 9. Samanci, H. K., Celik, S., & İncesu, M. (2015). The Bishop Frame of Bézier Curves. *Life Science Journal*, 12(6).
- 10. Hacısalihoğlu, H. H. (1983). Hareket geometrisi ve kuaterniyonlar teorisi. Gazi Üniversitesi.
- 11. Incesu M. (2003) Bézier curves, Bézier surfaces and their applications using MATLAB, MS Thesis, Karadeniz Technical University, Trabzon.
- 12. Incesu M. The new characterization of ruled surfaces corresponding dual Bézier curves. Math Meth Appl Sci. 2021;1–16. https://doi.org/10.1002/mma.7398

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On the semiprime submodules of Noetherian modules

Rezvan Varmazyar¹

¹Department of Mathematics, Khoy Branch, Islamic Azad University, Khoy 58168-44799, Iran E-mail: varmazyar@iaukhoy.ac.ir

Abstract

Let R be a commutative ring and M be an R-module. A proper submodule S of M is called semiprime if for every submodule K of M and every ideal I of R, $I^2 K \subseteq S$ implies that $IK \subseteq S$. In this talk we consider semiprime submodules over Noetherian modules and give some results

- 1. Lee, S. C., Varmazyar, R., Semiprime submodules of graded multiplication modules, J.Korean. Math. Soc., 49, 435-447, 2012.
- 2. Lee, S. C., Varmazyar, R., Semiprime submodules of a module and related concepts, Journal of Algebra and Its Applications., 18, 195-207, 2019.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On the Spectral Properties of a Boundary Value Problem with Spectral Parameters

Ulviye Demirbilek¹, Khanlar R. Mamedov², Aslı Öner³

^{1,2}Mathematics, Mersin University, Turkey,

E-mail(s): udemirbilek@mersin.edu.tr, hanlar@mersin.edu.tr, aslihatcice.33@gmail.com

Abstract

In the present paper, we consider boundary value problem with a spectral parameter in the equation, of the form

$$-u'' + q(x)u = \lambda^2 u, \qquad 0 < x < 1, \tag{1}$$

$$(\alpha_0 + \alpha_1 \lambda) u(0) + u'(0) = 0,$$
 (2)

$$(\beta_0 + \beta_1 \lambda) u(1) + u'(1) = 0, \tag{3}$$

where λ is a spectral parameter, q(x) is a nonnegative continous function on the interval [0,1] and α_i and β_i are real constants (i=0,1.)

Some versions of the problem for equation (1) were studied and different statement were found in [1-3].

In this study, the eigenvalues of the boundary value problem (1)-(3) containing spectral parameters at the boundary and the eigenfunctions corresponding to these eigenvalues are examined. Some properties of these eigenvalues and the and the oscillation theorem about the zeros of the eigenfunctions is proved.

Keywords: : Eigenvalue, Eigenfunction, Oscillation Theorem.

References:

- 1. Kerimov N.B, Mamedov Kh.R, On a boundary problem with a spectral parameter in the boundary conditions, Sib. Math. Jour., 40(2), 1999.
- 2. Kerimov N.B., Allakhverdiev, T.I., On a certain boundary value problem.II. Dierentsial'nye Ukravneniya, 29(6), 952-960, 1993.
- 3. Kerimov N.B., Allakhverdiev, T.I., On a certain boundary value problem.I. Dierentsial'nye Ukravneniya, 29(1), 54-60, 1993.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On The Spherical Projection of Dual Bézier Curves

Muhsin Incesu¹

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey, E-mail(s): m.incesu@alparslan.edu.tr

Abstract

The set of dual numbers is defined by $D = \{a + \varepsilon a^* : a, a^* \in R, \varepsilon \neq 0; \varepsilon^2 = 0\}$. Let D^3 be the set of dual vectors stated as $D^3 = \{u = (u_1, u_2, u_3) : u_i \in D, i = 1,2,3\}$ In this paper the projection curve of any curve given in the dual vector space D^3 to the dual unit sphere is studied.

References:

- 1. Ayyyildiz N., Coken A. C., Yücesan A.,(2007) A Characterization of Dual Lorentzian Spherical Curves in the Dual Lorentzian Space, Taiwanese Journal of Mathematics, 11(4),999-1018.
- 2. Ören, İ. (2018). Equivalence conditions of two Bézier curves in the euclidean geometry. *Iranian Journal of Science and Technology, Transactions A: Science*, 42(3), 1563-1577
- 3. W. K. Clifford, (1873) Preliminary sketch of bi-quaternions. Proceedings of the London Mathematical Society, s1–4(1):381–395.
- 4. E. Study (1891), Von den bewegungen und umlegungen. Mathematische Annalen, 39, 441–566.
- 5. GURSOY, O. (1992), Some Results on Closed Ruled Surfaces and Closed space Curves Mech. Mach. Theory (SCI), 27, 323-330
- 6. F. Taş, K. İlarslan (2019) A new approach to design the ruled surface, International Journal of Geometric Methods in Modern Physics Vol. 16, No. 6, 1950093 (16 pages)
- 7. F. Taş, On the Design and Invariants of a Ruled Surface, https://arxiv.org/ftp/arxiv/papers/1706/1706.00267.pdf
- 8. Wolters, H. J., & Farin, G. (1997). Geometric curve approximation. *Computer Aided Geometric Design*, 14(6), 499-513.
- 9. Samanci, H. K., Celik, S., & İncesu, M. (2015). The Bishop Frame of Bézier Curves. *Life Science Journal*, 12(6).
- 10. Hacısalihoğlu, H. H. (1983). Hareket geometrisi ve kuaterniyonlar teorisi. Gazi Üniversitesi.
- 11. Incesu M. (2003) Bézier curves, Bézier surfaces and their applications using MATLAB, MS Thesis, Karadeniz Technical University, Trabzon.
- 12. Incesu M. The new characterization of ruled surfaces corresponding dual Bézier curves. Math Meth Appl Sci. 2021;1–16. https://doi.org/10.1002/mma.7398
- 13. Yayli Y., Saracoglu S., (2012) Ruled Surface and Dual Spherical Curves, Acta Universitatis Apulensis, No. 30, 337-354.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

On Wijsman I_{λ} -Statistical Convergence for Sequences of Sets in Intuitionistic Fuzzy Normed Spaces

Ömer Kişi^{1,*}, Ömer KişiErhan Güler²

^{1,2}Bartın University, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics, Kutlubey Campus, 74100 Bartın, Turkey E-mail(s): okisi@bartin.edu.tr, eguler@bartin.edu.tr

*Corresponding Author

Abstract

In this study, we investigate the notions of Wijsman $I - [V, \lambda]$ – summability and Wijsman I_{λ} –statistical convergence for sequences of sets with regards to the intuitionistic fuzzy norm (briefly, IFN) (μ, ν) , examine their relationship, and make some observations about these classes. We mainly study the relation between these two new methods and the relation between Wijsman $I - \lambda$ –statistical convergence and Wijsman I – statistical convergence for sequences of sets in the corresponding intuitionistic fuzzy normed space.

References:

- 1. Zadeh L.A. Fuzzy sets, Inform. Contr. 8, 338-53, 1965.
- 2. Atanassov K.T. Intuitionistic fuzzy sets, Fuzzy Set Syst. 20, 87-96, 1986.
- 3. Park J.H. Intuitionistic fuzzy metric spaces, Chaos Soliton Fract. 22, 1039-46, 2004.
- 4. Saadati R., Park J.H. On the intuitionistic fuzzy topological spaces. Chaos Soliton Fract. 27, 331-344, 2006.
- 5. Savaş E., Gürdal M. A generalized statistical convergence in intuitionistic fuzzy normed spaces, Science Asia 41, 289-294, 2015.
- 6. Kişi Ö., Nuray F. New convergence definitions for sequences of sets, Abstr. Appl. Anal. 2013, (2013), Article ID 852796, 6 pages.
- 7. Nuray F., Rhoades B. E. Statistical convergence of sequences of sets, Fasc. Math. 49, 87-99, 2012.
- 8. Wijsman R. A. Convergence of sequences of convex sets, Cones and Functions II, Trans. Amer. Math. Soc. 123(1), 32-45, 1966.
- 9. Kişi Ö. On $S_{\lambda}(I)$ -asymptotically statistical equivalence of sequences of sets, ISRN Mathematical Analysis, 2013, Article ID 602963, 6 pages.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Online Professional Development in STEM Education during the COVID-19 Pandemic: STEM Teacher Institutes

Bekir Yıldırım¹

¹ Mathematics and Science Education, Mus Alparslan University, Mus, Turkey E-mail(s): bekir58bekir@gmail.com

Abstract

We designed an online professional development program to help teachers develop themselves professionally in STEM education during the COVID-19 pandemic. The program set principles and standards for online professional development programs in STEM education during outbreaks. In line with those principles and standards, we presented the program to teachers. This paper aimed to determine the impact of the program on the professional development of teachers. Data were collected using a semi-structured interview form. The data were analyzed using content analysis, and themes, categories, and codes were developed. Participants had positive views of the program and stated that they would like to participate in professional development programs not only during outbreaks but also routinely. They had faced numerous challenges during the program, and therefore, remarked that teachers should be trained on technological literacy before attending online professional development programs. We think that the online professional development program we designed sets the principles and standards for future programs.

Keywords: Teacher, pandemic, STEM education, online professional development

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Partial asymptotic null-controllability for semilinear evolution equations in Hilbert spaces

Lahoucine Boujallal¹

¹Department of Mathematics, University of Hassan II, Casablanca, Morocco, E-mail(s): boujallal@gmail.com

Abstract

This work deals with the problem of partial asymptotic null controllability for constrained systems governed by semi-linear partial differential equations, where linear part generates a strongly continuous compact semigroup on Hilbert spaces. This consists of driven only a desired part of the system's state to the origin taking into account mixed state-input constraints. We give sufficient conditions for the existence of appropriate control laws to ensure partial asymptotic null-controllability. The explicit expression of such controls is given as strongly-weakly continuous selections of a set-valued map which is defined through a certain practical tangential condition. Application to semilinear parabolic partial differential equations is treated in order to illustrate the results established.

References:

- 1. Boujallal, L., Partial asymptotic null-controllability with mixed state-input constraints. Journal of Control and Decision, pages 1–9, 2021.
- 2. Boujallal, L., Kassara, K., Constrained asymptotic null-controllability for semi-linear infinite dimensional systems. International Journal of Dynamics and Control, pages 1–13, 2020.
- 3. Boujallal, L., Kassara, K., State-input constrained asymptotic null-controllability by a set-valued approach. IET Control Theory & Applications, 9(15):2211–2221, 2015.
- 4. Vorotnikov, V.I., Partial stability and control. Springer Science & Business Media, 2012
- 5. Khodja, F.A., Chouly, F., Duprez, M., Partial null controllability of parabolic linear systems. arXiv preprint arXiv:1701.05483, 2017.
- 6. Aubin, J.P., Frankowska, H., Set-valued analysis. Springer Science & Business Media, 2009.
- 7. Aubin, J.P., Viability theory. Springer Science & Business Media, 2009.
- 8. Cârja, O., Necula, M., Vrabie, I., Viability, invariance and applications. Elsevier, 2007.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Partial asymptotic null-controllability with mixed state-input constraints

Lahoucine Boujallal¹

¹Department of Mathematics, University of Hassan II, Casablanca, Morocco, E-mail(s): boujallal@gmail.com

Abstract

This paper is devoted to the problem of partial asymptotic null-controllability of control systems governed by ordinary differential equations, subjected to possibly mixed state-input constraints. Using Lyapunov functions within the framework of viability theory, feedback controls are designed in such a way a part of system's state can be driven to the origin asymptotically, taking into account the mixed constraints. By using Michael selection theorem, the existence of such controls is proved, in the case of convex constraints, and their expressions are given as continuous selections of an appropriate constructed multifunction. Finally, two examples are processed numerically in order to illustrate the theoretical results

References:

- 1. Boujallal, L., Partial asymptotic null-controllability with mixed state-input constraints. Journal of Control and Decision, pages 1–9, 2021.
- 2. Boujallal, L., Elhia, M., & Balatif, O., A novel control set-valued approach with application to epidemic models. Journal of Applied Mathematics and Computing, 1–25, 2020.
- 3. Boujallal, L., Kassara, K., State-input constrained asymptotic null-controllability by a set-valued approach. IET Control Theory & Applications, 9(15):2211–2221, 2015.
- 4. Binazadeh, T., & Yazdanpanah, M., Partial stabilization of uncertain nonlinear systems. ISA transactions, 51 (2), 298–303, 2012.
- 5. L'Afflitto, A., Haddad, W. M., & Bakolas, E., Partial-state stabilization and optimal feedback control. International Journal of Robust and Nonlinear Control, 26 (5), 1026–1050, 2016.
- 6. Haddad, W. M., et al., Finite-time partial stability and stabilization, and optimal feedback control. Journal of the Franklin Institute, 352 (6), 2329–2357, 2015.
- 7. Aubin, J.P., Frankowska, H., Set-valued analysis. Springer Science & Business Media, 2009.
- 8. Aubin, J.P., Viability theory. Springer Science & Business Media, 2009.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Poisson algebras and Poisson prime ideals

Maram Alossaimi

Mathematics, Sheffield University, UK, E-mail(s): malossaimil@sheffield.ac.uk,

Abstract

The concept of Poisson algebra is one of the most important concepts in mathematics that make a link between commutative and noncommutative algebra. The Poisson algebra can be defined as a Lie algebra that satisfies the Leibniz rule. In this talk, I will give the definition of the Poisson algebra, talk about some properties of Poisson algebras, Poisson prime ideals, Poisson spectra, simple Poisson algebras, Skew polynomial Poisson algebras and Generalized Weyl Poisson algebras.

References:

1. S.-Q. Oh, Poisson polynomial rings. Communications in Algebra, (2006) 1265–1277, 34.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Prime Ideals of Gamma Nearness Near-Ring

Özlem Tekin

Mathematics, Adıyaman University, Turkey, E-mail(s): umduozlem42@gmail.com

Abstract

The concept of Γ -rings, a generalization of a ring was introduced by Nobusawa in 1964 and generalized by Barnes. Pilz defined near-rings (also near ring or nearring) that is an algebraic structure similar to a ring but satisfying some axioms. A generalization of both the concepts near-ring and the ring, namely Γ -near-ring was introduced by Satyanarayana in 1984 and later studied by many authors. In 2002, Peters introduced near set theory, which is a generalization of rough set theory. In this theory, Peters defined an indiscernibility relation by using the features of the objects to determine the nearness of the perceptual objects. Perceptual objects (nonabstract points) can be used on weak nearness approximation space to define nearness algebraic structures. This is more useful than working with abstract points for many areas such as engineering applications, image analysis and so on. In 2012, Inan and Öztürk investigated the concept of nearness groups and other algebraic approaches of near sets. In 2021, Uçkun and Genç defined near-rings on nearness approximation spaces. Also, Tekin introduced Γ -nearness near-ring on weak approximation spaces in 2021.

The aim of this paper is to define the notion of prime ideals of Γ -nearness near-rings. Besides, it is explained that some of the concepts and definitions.

References:

- 1. Nobusawa, N., On a generalization of the ring theory, Osaka J. Math. 1, 81-89, (1964).
- 2. Barnes, W. E., On the -rings of Nobusawa, Pacific J. Math. 18(3), 411-422, (1966).
- 3. Pilz G., Near-rings, North Holland Publ. Co., 1983.
- 4. Satyanarayana Bh., A Note on G-near-rings, Indian J. Mathematics, 41(3), 427-433, (1999).
- 5. Peters, J. F.: Near sets: General theory about nearness of objects, Appl. Math. Sci. 1(53-56), 2609-2629, (2007).
- 6. İnan, E. and Öztürk, M. A.: Near groups on nearness approximation spaces, Hacet. J. Math. Stat. 41(4), 545-558, (2012).
- 7. Öztürk, M. A.: Prime ideals of gamma semigroups on weak nearness approximation spaces, Asian-Eur. J. Math. 12, 1950080, (2019).
- 8. M. Uçkun and A. Genç, Near-rings on nearness approximation spaces, Turk. J. Math. 45(1), 549-565, (2021).
- 9. Tekin, Ö., Gamma Near Rings on Weak Approximation Spaces, (Submitted).

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"

1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Problems and results in the matching problem for max-plus dynamical systems

D. Animobono¹, D. Scaradozzi¹, E. Zattoni², A. M. Perdon³, and G. Conte¹

¹Dipartimento di Ingegneria dell'Informazione, Universit`a Politecnica delle Marche, 60131 Ancona, Italy

²Dipartimento di Ingegneria dell'Energia Elettrica e dell'Informazione "G. Marconi", Alma Mater Studiorum Universit`a di Bologna, 40136 Bologna, Italy

³Accademia Marchigiana di Scienze, Lettere ed Arti, 60131 Ancona, Italy

Email: g.conte@staff.univpm.it

Abstract

Linear dynamical systems over the max-plus algebra Rmax, or max-plus dynamical systems, provide are a suitable formalism to study control properties of a class of discrete event systems (DES) that can be viewed as timed event graphs, that is as Petri nets where all the places have only one upstream and one downstream transition. Systems of this kind are important in many applications, especially in industrial engineering, and a number of analysis and control techniques have been developed in the last years. In this talk, we consider the problem of forcing a given plant, modeled as a linear system over Rmax, to generate an output that equals that of a given model. We tackle this problem, called the model matching problem, by means of a structural geometric approach and we provide and discuss solvability conditions. Then, we describe an extension of the same problem to the case in which the dynamical structure of the plant is not fixed, but it changes at the occurrence of specific events, giving rise to a so-called switching system. Differences with the non-switching case are highlighted and a number of results about solvability of the problem are discussed.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Pseudo Concircular Ricci Symmetric Spacetimes Admitting Special Conditions

Ayşe Yavuz Taşcı¹, Füsun Özen Zengin²

¹Mathematics, Piri Reis University, Turkey, ² Mathematics, Istanbul Technical University, Turkey, E-mail(s): aytasci@pirireis.edu.tr, fozen@itu.edu.tr

Abstract

This paper deals with pseudo concircular Ricci Symmetric spacetimes with some special conditions. In the first section, we give the definition of pseudo concircular Ricci symmetric manifold (PCRS)_n. In the second section, some properties of the Z-symmetric tensor are mentioned. In the third

Acknowledgement:
considering some special conditions, we discuss the properties of these spacetimes.
section, we consider this tensor on $(PCRS)_n$ manifold and we give some theorems. In the last section,
(1 errs) in the second second properties of the 2 symmetric tensor are inconsensus in the time

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Quasi Focal Curves of Timelike Curves in Minkowski Space

Talat Körpınar¹, Zeliha Körpınar²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey

²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey

E-mail(s): talatkorpinar@gmail.com, zelihakorpinar@gmail.com

Abstract

In this study, we firstly characterize focal curves by considering quasi frame in the ordinary space. Then, we obtain the relation of each quasi curvatures of curve in terms of focal curvatures. Finally, we give some new conditions with constant quasi curvatures in the ordinary space.

References:

- 1. P. Alegre, K. Arslan, A. Carriazo, C. Murathan and G. Öztürk, Some Special Types of Developable Ruled Surface, Hacettepe Journal of Mathematics and Statistics, 39 (3) (2010), 319-325.
- 2. M. Dede, C. Ekici, H. Tozak, Directional Tubular Surfaces, International Journal of Algebra, 9 (12) (2015), 527 535.
- 3. T. Körpınar, New type surfaces in terms of B-Smarandache Curves in Sol³, Acta Scientiarum Technology, 37(2) (2015), 245--250.
- 4. E. Turhan, T. Körpınar, Characterize on the Heisenberg Group with left invariant Lorentzian metric, Demonstratio Mathematica 42 (2) (2009), 423-428.
- 5. E. Turhan, T. Körpınar, On Characterization Of Timelike Horizontal Biharmonic Curves In The Lorentzian Heisenberg Group Heis³, Zeitschrift für Naturforschung A- A Journal of Physical Sciences 65a (2010), 641-648.
- 6. E. Turhan and T. Körpınar, Parametric equations of general helices in the sol space Sol³, Bol. Soc. Paran. Mat. 31 (1) (2013), 99--104.
- 7. R. Uribe-Vargas: On vertices, focal curvatures and differential geometry of space curves, Bull. Brazilian Math. Soc. 36 (3) (2005), 285--307.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Reducibility of some generalized principal series of the metaplectic group

Igor Ciganović¹

¹Faculty of Science, University of Zagreb, Croatia, E-mail: igor.ciganovic@math.hr

Abstract

We determine reducibility of the representation of the metaplectic group induced from the tensor product of an essentially square integrable representation attached to the Zelevinsky segment and a genuine cuspidal representation of the metaplectic group.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Robust parallel solver for computational continuum mechanic problems

Segrey Martynenko¹, İskender Gökalp², Pavel Toktaliev¹, Mehmet Karaca²

¹Mathematics, Institute of Problems of Chemical Physics, Russia,

²Mathematics, Middle East Technical University, Turkey,
E-mail(s): Martynenko@icp.ac.ru, igokalp@metu.edu.tr, mkaraca@metu.edu.tr

Abstract

Multigrid methods are used in software for solving problems of the computational continuum mechanics [1]. This paper represents Robust Multigrid Technique (RMT) for segregated/coupled solving the systems of nonlinear partial differential equations (multiphysics) in black-box software [2]. The solver properties we discuss are:

- robustness (the least number of problem-dependent components);
- efficiency (close-to-optimal algorithmic complexity);
- parallelism (faster than the best sequential algorithm).

Single grid RMT uses essential multigrid principle h-independent convergence. The most powerful coarse grid correction strategy makes it possible to minimize the number of problem-dependent components [3]. Special attention is paid to parallel treatment of RMT using OpenMP technology [4]. Large-scale granularity of the parallel RMT (geometric parallelism) coupled with the multicolored Gauss-Seidel iterations (algebraic parallelism) lead to almost full parallelism of the multigrid iterations. The geometric approach based on a decomposition of the given problem into a number of subproblems without an overlap is used to overcome the problems of large communication overhead and idling processors on the very coarse grids.

Acknowledgement: The work was supported by Russian Foundation for Basic Research, Grant 21-51-46007 («Development and application of highly efficient parallel algorithms for supercomputer modeling of complex reacting flows»), and Scientific and Technological Research Council of Turkey (TÜBİTAK), Grant No: ARDEB-220N170.

References:

- 1. Trottenberg, U., Oosterlee, C.W., Schüuller, A., Multigrid. Academic Press, London, 2001.
- 2. Martynenko, S.I., The robust multigrid technique: For black-box software. De Gruyter. Berlin, 2017.
- 3. Martynenko, S.I., Sequential software for robust multigrid technique. Triumph. Moscow, 2020. (https://github.com/simartynenko/Robust_Multigrid_Technique_2020)
- 4. Martynenko, S.I., Parallel software for robust multigrid technique. Triumph. Moscow, 2021. (https://github.com/simartynenko/Robust_Multigrid_Technique_2021_OpenMP)

Second Order parallel tensor on generalized f.pk-space form and hypersurfaces of generalized f.pk-space form

Punam Gupta and Sanjay Kumar Singh

Abstract. The purpose of the present paper to study a second order symmetric parallel tensor in generalized f.pk-space form. Second order symmetric parallel tensor in f.pk-space form is combination of the associated metric tensor and 1-forms of structure vector fields. We prove that there does not exist second order skew-symmetric parallel tensor in f.pk-space form. We also deduce that there is no parallel hypersurface in a generalized f.pk-space form but there is semi-parallel hypersurfaces in a generalized f.pk-space form.

MSC2020: 53D10, 53C25, 53C21.

Keywords: f.pk-space form, parallel tensor, parallel hypersurface, semi-parallel hypersurface.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Semi-recursive kernel conditional density estimators under random censorship and dependent data

Sihem Semmar¹, Ali Laksaci², Salah Khardani³

¹Laboratoire de statistique et Processus Stochastiques,

école normale supérieure oran Ammour Ahmed

Math. Dept, King Khalid University, KSA
 Laboratoire des Réseaux Intelligents et Nanotechnologie,
 Ecole Nationale des Sciences et Technologies Avancées à Borj-Cédria, Tunis, Tunisia3
 E-mail(s): doc.semmar@gmail.com, , khardani salah@yahoo.fr .

Abstract

In this work, we extend to the case of the strong mixing data the results of Khardani and Semmar. A kernel-type recursive estimator of the conditional density function is introduced. We study the properties of these estimators and compare them with Rosemblatt's nonrecursive estimator. Then, a strong consistency rate as well as the asymptotic distribution of the estimator are established under an α -mixing condition. A simulation study is considered to show the performance of the proposed estimator.

Acknowledgement: This Project is sopported by XXX-YYY.

References:

- 1. Ahmad, I., and P. E. Lin. 1976. "Nonparametric sequential estimation of a multiple regression function". Bulletin of Mathematical Statistics 17:63–75.
- 2. Amiri, A. (2013). "Asymptotic normality of recursive estimators under strong mixing conditions", arXiv :1211.5767v2.
- 3. Beran, R. (1981)." Nonparametric regression with randomly censored survival data", Technical university of California,
- 4. Berkeley. Bollerslev, T. 1986." General autoregressive conditional heteroskedasticity". Journal of Econometrics 31 (3):307–27.
- 5. Bosq, D. 1998. "Nonparametric statistics for stochastic processes". In Lecture notes in statistics, Vol. 149. New York: Springer.
- 6. Bradley, R. C. 2007. "Introduction to strong mixing conditions", Vol. I–III, Utah: Kendrick Press. Carbonez, A., L.
- 7. Khardani, S., Lemdani, M., Ould Saïd, E. (2010)." Some asymptotic properties for a smooth kernel estimator of the conditional mode under random censorship", J. of the Korean Statistical Society, 39, 455–469.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

- 8. Khardani, S., Lemdani, M., Ould Saïd, E.(2011)." Uniform rate of strong consistency for a smooth kernel estimator of the conditional mode for censored time series", J. Stat. Plann. Inference, 141, 3426–3436.
- 9. Khardani, S., and S. Semmar. 2014. "Nonparametric conditional density estimation for censored data based on a recursive kernel". Electronic Journal of Statistics 8 (2):2541–56.
- 10. Khardani, S., and Y. Slaoui. 2019. "Nonparametric relative regression under random censorship model". Statistics and Probability Letters 151:116–22.
- 11. Khardani, S., M. Lemdani, and E. Ould Saïd. 2011."Uniform rate of strong consistency for a smooth kernel estimator of the conditional mode for censored time series". Journal of Statistical Planning and Inference 141.
- 12. Roussas, G.G. (1990). "Nonparametric regression estimation under mixing conditions", Stochastic Process. Appl, 36 (1), 107–116.
- 13. Walk, H. 2010. "Strong laws of large numbers and nonparametric estimation". In Recent developments in applied probability and statistics, eds. L. Devroye, B. KarasCozen, M. Kohler and R. Korn, 183–214. Heidelberg: Springer Physica,.
- 14. Wang, L., and H. Y. Liang. 2004. "Strong uniform convergence of the recursive regression estimator under φ mixing conditions". Metrika 59 (3):245–61.
- 15. Wegman, J., and I. Davies. 1979. "Remarks on some recursive estimators of a probability density". The Annals of Statistics 7 (2):316–27.
- 16. Wegman, J. Davies, I. (1979). "Remarks on some recursive estimators of a probability density", Ann. Statist, 7, 316–327.
- 17. Wolverton, C. and Wagner, T.J. (1969). "Asymptotically optimal discriminant functions for pattern classification", IEEE Trans. Inform. Theory, 15, 258–265.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Several New Bounds of Gauss-Jacobi Type Quadrature Formula Pertaining to s-Convex Functions

Artion Kashuri¹, Rozana Liko¹

¹Mathematics, Ismail Qemali University, Albania, E-mail(s): artionkashuri@mail.com, rozanaliko86@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, authors found a new interesting integral identity regarding Gauss-Jacobi type quadrature formula using generalized fractional integral operators. By using this identity as an auxiliary result, some new bounds with respect to Gauss-Jacobi type quadrature formula pertaining to s-convex functions are established. It is pointed out that several special cases are deduced from the main results for suitable choices of function inside the generalized fractional integral operators. Some basic fractional integral operators of important interest that we investigated in details are Riemann-Liouville fractional integral operator, Riemann-Liouville fractional integral operator and conformable fractional integral operator. The Gauss-Jacobi type quadrature formula has remained an area of great interest due to its wide applications in the field of mathematical analysis. We believe that this new results are crucial and of great interest for interested readers working in the fields of inequalities, fractional calculus, quantum calculus, numerical analysis and applied mathematics. These ideas and techniques of this paper may stimulate further research in these directions for different class of functions.

References:

- 1. Liu, W., New integral inequalities involving beta function via P-convexity, Miskolc Math Notes, 15, 585-591, 2014.
- 2. Özdemir, M. E., Set, E., Alomari, M., Integral inequalities via several kinds of convexity, Creat. Math. Inform., 20, 62-73, 2011.
- 3. Sarikaya, M. Z., Ertuğral, F., On the generalized Hermite-Hadamard inequalities, Annals of the University of Craiova, Mathematics and Computer Science Series, 47, 193-213, 2020.
- 4. Sarikaya, M. Z., Yildirim, H., On generalization of the Riesz potential, Indian J. Math. and Math. Sci., 3, 231-235, 2007.
- 5. Stancu, D. D., Coman, G., Blaga, P., Analizã numericã și teoria aproximãrii, Presa Univ. Clujeanã Cluj-Napoca, 2, 2002.
- 6. Kashuri, A., Ramosaçaj, M., Liko, R., Some new bounds of Gauss-Jacobi and Hermite-Hadamard type integral inequalities, Ukr. Math. J., 73, 1067-1084, 2021.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Several New Bounds of Hermite-Hadamard Type Integral Inequalities Pertaining to s-Convex Functions And Their Applications

Rozana Liko¹, Artion Kashuri¹

¹Mathematics, Ismail Qemali University, Albania, E-mail(s): rozanaliko86@gmail.com, artionkashuri@mail.com

Abstract

In this paper, authors found a new result regarding Hermite-Hadamard type integral inequalities using generalized fractional integral operators. Furthermore, a new interesting integral identity about Hermite-Hadamard type integral is derived. By using this identity as an auxiliary result, some new bounds with respect to Hermite-Hadamard type integral inequalities pertaining to s-convex functions are established. It is pointed out that several special cases are deduced from the main results for suitable choices of function inside the generalized fractional integral operators. In order to show the efficient of our main results, some applications to special means for different positive real numbers and error bound estimates for trapezoidal quadrature formula are obtain as well.

References:

- 1. Aslani, S. M., Delavar, M. R., Vaezpour, S. M., Inequalities of Fejér type related to generalized convex functions with applications, Int. J. Anal. and Appl., 16, 38-49, 2018.
- 2. Chen, F. X., Wu, S. H., Several complementary inequalities to inequalities of Hermite-Hadamard type for s-convex functions, J. Nonlinear Sci. and Appl., 9, 705-716, 2016.
- 3. Chu, Y. M., Khan, M. A., Khan, T. U., Ali, T., Generalizations of Hermite-Hadamard type inequalities for MT-convex functions, J. Nonlinear Sci. and Appl., 9, 4305-4316, 2016.
- 4. Sarikaya, M. Z., Ertuğral, F., On the generalized Hermite-Hadamard inequalities, Annals of the University of Craiova, Mathematics and Computer Science Series, 47, 193-213, 2020.
- 5. Sarikaya, M. Z., Yildirim, H., On generalization of the Riesz potential, Indian J. Math. and Math. Sci., 3, 231-235, 2007.
- 6. Kashuri, A., Ramosaçaj, M., Liko, R., Some new bounds of Gauss-Jacobi and Hermite-Hadamard type integral inequalities, Ukr. Math. J., 73, 1067-1084, 2021.
- 7. Dragomir, S. S., Agarwal, R. P., Two inequalities for differentiable mappings and applications to special means of real numbers and trapezoidal formula, Appl. Math. Lett., 11, 91-95, 1998.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Skorokhod reflection problem for regulated processes.

Imane Jarni¹

¹Mathematics Departement, Faculty of science Semlalia, Cadi Ayyad University, Morocco.

E-mail(s): jarni.imane@gmail.com

Abstract

In this talk, we introduce a new Skorkhod problem when the input has only right and left limits. We show the existence and uniqueness of this problem. Then, we apply our result to show the existence and uniqueness of solutions of reflected Stochastic differential equations driven by semimartingales with regulated trajectories.

Keywords: Reflection, Skorokhod problem, Reflected stochastic differential equations.

- 1. Hilbert, A., Jarni, I., Ouknine, Y.: On reflected stochastic differential equations driven by regulated semimartingales. Statistics and Probability Letters (2020).
- 2. Jarni, I., Ouknine, Y. On Reflection with Two-Sided Jumps. J Theor Probab 34, 1811–1830 (2021).

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Smarandache TNB Curves of Helices in Sol Space

Talat Körpınar¹, Rıdvan Cem Demirkol²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey ²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey E-mail(s): talatkorpinar@gmail.com, rcdemirkol@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we define new Smarandache TNB curves of helices in the Sol³. We obtain parametric and vector equations of Smarandache TNB curves.

References:

- 1. T. Körpınar and E. Turhan: On Spacelike Biharmonic Slant Helices According to Bishop Frame in the Lorentzian Group of Rigid Motions E(1,1), Bol. Soc. Paran. Mat. 30 (2) (2012), 91-100.
- 2. L. Kula and Y. Yayli: On slant helix and its spherical indicatrix, Applied Mathematics and Computation. 169 (2005), 600-607.
- 3. T. Körpınar, New type surfaces in terms of B-Smarandache Curves in Sol³, Acta Scientiarum Technology, 37(2) (2015), 245-250.
- 4. D. E. Blair: Contact Manifolds in Riemannian Geometry, Lecture Notes in Mathematics, Springer-Verlag 509, Berlin-New York, 1976.
- 5. E. Turhan, T. Körpınar, On Characterization Of Timelike Horizontal Biharmonic Curves In The Lorentzian Heisenberg Group Heis³, Zeitschrift für Naturforschung A- A Journal of Physical Sciences 65a (2010), 641-648.
- 6. E. Turhan and T. Körpınar, Parametric equations of general helices in the sol space Sol³, Bol. Soc. Paran. Mat. 31 (1) (2013), 99-104.
- 7. Y. Ou and Z. Wang: Linear Biharmonic Maps into Sol, Nil and Heisenberg Spaces, Mediterr. j. math. 5 (2008), 379-394

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"

1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Solution for Second-Order Differential Equation Using Least Square Method

Salisu Ibrahim

Mathematics Education, Tishk International University-Erbil, Kurdistan Region, Iraq E-mail(s): ibrahimsalisu46@yahoomail.co; salisu.ibrahim@tiu.edu.iq

Abstract

This paper study the numerical method for solving differential equation. The least square method (LSM) alonside with the L_2 norm are used to obtain explicit solution and the minimum approximation error respectively.

Keywords: Differential Equation, Least Square Method and L_2 norm.

- 1. Eason, E. D., A review of least square method for solving differential equation, International Journal for Numerical Method in Engineering., 10, 1021-1046, 1976.
- 2. Loghmani, G. B., Application of least square method to arbitrary-order problems with separated boundary condition, Journal of Computational and Applied Mathematics, 222, 500-510, 2008.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Solving Lientof model with algebric methods and its implementation in R

Rigena Sema¹ Besiana Çobani²

Email(s): rigena.sema@fshn.edu.al, besiana.hamzallari@fshn.edu.al

Abstract

In economics an important issue is the balance between the production of the main sectors of economy and the external demand of the production. Refereeing to the Leontief model, the structure of each industry's production activity is represented by appropriate structural coefficients that describe relationships between the inputs that the industry absorbs and the output that it produces. We study the economic development of Albania for ten-year period. We solve the problem in different algebraic ways using matrices theory. Then, we implement the solutions in R programming language and analyze the final results.

- 1. Ana Paula Garrão, Margarida Raposo Dias; SOME MATRIX MODELS, European Scientific Journal August 2015 /SPECIAL/ edition ISSN: 1857 7881 (Print) e ISSN 1857 7431
- 2. Ferran Sancho; An Armington–Leontief model, Journal of Economic Structure (2019) 8:25 https://doi.org/10.1186/s40008-019-0158-y
- 3. D. Kacprzaki; Solving Systems of Linear Equations under Conditions of Uncertainty, September 2019 Central European Economic Journal 5(1):270-285
- 4. **N. S. Amadi, C. amadi and N. Amadi** Modeling economic system with the use of matrix algebra (Leontief input-output model) International Journal of Physical Sciences Vol. 5 (1), pp. 011-014, January, 2010 Available online at http://www.academicjournals.org/IJPS ISSN 1992 1950 © 2010 Academic Journal

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Natural Science, Tirana University

² Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Natural Science, Tirana University

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some Combinatorial Properties of Spanning Simplicial Comple

Nazeran Idrees

Abstract

This work will deal with the generalization of f-vector, shellability, Stanley-Reisner ideal, facet ideal, Alexander dual and number of facets of different classes of simplicial complexes. In this thesis, we characterize some combinatorial and algebraic properties of spanning simplicial complex $\Delta s(Bm,n)$ of bicyclic graph Bm,n, where two cycles are joined by an edge for both the cases when length of both cycles is same and when length of both cycles is different. We will discuss the edge set for this graph. We will compute all spanning trees of the bi-cyclic graph Bm,n and will give the general formula for f-vector of the spanning simplicial complex $\Delta s(Bm,n)$ particularly and consequently a formula for the Hilbert-series of the Stanley-Reisner ring $K[\Delta s(Bm,n)]$ Where K is a field. Finally, we compute the formula for h-vector. We will also prove that the corresponding simplicial complex is shifted and as a conclusion is shellable. We analysed spanning simplicial complex of another type of bi-cyclic graph that is the bi-cyclic graph with a common vertex B'm,n where length of both cycles is taken to be different. We find f-vector, h vector, Hilbert-series and Stanley-Reisner ring of the spanning simplicial complex $\Delta s(B'm,n)$ of bi cyclic graph with a common vertex. As a closeup we will end with the result that this spanning simplicial complex is also shellable.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some Convexity Properties for a New p-valent Integral Operator

Erhan Deniz¹, Tayfun Çoban¹, Sercan Kazımoğlu¹,

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars-Turkey, E-mail(s): edeniz36@gmail.com, tayfun.coban36@gmail.com, srcnkzmglu@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we define a new general p-valent integral operator and obtain the properties of convexity of this integral operator of p-valent function on some subclasses of analytic functions.

References:

- 1. Breaz, D., Owa, S., Breaz, N., A new integral univalent operator, Acta Univ. Apulensis Math. Inform., 16, 11-16, 2008.
- 2. Deniz, E., Orhan, H., Sokol, J., Classes of analytic functions defined by a differential operator related to conic domains, Ukrainian Mathematical Journal, 67(9), 1367-1385, 2016.
- 3. Goel, R.M., Sohi, N.S., A new criterion for p valent functions, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 78, 353-357, 1980.
- 4. Pescar, V., Owa, S., Suffucient conditions for univalence of certain integral operators, Indian J. Math., 42 (3), 347-35, 2000.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some Families of Meromorphic Functions Involving a Differential Operator

Zeynep Yıldırım¹, Erhan Deniz¹, Sercan Kazımoğlu¹

¹Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Science and Letters, Kafkas University, Kars, Turkey, E-mail(s): zeynep_yldrm36@hotmail.com, edeniz36@gmail.com, srcnkzmglu@gmail.com

Abstract

Let Σ denote the class of functions of the form $f(z) = \frac{1}{z} + \sum_{k=0}^{\infty} a_k z^k$ which are analytic in the punctured disc $\mathbb{D} = \{z : 0 < |z| < 1\}$. We introduce and study some new families of meromorphic functions defined by a differential operator. A number of useful characteristics of functions in these families are obtained.

- 1.Jack, I.S., Functions starlike and convex of order α , J. London Math. Soc., 2(3),34, 469-474, 1971.
- 2. Raducanu D., Orhan, H., Erhan, D., Inclusion relationship and Fekete-Szegö like inequalities for a subclass of meromorphic functions, J. Math. Appl., 34, 87-95, 2011.
- 3. Srivastava, H.M., Owa, S., Current topics in analytic function theory, World Scientific, 1992.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some measures of dependence in the case of Sub-Gaussian symmetric alpha-stable random vectors

Bernédy Nel Messie Kodia Banzouzi¹, Claude Mederic Ndimba¹

¹Statistics, Faculté des Sciences et Techniques, Université Marien N'Gouabi, Congo, E-mails: bernedy.kodia@umng.cg, claudemedericndimba@gmail.com

Abstract

Sub-Gaussian alpha-stable distributions are a particular sub-class of multivariate alpha-stable distributions, which have been used in fields such as finance and signal processing. For these particular distributions, we specify three measures of dependance proposed with the aim to quantify the dependence between the components of a symmetric alpha-stable random vector: the codifference, the generalized association parameter and the signed symmetric covariation coefficient and state a relation between these three measures. We also establish a relation which allows us to estimate the generalized association parameter without a previous estimation of the spectral measure.

Keywords: Codifference, Covariation, Generalized association parameter, Sub-Gaussian alpha-stable random vector.

- 1. Kodia, B., Garel, B., Signed symmetric covariation coefficient and Generalized Association Parameter for alpha-stable dependence modeling. Estimation and comparison, Communications in Statistics: Theory and Methods, 43, 5156-5174, 2014.
- 2. Paulauskas, V. J., Some remarks on multivariate stables distributions. Journal of Multivariate Analysis, 6, 356-368, 1976.
- 3. Samorodnitsky, G., Taqqu, M. S., Stable non-Gaussian random processes: Stochastic Models with Infinite Variance. Stochastic Modeling. Chapman & Hall, New York London, 1994.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some Properties of Cofinitely eg-Supplemented Modules

Celil Nebiyev¹, Hasan Hüseyin Ökten²

¹Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayıs University, Samsun/Turkey cnebiyev@omu.edu.tr
²Technical Sciences Vocational School, Amasya University, Amasya/Turkey hokten@gmail.com

Abstract

In this work, some new properties of cofinitely eg-supplemented modules are studied. Every ring has unity and every module is unitary left module, in this work. It is clear that every cofinitely essential supplemented module is cofinitely eg-supplemented. Because of this, cofinitely eg-supplemented modules are more general than cofinitely essential supplemented modules.

Keywords: Cofinite Submodules, Essential Submodules, Cofinitely Supplemented Modules, g-Supplemented Modules.

Some Results

Proposition 1. Every cofinitely supplemented module is cofinitely eg-supplemented.

Proposition 2. Let *M* be a cofinitely supplemented module. Then every *M*-generated module is cofinitely eg-supplemented.

Proposition 3. Every essential supplemented module is cofinitely eg-supplemented.

Proposition 4. Every supplemented module is cofinitely eg-supplemented.

Proposition 5. Hollow and local modules are cofinitely eg-supplemented.

Proposition 6. Every g-hollow module is cofinitely eg-supplemented.

References:

- 1. R. Alizade, G. Bilhan and P. F. Smith, Modules Whose Maximal Submodules Have Supplements, Communications in Algebra, 29 No.6, 2389-2405, 2001.
- 2. J. Clark, C. Lomp, N. Vanaja, R. Wisbauer, Lifting Modules Supplements and Projectivity In Module Theory, Frontiers in Mathematics, Birkhauser, Basel, 2006.
- 3. Berna Koşar, Cofinitely g-Supplemented Modules, British Journal of Mathematics and Computer Science, 14 No.4, 1-6, 2016.
- 4. B. Koşar and C. Nebiyev, Cofinitely Essential Supplemented Modules, Turkish Studies Information Technologies and Applied Sciences, 13 No. 29, 83-88, 2018.
- 5. B. Koşar, C. Nebiyev and N. Sökmez, g-Supplemented Modules, Ukrainian Mathematical Journal, 67 No.6, 975-980, 2015.
- 6. R. Wisbauer, Foundations of Module and Ring Theory, Gordon and Breach, Philadelphia, 1991.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some properties of Finite Generalized Groups

Nosratollah Shajareh Poursalavati¹

¹Department of Pure Mathematics, Mahani Mathematical Research Center, Shahid Bahonar University of Kerman, Kerman, Iran, E-mail(s): salavati@uk.ac.ir

Abstract

Generalized groups was introduced by M.R. Molaei in 1999, as an extension of the groups. It has a background in Unified Gauge Theory. We will review of Generalized groups. In this article, we consider the Generalized groups in finite state, they have interesting properties, some of these properties research.

References:

- 1. A. A. Agboola, Certain properties of generalized groups, Proc. Jangjeon Math. Soc., 7(2) (2004), 137–148.
- 2. J. Ara´ujo and J. Konieczny, Molaei's generalized groups are completely simple semigroups, Buletinul Institului Polithnic Din Iasi., 48 (2002), 1–-5.
- 3. M. R. Molaei, Generalized groups, Proceeding of the International Conference on Algebra, October 14-17, Romania, 1998.
- 4. M. R. Molaei, Generalized actions, In Geometry, integrability and quantization (Varna, 1999), pages 175–179.
- 5. N. Shajareh Poursalavati, On the Construction of Molaei's Generalized Hypergroups, Science Journal of Applied Mathematics and Statistics, Vol. 5, No. 3. (2017), 106--109.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some Results on Rough Weighted Ideal Statistical Convergence of Sequences

Ömer Kişi^{1,*}, Erhan Güler²

1,2Bartin University, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics, Kutlubey Campus, 74100 Bartin, Turkey E-mail(s): okisi@bartin.edu.tr, eguler@bartin.edu.tr

*Corresponding Author

Abstract

In this study, we consider and examine rough weighted *I*-statistical limit set and weighted *I*-statistical cluster points set which are natural generalizations of rough *I*-limit set and *I*-cluster points set respectively. To highlight the variation from essential results we place into some new examples. So our aim is to analyze the different behaviors of the new convergences and describe both the sets with topological approach like closedness, boundedness, compactness etc.

References:

- 1. Aytar S. Rough statistical convergence, Numer. Funct. Anal. Optim. 29 (3-4), 291-303, 2008.
- 2. Aytar S. The rough limit set and the core of a real sequence, Numer. Funct. Anal. Optim. 29 (3-4), 283-290, 2008.
- 3. Dündar E., Çakan C., Rough *I*-convergence, Demonstration Math. 47 (3), 638-651, 2014.
- 4. Mursaleen M., Karakaya V., Erturk M., Gursoy F., Weighted statistical convergence and its application to Korovkin type approximation theorem, Appl. Math. Comput. 218 (18), 9132-9137, 2012.
- 5. Phu H. X., Rough continuity of linear operators. Numer. Funct. Anal. Optim. 23, 139-146, 2002.
- 6. Altundağ S., Sözbir B., Weighted *I*-statistical convergence and its application to Korovkin type approximation theorem, International J. of Math. Sci. & Engg. Appls., 9(2), 63-76, 2015.
- 7. Das P, Savaş E, Ghosal K, On generalizations of certain summability methods using ideals. Applied Mathematics Letters, 24, 1509-1514, 2011.
- 8. Banerjee M., Effects on rough *I*-convergence to induce the weighted sequence, Filomat, 32(10), 2018.
- 9. Ghosal S., Ghosh A., Rough weighted *I*-limit points and weighted *I*-cluster points in θ -metric space, Math. Slovaca, 70 (3), 667-680, 220.
- 10. Ghosal S., Banerjee M., Effects on rough *I*-lacunary statistical convergence to induce the weighted sequence, Filomat, 32 (10), 3557-3568, 2018.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Some Special Types of Legendre Curves

Şerife Nur Bozdağ¹

¹Mathematics, Ege University, Turkey, E-mail: serife.nur.yalcin@ege.edu.tr

Abstract

In this study, triharmonic Legendre curves of constant torsion in three dimensional Sasakian space forms are discussed. First of all, the existence of such curves in three dimensional Sasakian space forms was investigated. After the main theorem regarding the existence is given, the necessary and sufficient conditions are obtained. Finally, these conditions are examined under some special cases.

Key words: Legendre curves, Polyharmonic curves, Sasakian space forms

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Stability for generalized proportional Caputo fractional differential equations

Snezhana Hristova

Faculty of Mathematics and Informatics, University of Plovdiv, Plovdiv 4000, Bulgaria

E-mail: snehri@gmail.com

Abstract

Fractional calculus has recently acquired plentiful circulation and great significance because of its rife applications in fields of science and engineering. In recent years, there are honorable efforts have been exhausted for obtaining new classes of fractional operators by introducing more general or new kernels. Among these new definitions is the generalized proportional derivative including exponential function in the kernel. It is well-behaved and it generalizes the standing Riemann-Liouville and Caputo fractional integrals and derivatives in the literature. In this paper we study nonlinear Caputo fractional differential equations with generalized proportional derivative of the type:

$$_{t_0}^C D_t^{\alpha,\rho} \mathbf{x}(t) = \mathbf{f}(t,\mathbf{x}(t)), \text{ for } t > t_0$$

where $\alpha \epsilon(0,1)$, $\rho \epsilon(0,1]$, $x \epsilon R^n$,

$${}^{C}_{t_0} D^{\alpha,\rho}_t \mathbf{x}(t) = \frac{1}{\rho^{1-\alpha}(\Gamma(1-\alpha)} \int_{t_0}^t e^{\frac{\rho-1}{\rho}(t-s)} (t-s)^{-\alpha} \left[(1-\rho) x(s) + \rho x'(s) \right] ds$$

One of the main qualitative properties of the solutions of any kind of differential equations is stability. One of the methods of the investigation stability is the second method of Lyapunov. The most applicable functions are quadratic ones. In connection with this we prove some properties of the generalized proportional fractional derivatives of quadratic Lyapunov functions. Also, some sufficient conditions for stability are obtained.

Acknowledgement: This research is supported by the Bulgarian National Science Fund under Project KP-06- N32/7.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Statistical Convergence and Some Generalization

Gökay Karabacak¹, Sevcan Bulut², Aykut Or³

¹Department of Mathematics, Kırklareli University, Turkey, ²School of Graduate Studies, Çanakkale Onsekiz Mart University, Turkey, ³Department of Mathematics, Çanakkale Onsekiz Mart University, Turkey, E-mail(s): gokaykarabacak@klu.edu.tr, sevcanbulut7@gmail.com, aykutor@comu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this article, we consider the notion of statistical convergence which is based on the notion of the natural density of positive integers. Our aim in this paper is to study generalizations of statistical convergence. The relations between these generalizations and statistical convergence are examined. Moreover, we also investigate statistical analogues of some well-known basic results in classical analysis.

- 1. H. Fast, "Sur la convergence statistique", Colloq. Math. 2(1951), 241-244.
- 2. J.A. Fridy and C. Orhan, "Statistical limit superior and limit inferior", Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 125(1997), 3625-3631.
- 3. T. Salat, "On statistically convergent sequences of real numbers", Math Slovaca, 30.2(1980), 139-150.
- 4. J. A. Fridy, "On statistical convergence", Analysis, 5(1985), 301-313.
- 5. E. Savaş and P. Das, "A generalized statistical convergence via ideals", Appl. Math. Letters, 24(2011), 826-830.
- 6. P. Kostroyko, T. Salat and W. Wileyzynski, "I-Convergence", Real Anal. Exchange, 26(2) (2000), 669-686.
- 7. J. A. Fridy and C. Orhan, "Lacunary statistical convergence", Pacific J. Math. 160, (1993), 43-51.
- 8. M. Mursaleen, "λ-statistical convergence", Math. Slovaca, 2000, 50(1): 111–115
- 9. J. A. Fridy, "Statistical limit points", Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 118 (1993),1187-1192.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Statistical inference for non-ergodic weighted fractional Vasicek models

Khalifa Es-Sebaiy¹ Mishari Al-Foraih² Fares Alazemi³

Kuwait University, Kuwait

E-mails:fares.alazemi@ku.edu.kw

Abstract

We study a problem of drift parameter estimation for a non-ergodic weighted fractional Vasicek model defined as $dX_t = \theta(\mu + X_t)dt + dB_t^{a,b}$, $t \geq 0$ with unknown parameters $\theta > 0$, $\mu \in \mathbb{R}$ and $\alpha := \theta \mu$, whereas $B^{a,b} := \{B_t^{a,b}, t \geq 0\}$ is a weighted fractional Brownian motion of parameters a > -1, |b| < 1, |b| < a + 1. We provide least square-type estimators $(\widetilde{\theta}_T, \widetilde{\mu}_T)$ and $(\widetilde{\theta}_T, \widetilde{\alpha}_T)$, respectively, for (θ, μ) and (θ, α) based a continuous-time observation of $\{X_t, t \in [0, T]\}$ as $T \to \infty$. The strong consistency and the joint asymptotic distribution of $(\widetilde{\theta}_T, \widetilde{\mu}_T)$ and $(\widetilde{\theta}_T, \widetilde{\alpha}_T)$ are studied. Moreover, we obtain that the limit distribution of $\widetilde{\theta}_T$ is a Cauchy-type distribution, and $\widetilde{\mu}_T$ and $\widetilde{\alpha}_T$ are asymptotically normal.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Statistical Physics Approach to Small Scale Artificial Neural Networks

Sergey Borisenok^{1,2}

Department of Electrical and Electronics Engineering, Faculty of Engineering, Abdullah Gül University, 38080, Kayseri, Turkey,
 Feza Gürsey Center for Physics and Mathematics, Boğaziçi University, 34684, Istanbul, Turkey,
 E-mails: sergey.borisenok@agu.edu.tr, borisenok@gmail.com

Abstract

We discuss the possible statistical approach to small-scale artificial neural networks (ANNs). We investigate different alternative feedback algorithms (gradient methods, target attractor feedback) to train ANN with data collected from the 'Ab initio' principle, similar to the model proposed by Wang, Jiang, and Zhou in 2020. The well-trained ANNs could be applied for efficient modeling of different physical systems: spin structures, phase transitions, and other related statistical systems.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Stochastic Ill-posed Problem with α -mixing errors

Nabila Aiane¹, Abdelnasser Dahmani²

¹Université de Bejaia, Laboratoire de Mathématiques Appliquées, Bejaia, Algérie, ²Centre universitaire de Tamanrasset, Laboratoire de Mathématiques Appliquées, Algérie, E-mail(s): nabila.aiane@univ-bejaia.dz, a_dahmany@yahoo.fr

Abstract

In this work we consider the linear ill posed problem described by the operator equation Ax = u, in Hilbert space in which the second member is measured with α -mixing errors.

To solve this problem we propose a stochastic procedure of Robbins-Monro type which converges almost completely to the exact solution. To check the validity of our results, we consider some numerical examples.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Ternary Hom-Jordan algebras induced by Hom-Jordan algebras

Anja Arfa, Abdelkader Ben Hassine, Sami Mabrouk

Mathematics, University of Aljouf

²Department of Mathematics, Faculty of science and arts at Belgarn, University of Bisha, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

³ Faculty of Sciences, University of Sfax, Tunisa

⁴Faculty of Sciences, University of Gafsa, Tunisia

E-mails: arfaanja.mail@mail.com, benhassine@ub.edu.sa, mabrouksami00@yahoo.fr.

Abstract

The purpose of the talk is to study the relationships between a Hom-Jordan algebras and its induced ternary Hom-Jordan algebras. We introduce the notion of α k -derivation, α k - quasiderivation and generalized α k -derivation of ternary Hom-Jordan algebras, and we give some construction of ternary Hom-Jordan algebras.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Survey of stability for various types of fractional differential equations

Snezhana Hristova

Faculty of Mathematics and Informatics, University of Plovdiv, Plovdiv 4000, Bulgaria

E-mails: : snehri@gmail.com

Abstract

Some types of fractional differential equations with fractional derivatives such as Caputo fractional derivative, Riemann-Liouville fractional derivative, generalized proportional fractional derivative are presented. Some stability properties of the solutions will be discussed and compared. The similarity as well as the differences will be pointed out. Some examples will illustrate the theoretical study.

Acknowledgement: This research is supported by the Bulgarian National Science Fund under Project KP-06- N32/7.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Symmetric Fuzzy Stochastic Differential Equations: Generalization of the Lipschitz Condition

Marek T. Malinowski

Department of Applied Mathematics, Cracow University of Technology, Kraków, Poland

E-mail: marek.malinowski@pk.edu.pl

Abstract

In the communication we will consider stochastic differential equations with values in the space of fuzzy sets. This kind of stochastic equation may be suitable for modelling phenomena subjected to random factors and whose values are not precisely described numerically. The properties of fuzzy sets mean that, unlike the classic stochastic form of differential equations, it now makes sense to consider such equations in a certain symmetric form. The talk will present the results concerning a theorem on existence and uniqueness of solution, assuming that the coefficients of the equation satisfy a different condition than the classic Lipschitz condition. Keywords: Fuzzy stochastic differential equation, modelling in fuzzy and random environment.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Tangent Surfaces of Adjoint Curves

Ahmet Sazak ¹, Zeliha Körpınar ²

¹Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey ²Mathematics, Muş Alparslan University, Turkey E-mail(s): a.sazak@alparslan.edu.tr, zelihakorpinar@gmail.com

Abstract

In this study, we define new surfaces of adjoint curves as tangent surface. Also, we construct new characterizations for tangent surfaces of adjoint curves.

- 1. P. Alegre, K. Arslan, A. Carriazo, C. Murathan and G. Öztürk, Some Special Types of Developable Ruled Surface, Hacettepe Journal of Mathematics and Statistics, 39 (3) (2010), 319-325.
- 2. S.K. Nurkan, İ.A. Güven, M.K. Karacan, Characterizations of Adjoint Curves in Euclidean 3-Space, Proc. Natl. Acad. Sci., India, Sect. A Phys. Sci. 89(1) (2019), 155-161
- 3. T. Körpınar, New type surfaces in terms of B-Smarandache Curves in Sol³, Acta Scientiarum Technology, 37(2) (2015), 245-250.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The 2-D Hyper-complex Gabor Quadratic-Phase Fourier Transform and Uncertainty Principles

M. Younus Bhat

Department of Mathematical Sciences, Islamic University of Science and Technology Awantipora, India.

E-mail: g gyounusg@gmail.com

Abstract

In this paper, we present a novel integral transform known as the 2-D hyper complex(quaternion) Gabor quadratic-phase Fourier transform (Q-GQPFT), which is embodiment of several well known signal processing tools. We first define the 2-D hyper complex(quaternion) quadratic-phase Fourier transform (Q-QPFT) and then we propose the definition of novel Q-GQPFT, which is a modified version of the classical windowed quadratic-phase Fourier transform to quaternion-valued signals and we study various properties of the proposed Q-GQPFT, including Moyal's formula, reconstruction for □mula, isometry and reproducing kernel formula. We also establish the Heisenberg and logarithmic uncertainty inequalities for the Q-GQPFT.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The algebraic method of solution of a inhomogeneous linear system of differential equations with constant coefficients and its implementation in R

Rigena Sema¹ Besiana Çobani²

¹ Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Natural Science, Tirana University

² Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Natural Science, Tirana University

Email(s): rigena.sema@fshn.edu.al, besiana.hamzallari@fshn.edu.al

Abstract

In differential equation the linear systems are very important to model different situations of life day problems. It is more convenient to direct the problem of solving a linear system of first order of differential equations to linear algebra. We consider the system $\frac{dx}{dt} = Ax + h(t)$. First, we find the fundamental matrix, which is the solution of the corresponding homogeneous system. The matrix A must be diagonalizable, condition that allow us to transform the given system in two parts that simplify the solution of the problem. Then we consider the exponential method to arrive at the solution. We use R programing language to implement the solution of the linear system and to interpret the independence of the solution on its variable t.

References:

- 1. Karline Soetaert, Thomas Petzoldt and R. Woodrow Setzer., Solving Differential Equations in R, The R Journal Vol. 2/2, 5-12, December 2010.
- **2.** P. N.Habu1; D. T. Achaku2., Application of the Exponential Of a Matrix Method and the Set of Solutions of a System of Ordinary Differential Equations. IOSR Journal of Mathematics (IOSR-JM) e-ISSN: 2278-5728, p-ISSN: 2319-765X. Volume 10, Issue 4 Ver. III (Jul-Aug. 2014), PP 18-21.
- **3.** Resolving non-homogeneous linear differential equations using the undetermined method coefficients and variation of parameters by means of GeoGebra, Journal of Physics: Conference Series, Volume 1391, 8th International Conference on Mathematical Modeling in Physical Science 26–29 August 2019, Bratislava, Slovakia.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The Analytic Solutions for 2D First Kind Fredholm Integral Equations with Symmetic Kernels Using Eigenfunction Expansion

Mojtaba Sajjadmanesh

Department of Mathematics, Basic Science Faculty, University of Bonab, Bonab, Iran E-mail(s): m.sajjadmanesh@ubonab.ac.ir

Abstract

As we know, the first kind Fredholm integral equations (FIEs) are ill-posedness and there is no definite method determining their analytic solutions. In this paper, the method of eigenfunction expansion is considered for obtaining analytic solutions of two dimensional first kind FIEs. Finally, some examples are given to check the effectiveness and simplicity of this method.

- **1.** Aliev, N., Sajjadmanesh, M., Fatemi, M., Presentation of analytic solutions for first kind Fredholm integral equations, The 43 Annual Iranian Mathematics Conference, University of Tabriz, Tabriz, Iran.
- 2. Lovitt, W. V., Linear integral equations, New York, (1924).

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The Nehari Manifold Method For Perturbed Dynamical Systems

Khachnaoui Khaled

Mathematics, University of Monastir, Tunisia

Abstract

We study the existence and multiplicity of solutions to a class of perturbed dynamical systems. The main tool is the use of Nehari manifold method, which allow to give some analysis techniques to guarantee that the system of our study have some results on the existence and multiplicity of solutions.

An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians

1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The Source of Semiprimeness on Semigroup Types

Rasie MEKERA¹, Didem YEŞİL²

¹School of Graduate Studies, Çanakkale Onsekiz Mart University, Turkey,

²Department of Mathematics, Canakkale Onsekiz Mart University, Turkey,

E-mail(s): raziyemekera97@gmail.com, dyesil@comu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this study, some properties of the source set of semiprimeness defined as $S_S = \{ a \in S : aSa = 0 \}$ for the types semigroups S will be examined. The aim of this study is to get effective solutions to problems with generalizations and connections to be obtained in semigroup theory which is one of the important subjects of mathematics and especially algebra. In addition, investigating this subject in semigroup types will both add new definitions and theorems to the literature, and help establish the relationships between ring theory and semigroup theory.

- [1] D. H. Adams, Semigroups with No Non-zero Nilpotent Elements, Math. Z., 123, 168-176, 1971
- [2] N. Aydın, Ç. Demir and D. Karalarlıoğlu Camcı, The Source of Semiprimeness of Rings, Commun. Korean Math. Soc., 33(4), 1083-1096, 2018
- [3] A. H. Clifford, G. B. Preston, The Algebraic Theory of Semigroups I, AMS, Providence, 1961
- [4] P. A. Grillet, Semigroups: An Introduction to the Structure Theory, Marcel Dekker, Inc., New York, 1995
- [5] K. Iseki, A characterisation of regular Semi-group, Comm. by K. KUNUGI, M. J. A., 1956
- [6] Y. S. Park and J. P. Kim, Prime and Semiprime Ideals in Semigroups, Kyungpook Mathematical Journal, 32(3), 629-632, 1992

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The Spectral Expansion Formula for a Discontinous Equation of Second Order

Ulviye Demirbilek ¹, Khanlar R. Mamedov²

^{1,2}Mathematics, Mersin University, Turkey, E-mail(s): udemirbilek@ mersin.edu.tr, hanlar@mersin.edu.tr,

Abstract

In this study, an inverse scattering problem is considered for a discontinuous Sturm-Liouville equation on the half-line $[0,\infty)$ with a linear spectral parameter in the boundary condition. Special solutions and scattering datas are defined. The resolvent operator is constructed and the spectral expansion formulas in terms of scattering datas are obtained. Some versions of the problem are studied in [1,2] and necessary and sufficient conditions characterizing the spectral data of the similar boundary value problems are given in [3,4].

Keywords: Singular differential operator, spectral parameter, expansion formula.

- 1. Mamedov Kh. R., On an inverse scattering problem for a discontinuous Sturm-Liouville equation with a spectral parameter in boundary condition, Boundary Value Problem, Article ID171967, 17 pages ,2010.
- 2. Mamedov Kh. R., Koşar N.P., Çetinkaya F.A., Inverse scattering problem for a piecewise continous Sturm-Liouville equation with eigenparameter dependence in the boundary condition, Proceeding of the IMM NAS Azerbaijan, 41(1), 16-24, 2015.
- 3. Marchenko V.A., Sturm-Liouville Operators and Their Applications, AMS Chelsea Publishing, 2011.
- 4. Levitan B.M., Inverse Sturm-Liouville Problems, VSP, Zeist, The Netherlands; 1987

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

The strong versions of the order-McShane and Henstock integrals in Riesz space

Mimoza Shkëmbi¹, John Shkëmbi²

Department of Mathematics, University of Elbasan, Albania,
 Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, USMA, West Point, U.S.A. E-mail(s): mimoza-sefa@yahoo.com, jshkembi14@gmail.com

Abstract

In this article we consider a strong versions of the order-McShane (Henstock) integral on Banach lattice. We define the property S^*oM (S^*oH) and we compare the order type integrals, showing that a strongly order-type integrals respect a.e. equality for the order-bounded functions. Another interesting difference order integrals is that the strong order-McShane integrability of a function imply that it has the property S^*oM but this condition cannot be used for the strong order-Henstock integrability and the property S^*oH .

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Through Unimodular Matrix on SLE using LaTex

Shkelqim Hajrulla¹, Taylan Demir², Leonard Bezati³, Desantila Hajrulla³

¹Mathematics, Epoka University, Albania,

²Mathematics, Atilim University, Turkey,

³University of Vlora "I.Qemali", Albania

E-mail(s): shhajrulla@epoka.edu.al, demir.taylan96@gmail.com, leonard.bezati@univlora.edu.al, desantilahajrulla@yahoo.com

Abstract

We deal with the considered results comparing the obtained solutions with the exact ones. Expanding the proposed concepts on generating the system of linear equations through matrix as unimodular or unimodular matrix with compound structures, we give in particular the method of generating SLEs. Our work shows the way for this problem on Determined SLEs. We give the solution for students. In this context, our work gives the method in providing exercises on the topic of SLEs for solutions with integers. For this fact we provide the unimodularity of matrix. We claim that a square matrix is said to be unimodular if it has a determinant value of 1 or -1. The inverse of a unimodular matrix and the product of two unimodular matrices is also unimodular. Those facts are used in our article for determining the solution of system of linear equations (SLEs), because it does not involve fractions at all. In particular, we give the method for generating an SLE via a unimodular matrix with Latex. We consider the result and any example of determined SLE with solution in the form of integers. By using Latex and python programs, we provide and generalize the way for generating a finite SLEs easily. Some conclusions help to understand the proces.

Keywords: unimodular matrix, latex, python, solution, system of linear equations, transformation,

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Translation Hypersurfaces and Curvatures in the Four Dimensional Euclidean Space

Erhan Güler^{1,*}, Ömer Kişi²

^{1,2}Bartın University, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics, Kutlubey Campus, 74100 Bartın, Turkey E-mail(s): eguler@bartin.edu.tr okisi@bartin.edu.tr

*Corresponding Author

Abstract

In this study, we consider and examine differential geometry of the translation hypersurfaces in the four dimensional Euclidean space \mathbb{E}^4 . We compute the curvatures \mathfrak{C}_i , where i=1,2,3, of the translation hypersurface. In addition, we give some relations for the curvatures of the hypersurface.

- 1. Dillen F., Verstraelen L., Zafindratafa G. A generalization of the translation surfaces of Scherk, Differential Geometry in honor of Radu Rosca, K.U.L. 107–109, 1991.
- 2. Eisenhart L.P. A Treatise on the Differential Geometry of Curves and Surfaces. Dover Publications, N.Y. 1909.
- 3. Forsyth A.R. Lectures on the Differential Geometry of Curves and Surfaces, Cambridge Un. press, 2nd ed. 1920.
- 4. Gray A., Salamon S., Abbena E. Modern Differential Geometry of Curves and Surfaces with Mathematica, Third ed. Chapman & Hall/CRC Press, Boca Raton, 2006.
- 5. Hacısalihoğlu H.H. Diferensiyel Geometri I. Ankara Ün., Ankara, 1982.
- 6. Liu H. Translation surfaces with constant mean curvature in 3-dimensional spaces. J. Geom. 64, 141–149, 1999.
- 7. Scherk H.F. Bemerkungen über die kleinste Fläche innerhalb gegebener Grenzen, J. Reine Angew. Math. 13, 185–208, 1835.
- 8. Verstraelen L., Walrave J., Yaprak Ş. The minimal translation surfaces in Euclidean space. Soochow J. Math. 20, 77–82, 1994.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Unbounded Convergence Structure Properties in Riesz Spaces

Elif Demir¹, Ebru Aydoğan¹

¹Mathematics, Yıldız Technical University, Turkey, E-mail(s): edemirbilek@yahoo.com, ebruu.aydogannn@gmail.com

Abstract

In this talk, we study the convergence structure properties with respect to unbounded convergences. We first examine the nets for these convergences. Then we define the unboundedness and lastly, based on these definitions, we discuss order convergence in Riesz spaces.

Keywords: Unbounded convergence, order convergence, Riesz spaces

5th INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians" 1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Use of Fractional Calculus in Science and Engineering

Mehmet Emir Köksal

Department of Mathematics, Ondokuz Mayis University, 55200 Atakum, Samsun, Turkey

E-mail: mekoksal@omu.edu.tr

Abstract

In this work, a brief history and development of fractional calculus (FC) in the literature is mentioned. Definitions of some fractional derivatives available in the literature are presented. Moreover, the use of FC in various disciplines is presented by giving examples from the literature.

"An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"
1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

Wiener-Hopf Analysis of Sound Propagation in a Duct with a Groove in the Inner Wall

Zeynep Büsra Bayramoglu¹, Hulya Ozturk²

¹Mathematics, Gebze Technical University, Turkey, E-mail(s): z.bayramoglu2020@gtu.edu.tr, h.ozturk@gtu.edu.tr

Abstract

The propagation of plane sound wave in a coaxial pipe with a groove in the inner wall is studied. By applying the Wiener-Hopf method, a Wiener-Hopf equation whose solution involves infinite number of unknown coefficients, which are solved numerically, is obtained. An analytical solution for the field terms are determined. The effect of the groove to reducing unwanted noise is evaluated.

5th INTERNATIONAL ONLINE CONFERENCE ON MATHEMATICS "An Istanbul Meeting for World Mathematicians"

1-3 December 2021, Istanbul, Turkey

α -Admissible multi-valued mappings and related common fixed point theorems

Hojjat Afshari

Department of Mathematics, Faculty of Basic Science, University of Bonab, Bonab, Iran E-mail: hojat.afshari@yahoo.com

Abstract

In this paper, new common fixed point theorems are presented. Indeed, we will propose new theorems related to the fixed points of some operators.

We discuss the admissibility of two multi-valued mappings in the category of complete b-metric spaces to obtain the existence of a common fixed point. The obtained results are used for the sake of proving the existence of a positive solution of a coupled system of fractional differential equations.

Acknowledgement: Common fixed point; positive solution; α-Admissible multi-valued mapping.

- 1. Shaoib, M., Abdeljawad, T., Sarwar, M., Jarad, F, Fixed Point Theorems for Multi-Valued Contractions in -Metric Spaces With Applications to Fractional Differential and Integral Equations, IEEE Access. 7, 127373-127383 (2019).
- 2. Karapinar, E., Abdeljawad, T., Jarad, F, Applying new fixed point theorems on fractional and ordinary differential equations, Adv. Diff. Equ. 2019, 2019:421.
- 3- Jleli, M., Samet, B., Existence of positive solutions to an arbitrary order fractional differential equation via a mixed monotone operator method, Nonlinear Anal. Model. Control. 20(3), 367-376 (2015).